
Jim Mcloskey starts 
his new column today r Page 5 

CASS 
VOLUME 79, NUMBER 48 

The sound is crucial 
for the “Sweet Adelines” 

Page 11 

CITY 

Financial problems ahead for 
Tuscola Intermediate District? 

Page 16 

CASS CITY, MICHIGAN -WEDNESDAY, MARCH 12,1986 Twenty-five cents - * * * - _ _ _  tENT 

Schumacher, 51, 
pleads innocent 
of funds theft 

A former president of the 
Thumb National Bank and 
Trust of Pigeon was ar-  
raigned last week on 
charges that he embezzled 
nearly $78,000 from the 
bank over a 4-year period. 

James Schumacher, 51, 
of Pigeon was indicted late 
last month by a federal 
grand jury, according to of- 
ficials a t  the U.S. Attor- 
ney’s office in Bay City. 
Papers filed with the court 
accuse Schumacher of em- 
bezzling and converting 
$77,760.87 for his own use 
between March of 1981 and 
April of last year. 
Schumacher pleaded inno- 
cent to the charge with bond 
in the case set at  $lOO,oOO. 
Because the Thumb Na- 
tional Bank and Trust is a 
member of the Federal De- 
posit Insurance Corpora- 
tion, the charge was filed in 
US, district court. 

Schumacher is the ninth 
person from the Thumb and 
Saginaw areas to be 
charged with a violation of 
federal banking laws within 
the past 2 weeks. He and 
the other 8 people were ar- 
raigned on the various 
charges in Bay City before 
U.S. District Court Magis- 
trate Charles Binder. The 
alleged violations were in- 
vestigated by officers from 
the Saginaw office of the 
Federal Bureau of Investi- 
gation. If convicted on the 
charge, Schumacher could 
face a maximum penalty of 
5 years in prison and/or a 
fine of $5,000. 

Thumb National Bank 
and Trust officials said 
Schumacher had been 
employed a t  the bank in Pi- 
geon for nearly 30 years and 
resigned as  president in De- 
cember of last year. In a 
statement prepared by 
bank attorneys, they said 
the money involved in the 
indictment was improperly 
taken from the bank under 
the guise of bank expenses 
and did not involve any cus- 
tomer accounts. An inde- 
pendent certified public ac- 
countant hired by the bank 
said there was no reason to 
believe that the bank’s as- 
sets had been overstated or 
its liabilities understated as 
a result of the alleged inci- 
dent. 

Also appearing before 
U.S. District Judge James  
Churchill last week was 
Ronald 0. Davis, 37, of 
Caro. The former assistant 
vice-president of the 
Peoples State Bank in Caro 
pleaded guilty to a charge 
of the misapplication of 
bank funds. Bond in the 
case was set a t  $lO,OOO. 
Davis was accused of mis- 
applying and converting to 
his own use $123,706 bet- 
ween October of 1982 and 
March of last year. 

A third former banker 
from the area,  Leonard R. 
Haist, 55, of Ubly, pleaded 
guilty to a charge that he 
misapplied $21,000 in bank 
funds. Haist is a former 
vice-president a t  NewCen- 
tury Bank. His bond was 
set at  $5O,OOO. 

During a hearing, Haist 
told Judge Churchill that 

No dumage 
in fire 

No damage was reported 
from a chimney fire south 
of Cass City handled by the 
Elkland Township fire de- 
partment Saturday morn- 
!ng. 

Fire Chief Jerome Root, 
Jr .  said the call came in a t  
9:50 a .m.  from the William 
Shaw residence, a t  7385 
Severance Road. 

“The firefighters ran a 
chain down the chimney to 
clean it out, but there was 
no damage to the struc- 
ture,” said Root. 

Members of the Elkland 
Township Fire Department 
spent about 90 minutes on 
the scene. There were no 
injuries reported. 

he used the money a s  a n  
attempt to cover-up rnis- 
takes he had made, but did 
not keep any of the money 
for himself. Haist said he 
made 3 or 4 loans while he 
was employed as a loan 
clerk, and paid the interest 
on the loans, in order to 
keep his job. A number of 
the borrowers then de- 
clared bankruptcy, and 
Haist said he used more 
fraudulent loans to pay the 
interest. 

Court officials said sen- 
tencing in the case is 
scheduled for April 22. At- 
torneys have agreed to 
place a 2 year cap on any 
prison sentence that Haist 
may receive as  part of a 
plea-bargain arrangement. BREWSTER SHAW 

Appointed to commission 

Shaw to help prob 
Challenger crash 

by Jim McLoskey 

Cass City’native and vet- 
eran astronaut, Lt. Col. 
Brewster Shaw Jr., has 
been appointed to the staff 
of the commission which is 
charged with investigating 
the January crash of the 
space shuttle Challenger. 

The announcement nam- 
ing the 40-year-old Shaw to 
the staff was made public 
over the weekend, and the 
native of Cass City has been 
on the road ever since. 
Shaw was appointed to the 
staff of the commission to 
funnel the concerns of as- 
tronauts directly to inves- 

O w e m w e  okay meeting 
with Cass Citr board 

Two additional steps 
were approved Monday 
night by the Owen-Gage 
Board of Education in deal- 
ing with property transfers 
with the Cass City School 
District. 

As one of the first items 
on the agenda during its 
regular monthly meeting, 
Owen-Gage School Board 
President Ronald Good 
read a letter from the Cass 
City SChool Board asking 
for a joint meeting of the 2 
groups. The letter stated 
that the offer from the Cass 
City board to exchange 
property of equal State 
Equalized Valuation 
(SEV), is a firm offer, and 
not a negotiating position. 
The letter also stated that 
the joint meeting would be 
viewed as an opportunity to 
answer any questions about 
the offer. 

Owen-Gage Superinten- 
dent Ronald Erickson de- 
scribed the offer from Cass 
City by saying, “For the 
property in the Belk parcel 
that Owen-Gage would give 
up, we would receive an 
equal amount of property 
in the Goslin parcel. We 
would be trading our land 
for our land. ” 

Following discussion, the 
Owen-Gage School Board 
approved a motion to meet 
with the Cass City School 
Board March 24. A site for 

the session will be agreed 
upon by the 2 superinten- 
dents. 

Later in the meeting, the 
Owen-Gage board passed a 
resolution to request the 
transfer of property that 
would include the remain- 
der of the Goslin parcel 
from the Cass City school 
district to Owen-Gage. The 
board earlier had filed a 
petition with the Huron In- 
termediate school district 
board asking that the non- 
resident property in the 
Goslin parcel be transfer- 
red. The move was recom- 
mended by Superintendent 
Erickson who said, “I 
thought that we made a 
reasonable offer last 
month, but this may change 
their minds on the subject.” 
A hearing on the petition 
will be held by the joint 
Huron and Tuscola Inter- 
mediate school boards. 

Board members were 
also given a report on the 
Belk parcel hearing by the 
state board of education, 
and the negotiated com- 
promise on the Elenbaum, 
Parker, Schaper and Voe- 
lker property transfers. 
The board was told that 
hearings officer Raymond 
Godmer went along with 
the negotiated settlement 
between Owen-Gage and 
the Elkton-Pigeon-Bay 
Port school districts, but re- 

r/ 

commended against the 
Belk property being re- 
turned to Owen-Gage. 
Godmer reportedly took the 
action because the Belk 
property is a part of a total 
parcel that includes 
another property transfer. 

On a similar note, the 
board passed a resolution 
asking the Huron Inter- 
mediate school district to 
approve the property trans- 
fer, as stated in the com- 
promise agreement bet- 
ween Owen-Gage and the 
Laker schools. That ar- 
rangement will allow for 
about 1,200 acres to return 
to the Owen-Gage district, 
with there being no trans- 
fers of property for the next 
10 years. 

A couple of items dealing 
with the annual school elec- 
tion came before the Owen- 
Gage school board Monday 
night. A resolution was 
adopted setting the last day 
of registration for May 12, 
with the election itself 
scheduled for June 9. It was 
announced that the terms 
of board members Jack 
Brinkman and Donna Sal- 
cido a re  expiring this year. 
Nominating petitions for 
board candidates can be 
picked up in the superinten- 
dent’s office, and must be 
filed by 4:OO p.m. April 7. 

Superintendent Erickson 
also announced that 9.75 

OTHER BUSINESS 

CLEANING DISTILLATION FLASKS for tomorrow’s 
procedure is just one of Nelson Willy’s daily lab tasks. 

mills of property taxes are 
set to expire this year. With 
a 12% shortfall on the State 
Equalized Valuation of 
property in the district, 
along with a 7% increase in 
wages and other costs, 
Erickson hinted that addi- 
tional millage will probably 
be needed. He said the issue 
will be discussed in detail 
at the next meeting. 

Another item that was ta- 
bled until the next meeting 
of the board was to continue 
a review of policies dealing 
with stealing. High School 
Principal Wayne Wright 
contacted several schools 
in the area to check on their 
policies, and discovered 
that most of them included 
restitution for the things 
that are stolen from stu- 
dents. Members of the audi- 
ence told the board that stu- 
dents who have things sto- 
len from them should not be 
punished. Wright said that 

Please turn to page 16, 
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tigators, and to bypass ad- 
ministrators with the Na-  
tional Aeronautics and 
Space Administration. 

His father, Bruce Shaw 
Sr. said, “Brewster left for 
Washington Monday morn- 
ing. He spent last week at  
Cape Canaveral in 
Florida.” The Shaws re- 
ceived the information in a 
telephone son. call from their 

The elder Shaw said the 
appointment to the staff of 
the Presidential commis- 
sion caught his son by sur- 
prise. “Prior to getting the 
official word, Brewster 
said he didn’t know any- 
thing about it. He told me 
he considers the appoint- 
ment just another job, and 
it will take him away from 
his home and family.” 
Shaw said his son is ex- 
pected to remain on the 
staff of the commission 
until June 1. 

In a memo released 
Saturday, John Young, 
America’s most experi- 
enced astronaut, said pres- 
sure to maintain a brutal 
flight schedule seriously 
compromised the safety 
element of NASA prog- 
rams. Brewster Shaw J r .  
flew as Young’s co-pilot on 
a shuttle flight in 
November of 1983. 
In the memo addressed 

to Rear Adm. Richard 
Truly, the associate ad- 
ministrator for space flight 
with NASA, Young said, “If 
the management system is 
not big enough to stop the 
space shuttle program 
whenever necessary to 
make safety corrections, it 
will not survive, and 
neither will our 3 space 
shuttles, or their flight 
crews. ” 

In responding to the 
memo from Young, Truly 
said he concurs with the 
thought that flight safety 
must be NASA’s first con- 
sideration. Speaking with 

reporters later, Brewster 
Shaw said he felt Truly’s 
response was a positive 
step in the right direction. 

As commission members 
meet in Washington this 
week, divers are expected 
to continue their efforts to 

recover wreckage of the 
Challenger’s crew cabin, 
and the remains of some of 
the astronauts who were on 
board. The wreckage was 
discovered about 16 miles 
off the coast of Florida in 
100 feet of water. 

Snow removal 
1 1 0  

costs decline 
Spring is just around the 

corner and soon snow re- 
moval equipment will be 
put away until next year. 
Winter has been easier on 
everyone this year, with the 
snowfall considerably less 
than last year’s. The tri- 
county area reports that 
last year was definitely the 
worst in a long time. Snow- 
fall in Huron County was 77 
inches, November through 
February, 1984-85, com- 
pared to 45.7 inches during 
the same time this year. In 
Cass City, 85 inches of snow 
was recorded last winter 
compared to 54 inches to 
date this winter. 

As imagined, snowplows 
were a common sight on the 
road last year, and the fi- 
gures prove it. 

John Martin, secretary- 
manager of the Huron 
County Road Commission 
said snow removal costs 
from Dec. 21, 1985 to Jan.  
31, 1986 was $230,000 com- 
pared to $525,000 during the 
same time last year. “Last 
winter was expensive,” he 
said. “The extra man hours 
and extra fuel can dry you 
right up.” 

Jack Kineman, engineer- 
manager of the Sanilac 
County Road Commission 
said that last year he esti- 
mates they went a t  least 
$200,000 over budget com- 
pared to $lOO,OOO this 

winter. Jim Miklovic, l‘us- 
cola County Road Commis- 
sion clerk, also reported 
spending less on snow re- 
moval this winter. 

In Cass City, Main Street 
was a popular spot for snow 
removal equipment. In 
January through De- 
cember 1985, 1,669 loads of 
snow were hauled off Main 
Street January to date, 
1986, 735 loads were taken 
away. It’s doubtful 934 
loads will be collected bet- 
ween now and the first of 
spring. As  far as  costs for 
the removal, last year 
$53,430 was over double the 
$25,995 spent this year to 
take the snow away.. 

With the coming spring 
weight restrictions go into 
effect for all county prirn- 
ary roads and local roads. 
The Huron County Road 
Commission said the re- 
strictions mean maximum 
loads on single and tandem 
axle trucks will be reduced. 
The restrictions are im- 
posed when tempera tures 
warm and the ground under 
the pavement starts to thaw 
and becomes soft. The re- 
strictions help minimize 
damage to the roads while 
those conditions are in ef- 
fect. The restrictions went 
into effect Friday morning 
at  7 a.m. in Huron County, 
Tuesday at 8 a.  m , in Sanilac 
and 7 a.m., Monday in Tus- 
cola County. 

Waste water treatment 
vet Willv ending career 
by Cymbre Sornmerville 
At the west end of town, 

hidden from view, sits the 
Wastewater Treat rnent 
Plant. The plant is unobtru- 
sive and quiet, and to the 
casual onlooker it seems al- 
most deserted, but inside 
each building there is 
nonstop activity. Pumps 
run, disks turn, water 
flows, and up in the lab, var- 
ious tests are run through- 
out the day. 

It is here, upstairs in the 
latest and largest addition 
to the plant that Nelson 
“Moose” Willy works. He is 
the lab man this week and 
he is in charge of running 
such tests as biochemical 
oxygen demand, and the 
phosphorus and ammonia 
nitrogen content in the 
water. He works 5 days a 
week, 8 hours a day and 
every third weekend. This 
will soon come to an end 
when he retires May 22, 
after 32 yearh. Willy has 
been a t  the plant since April 
3, 1954. 

His job entails a number 
of duties such as operator 
one week and maintenance 
man the next, and probably 
the most fascinating is the 
lab work. The plant is heav- 
ily regulated and calls for 9 
different tests to be run 
daily and documented. 

When Willy started, the 
plant was secondary, basi- 
cally meaning that biologi- 
cal life ate the volatile 
material and there were 
tanks to catch the solid 
materials. The plant’s 
capacity was about 400,000 

gallons a day. As  Cass City 
grew, a third phase was 
added in 1979, moving the 
water capacity up to 1 mill- 
ion gallons a day. The $6.2 
million addition enabled 
the water to be .eleaned 
even further. 

Each addition, according 
to Willy, is built with the 
future in mind. “This one is 
expected to last to the year 
2000,” he remarked. 

Has he had trouble ad- 
justing to the new technol- 
ogy? “You gradually fall 
into it,” he said. The job is 
one that is primarily 
learned through experi- 
ence, not classroom work. 

Superintendent of the 
plant Rick Mohr has 
worked with Willy for the 
past 5 years and says that 
when Willy leaves, a lot of 
knowledge will be walking 
out the door, and it can’t be 
replaced. “He will be quite 
a loss,” said Mohr. 

Willy, a big, soft-spoken 
man, plans a quiet, relax- 
ing retirement. “I’m not 
much of a traveler,” he 
said. “I’ve lived in the same 
house since 1929. ” Willy 
plans to spend his time 
hunting, fishing and gar- 
dening. 

He is somewhat well- 
known in town for his 
gladiola garden. “I plant 
1,200 bulbs every spring 
and give the flowers away 
to the hospital and restaur- 
ants.” Willy also has a com- 
plete vegetable garden in- 
cluding raspberries and 
strawberries. He will not 
sell anything out oi his gar- 

den, but is more than happy 
to give it away. “It’s a good 
way to make friends,” he 
said. ‘‘1 had one man Come 
up to me on the street and 
say, ‘you’re the man with 
the flowers.’” 

Neighbors claim he’s out 
working in the dirt before 
the snow’s off the ground. 
Replied Willy, “I have flow- 
ers blooming from spring 
to fall.” 

“It’s what I enjoy.” 

5 area villages 
elect officers 
Cass City had a 9% voter 

turn-out for Monday’s elec- 
tions. Village president is 
Republican Larry L. Davis, 
lone candidate for the posi- 
tion. He received 65 votes. 
Also unopposed and elected 
as clerk and treasurer, was 
Republican Joyce LaRoche 
with 67 and 68 votes respec- 
tively, and assessor is Re- 
publican David Erla with 
66 votes. The 3 trustees are 
Republicans Elwyn Helwig 
with 64 votes, Dorothy 
Stahlbaum with &I votes 
and K. Michael Weaver re- 
ceived 63 votes. A total of 
68 voted. 

Almost half of the regis- 
tered voters in Gagetown 
turned out to place their 
ballots Monday night. Re- 
publican David Abbe, beat 
newcomer, Claude Harry 
King, a Democrat, 42 to 38 
for the presidency. Incum- 
bent Elery Sontag was the 
lone candidate for both 
clerk and treasurer and he 

GAGETUWN 

retains both positions with 
74 votes for clerk and 71 for 
treasurer. Two of the vil- 
lage trustees elected are 
newcomers, Democrats 
Doris Bang with 68 votes 
and Beverly Leyva with 57 
votes, and re-elected was 
Republican Charles Wright 
with 41 votes. A total of 85 
turned out for the elections. 

Election results were no 
surprise in Owendale as all 
7, Republicans, were run- 
ning without opposition. 
There was a 25% voter turn- 
out, and elected as village 
president was Walter How- 
ard J r .  with 20 votes. Lois 
Blondell is treasurer with 
19 votes, while the position 
of clerk belongs to Marie 
Susalla with 22 votes. As- 
sessor for Owendale is 
Katherine Ricker with 19 
votes. Trustees are:  Martin 
Blondell, 19 votes; Robert 
Ricker, 19 votes, and 
Joseph Schmidt Jr. re- 

OWENDALE 

Please turn to page 5 .  
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Hills and Dales \ 
General Hospitai 

PATIENTS LISTED MON- 
DAY, MARCH 10, WERE; 
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Engaged 
Bathroom 

Cass City Social and Personal Items Remodelina 
Joyce Bishop, Mrs. 

Eleanora Lounsbury, Re- 
becca Nye, Mrs. Linda Pa. 
rish, Mrs.  Renee Pomero), 
Stanley Woodruff, Richard 
Priestap, Harland (J im)  
Wilson, Jeffrey Hartwick, 
Christopher Garety , Stacey 
Morris, Marion Walmsley, 
Lida Blue, Alecia Little, 
Cass City; 

Mrs. Ila Hunt, Mrs. Pat- 
ricia Zinnecker, Crystal .E. 
Sattelberg, Deford; :, . 

Mrs. Betty Hurst, Mil- 
lington ; 

John Kinde, Mrs. Martha 

E.J. Powell, Kingston; 
Mrs. Betty Stewart, 

Caro ; 
Linda Winter, Akron; 
James F. Blakely, Mds. 

Alice Leonhardt, Sebewi- 
ing ; 

Mrs. Rachel Lamoureux, 
Decker. 

r 

i ’  

Adams, Gagetown; 1 .  

Mrs. Reva Little Phone 872-3698 

Sunday afternoon and 
evening visitors at the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Gerald Stilson were Mr. 
and Mrs. Eldon Stilson of 
Caro, Mr. and Mrs. Elmer 
Parrish and children of 
Gagetown, Mr. and Mrs. 
Gary King and children of 
Deford and Mr.  and Mrs. 
Robert Kitchen and baby, 
Cass City. 

Robert Albee, a junior’at 
Central Michigan Univer- 
sity, has been elected trea- 
surer of Sigma Tau Delta, 
the national English honor- 
ary society. Albee is the son 
of Lynn and Mary Albee, 
formerly of Cass City, now 
residents of Naples, 
Florida. 

Mrs. Enid Craig returned 
home Thursday night from 
Kissimmee, Fla., where 
she had spent two weeks 
with her sister, Juanita 
McKay. 

Enoch Olson, represent- 
ing Spring Hill Camp at 
Evart, will speak a t  the 11 
o’clock service Sunday, 
March 16, and speaking at  
the 7 p.m. service in 
Evangelical Free Church 
will be Paul Sanders, repre- 
senting Camp Barakel at  
Fairview. 

Rev. Marty Hagenow will I”Ir. and Mrs. Brad 
be guest pastor a t  the mid- Wright and Sons of Bay City 
week Lenten service Wed- and Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
nesday evening a t  Good Wright of Gagetown w ~ e  
Shepherd Lutheran Saturday visitors at the 
Church. He is pastor of Im- home of Mr. and Mrs- 
manuel Lutheran Church, Charles Wright Sr. 

Sebewaing. Fruendt will Rev. conduct Allen the Rev. Eldred Kelley left 
service a t  Immanuel Sunday for Chicago to at- 

tend a leadership seminar Church. Monday and Tuesday. Mrs. 

Barbara Root, student at KelleY spent the time with 
MSU in East Lansing, spent her mother, Mrs. Mina 
from Friday until Tuesday Vanderkarr, a t  (3m.m‘~- 
with her parents, Mr. and 

Mr. and Mrs. Ron Roche Mrs. Roger Root. 
and family and Mr. and 

Mr. and Mrs, Lyle Mrs. Dean Tuckey W e r e  
Wheeler of Fenton spent Sunday dinner guests of 
Wednesday and Thursday Mr: and Mrs. Charles 
of last week with her Wright- 
mother, Mrs. Carmack 

Luncheon guests of Mr. 
and Mrs. Max Agar March 
5 were Mrs. Agar’s niece, 
Mrs. David Smith, of 
Mayville and a friend, Mrs. 
Ronald Adamyck of Kings- 
ton. 

KAREN PEYERK Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Stil- 
son and Mr. and Mrs. B.A. 
Calka arrived home Sun- 
day. They left Feb. 15 for 
Florida and spent most of 
the time at Tarpon Springs 
and Orlando. 

Mr. and Mrs. James 
Peyerk of Cass City an- 
noume the engagement of 
their daughter, Karen, to 
Rodney M. Peruski, son of 
Mr.  and Mrs. Ronald 
Peruski of Ubly. 

Wedding plans a re  indefi- 
nite. 

Mrs. Stanley Morel1 and 
daughter, Mrs. James De- 
nnis, of Car0 spent Wednes- 
day and Thursday at  
Houghton Lake. Mrs.  
Gerald Houghton accom- 
panied them home and re- 
turned to Houghton Lake 
on the weekend. 

Your bathroom can have 
a look of stylish charm 
with the addition of a 
new vanity with a nation- 
dine top and cabinet. 

Mr. and Mrs.  Laurence 
Bartle spent from Friday 
until Sunday in Pontiac 
with hlr. and Mrs.  John 
Hartley and Mr. and Mrs. 
Eldon Sharrard. 

Smith, and visited Mr. Engaged Smith in Provincial House. Baptist crusade CASS CITY CHRONICLE 
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Here’s a hint for cooks? 
there are three teaspoons 
in a tablespoon. 

18x16 with marble top 
and a Nibco Faucet 

Complete Package 

oooo 

Nine members of the 
Book Club met Tuesday, 
March 4, a t  the home of 
Mrs. Robert Dilman. The 
April meeting will be a t  the 
home of Mrs. William 
Lovejoy. Members a re  
reading books by Andrew 
Greeley. 

Two infants were bap- 
tized Sunday morning at  
Good Shepherd Lutheran 
Church. They were William 
Carr Smith, son of Robert 
and Susan Smith of Deford, 
and Nicholas Earl Swan- 
son, son of Mark and Ann 
Swanson of Cass City. 

The Progressive class of 
Salem UM Church meets 
this Thursday evening at  
eight o’clock a t  the home of 
Mr. and Mrs. Gil Schwa- 
derer. 

; 
I I 

/ 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Tuc- 

key returned home March 
4 from Merrillville, Ind., 
where they visited their 
daughter and family, Mr. 
and Mrs. Harmon Dillard 
and daughter Kana. While 
there the family celebrated 
Kana’s first birthday. 

f 

begins Sunday 
This Sunday, March 16, 

will mark the beginning of 
a one-week crusade at  the 
First Baptist Church in 
Cass City, the pastor, John 
R. Wood, has announced. 

The guest evangelist will 
be Jimmy O’Quinn from At- 
lanta, Ga. He is one of the 
nation’s most successful 
evangelists. Large crowds 
have attended his meetings 
in other cities all across 
America. 

O’Quinn has conducted 
more than 700 evangelistic 
campaigns in 40 states 
throughout the nation dur- 
ing his ministry. For more 
than thirty years these spe- 
cial meetings have taken 
the evangelist from coast 
to coast throughout the Un- 
ited States and to many 
foreign countries around 
the world. A cordial invita- 
tion is extended to everyone 
in the area to attend this 
meeting. 

A former resident of Los 
Angeles, Calif., the 
evangelist began preaching 
a t  the age of sixteen. He 
was a successful pastor in 
Texas for several years be- 
fore entering the evangelis- 
tic field. He and Mrs. 
O’Quinn have three grown 
children. 

The services will begin at  
?:30 each evening, Monday 
through Friday (no service 
Saturday), at  9 ~ 4 5  Sunday 
morning and at 6 : 30 Sunday 
evening. Everyone is wel- 
come to attend all the ser- 
vices. A nursery will be pro- 
vided for small children at  
every service. 

SHETLER) 
PLUMBING & HEATING 

licensed Master Plumber 

Coop extension to host 

dual program for sewem 

’IGEON 453-353 1 
$AD AXE 269-809 1 
:ASS CITY - 872-5084 

has all 

Your 
Candy & Cake 

Supplies I including 

I 
ST. PATRICK‘S DAY i 

March 17th I 
I 
! 

TRINA SPENCER 
RONALD GUINTHER 

Mrs. Betty Spencer of 
Bad Axe and Gary Spencer 
of Saginaw announce the 
engagement of their daugh- 
ter, Trina Ann, to Ronald 
James Guinther, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. James Guinther 
of Cass City. 

A July 1987 wedding is 
being planned. 

Salem women March 19 and 20, Sanilac 
and Tuscola Counties 
Cooperative Extension will 
host two special sewing re- 
lated programs called 
“Hints For the So-so 
Sewer” and “Updating 
Your Pattern Fitting 
Skills. ” 

The hints for the So-so 
Sewer Program focuses on 
sewing techniques and 
shortcuts. The participant 
learns how to lay out and 
cut patterns without pin- 
ning, mark patterns easily 
and accurately, and create 
darts and hems that do not 
shout, “I made it ! ” Also in- 
cluded are setting in 
sleeves without pinning or 
basting, sewing without 
fabric, ‘gathering .without 
pullin@ threads,,aHd sewing 
zippers and v-neckline in- 
serts. This program will be 
held from 1-3 p.m. and re- 
peated from 7-9 p.m. a t  the 
County Conference Room 
in Sandusky. 

other wrinkles. Also co- 
vered will be a few sewing 
shortcuts. This workshop 
will be held from 10 a.m.-3 
p.m. in Caro. 
Ms. Linda Woyshner 

Strom, instructor for the 
program, is a graduate of 
Michigan State University 
and a certified sew/fit in- 
structor. For the past 2 
years she has presented 
sewing related programs at  
college week to capacity 
crowds. 

There will be a $4.00 fee 
for each person attending 
the Hints For the So-so 
Sewer class and a $6.00 fee 
for the Updating Your Pat- 
tern Fitting Skills Work- 
shop. For reservations and 
further information coptact 
the Sanilac County Exten- 
sion Office a t  (313) 648-2515 
or Tuscola County Exten- 
sion Office a t  (517) 673-5999 
Ext. 228, 

meet March 3 I 
f 
i 
I 
I 
I 

-- COUPON 1-0 

FREE 
reen Derby 

first 10 men to buy a Gr 
Bouquet Monday, Mar. 1 

Wilton Products 
The United Methodist 

Women of Salem Church 
met Monday evening at  the 
church, with 13 women at- 
tending. 

Following a short busi- 
ness meeting, a prayer and 
self-denial offering of ap- 
proximately $150 was re- 
ceived. 

An Agape meal prepared 
by Louine Patton and Betty 
Kirn was served. Others 
contributing to the prog- 
ram were Connie Schwa- 
derer and Shirley Geiger. 

The meeting closed with 
the communion service 
served by Rev. Clare Pat- 
ton. 

The April 7 meeting will 
be at  the church beginning 
a t  6:30 p.m. 

L s - 2  at 
i && CassCity Floral i i  

I i  COUPON --0-- 
9- i 

Y 

i 1 CassCity Floral i I 
5 6450 Main Cass City 872-3675 I 

Hills and Dales 

Schedule of Events 
Open to General Public 

Mar. 16 thru Mar. 22 

Contributions sozght for Dr. Girgis, Urology Mar. 18 10:30- Out-patient 
12 a.m. Clinic i $1 00 off 

I 
1 00 Off In the Pattern Fitting 

Skills Workshop, the par- 
ticipant learns how to buy 
the right size pattern for 
dress and slacks, take the 
required measurements, 
check the pattern with her 
measurements adding the 
needed ease for each area. 
She then learns how to pivot 
and slide the pattern using 
waxed paper and a tracing 
wheel to make necessary 
alterations for lengtp and 
width. The participant then 
practices these pivot and 
slide techniques on mini 
patterns. There is no slash- 
ing or spreading of the pat- 
tern, no cutting larger 
seam allowances, no 
guesswork. Patterns fit 
first time, every time, and 
without smiles, frowns, or 

Dr. Donahue Mar. 19 8-12 a.m. Out-patient 
Clinic 4=H youth science fund Any 

PASTA 
ENTREES 

i AnyLarge ‘ i2 PIZZA Dr. Jeung Mar. 21 8-12 a.m, Out-patient 
Clinic The Onizuka 4-H Fund for 

Excellence has been estab- 
lished as a national 4-H tri- 
bute to Lieutenant Colonel 
Ellison S. Onizuka, a 
member of the ill-fated 
space shuttle Challenger 
crew. Announcement of the 
fund came today from 
Michael J .  Tate, Director 
of Michigan 4-H Youth 
Programs. The fund will 
provide science and 
technology scholarships to 
4-H members and support 
4-H leadership develop- 
ment initiatives in the 50 
states. 

Colonel Onizuka was a 4- 
H member and he credited 
4-H with giving him the 
value and character traits 
that helped him succeed in 
his professional and per- 
sonal life. On his first space 
mission, in January, 1985, 
he took three 4-H flags 
aboard the shuttle. He pre- 
sented one to the Hawaii 
state 4-H program, one to 
the Texas state 4-H prog- 
ram, and was scheduled to 
present one to the national 
4-H leadership in February. 
He had recently partici- 
pated in the production of a 
new 4-H educational televi- 
sion series, “Blue Sky 
Below My Feet -- Adven- 
tures in Space Technol- 

Marriage Licenses 
Stanley Lanczynski, St. 

Charles, and Sophie H. 
Chmieleski, Caro. 

Michael S. Patterson, 
Caro, and Judith R. 
Schniers, Care* 

Edward W. Johnson, 
Fairgrove, and Leah L. Wil- 
lett, Fairgrove. 

ogy . ” 
Contributions to the fund 

are tax-deductible and may 
be sent to Ellison Onizuka 
Memorial, c/o - Tuscola 
County 4-H, 420 Court 
Street, Caro, MI 48723. 

4-H is the youth program 
of the Cooperative Exten- 
sion Service of the state 
land-grant universities and 
the U.S. Department of Ag- 
riculture. 4-H involves over 
160,000 Michigan youth in 
virtually every commun- 
ity, 

Cooperative Extension 
Service programs are  open 
to all without regard to 
race, color, national origin, 
sex or handicap. 

Engagement 
announced 

Mr. and Mrs, Vern 
Johnson of Decker an- 
nounce the engagement of 
their daughter, Elly Mae, 
to Ervin George Schollaert 
of Bad Axe. He is the son of 
Mr. and Mrs. David A. 
Boyce of Bad Axe. 

The wedding is scheduled 
for March 18. 

Dr. Brickel, Urology Mar. 21 1-4 p.m. Out-patient 
Clinic 

0 
0 

At Pizza Vi1 i 
I With This Coupon 
I 

Free Blood Pressures: 8:OO a.m. - 8:OO p.m. 
Physician available in ER and Immediate Care Clinic - 

Friday 6:OO p.m. until Monday 6:OO a.m. and holidays. 
There is always a physician on call. 

Respiratory and Speech Therapy available on an out- 
patient basis as ordered by your physician. 

Special diet meal service available. 
To schedule yourself for any of the above clinics or 

classes call 872-2121 Ext. 255. 

Phone 072.4440 or 872.4371 
Expires 3-24-8€ E 

i 
I 
I 

One coupon per family - 
Not good with any other coupon. I I 

I I 

i 

L-IIII-I COUPON- 

I 6 a.m. to 9 p.m. daily 
Fri. & Sat. Open 24 hours OPEN: 

V? x 
Have You Seen Our Low Prices on 

Engagement-Wedding Sets? 8 Cass City 
Livestock 4-H Club 

Argyle United 
Met hod i st Church 

KEEPSAKE AND 
JEWELFIRE 

Buy Now and Receive 

FREE MAN’S GOLD 
WEDDING BAND 

All Keepsake and Jewelfire diamonds 
are registered so you’re sure to get the 
quality, cut and color at the best price. 

Use Our Convenient 
Lay-Away Plan 

Up to 4 months to pay. 

Register For 

to be given away June, 1986. 
FREE DINNER FOR 2 

OYSTER SPAGHETTI 
DINNER SUPPER 

SAT., MAR. 15 at 
Masonic Temple 

(Garfield & Maple) 
6:30-8:30 p.m. 

Sandwiches and desserts for 
those who are not fond 

of oysters. MON., MAR. 17 
Donations: 

Supper - $4.50 

Under 5 - Free 

Sponsored by the Men ‘s Club 
Everyone Welcome 

5 to 16 - $2.50 

300 till 8:OO p.m. 

Family - $10.00 

Students 5-12 - $2.25 
Under 5 - Free 

Adults - $3.50 
Wedding 

Announcements 
and 

Invitations 
Catalogs loaned 

overnight . 
F RE E SU BSCR I PT ION 
WITH EACH ORDER. 

The Chronicle 

1 McConkey Jewelry & Gift Shop 1 Sponsored in Community Interest by 

Cass City Phone 872-3025 
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3 3  I ‘Tf It Fitz ... 
P. J. to be remembered 

I By Jim Fitzgerald 

“You haven’t written one 
word about your new 
granddaughter since she 
was born almost two 
months ago,” a reader said. 
“I’ve been so worried that 
there might be something 
wrong with her.” 

No, Tricia is just fine, 
thanks. But a lot of other 
children aren’t. This is my 
annual column about them, 
and my annual invitation to 
you to attend a great party 
inmemoryof P.J. Dragan. 

Also, this is probably a 
good time to mention that 
my wife is just fine, too. 
Recently I quoted a phone 
caller who told me his wife 
was dying of cancer. A few 
readers missed the ques- 
tion marks and thought I 
was referring to my wife. I 
was touched by the concern 
they expressed - and ex- 
ceedingly grateful that it 
resulted from a misun- 
derstanding, 

The man who is losing his 
wife is bitter about the trill- 
ions of tax dollars spent on 
weapons that will kill 
people, while a much smal- 

P.J. died in 1983. Two 
years before that, his pa- 
rents, Sharon and Paul 
Dragan helped found 
Leukemia-Research-Life ! 
So far, this amazing little 
organization has raised 
more than $3OO,OOO for Chil- 
dren’s Hospital to spend 
fighting the cancers that 
kill children. ’ 

“All we want is a future 
for children with cancer,” 
Paul Dragan, a Detroit 
police officer, told me 
shortly after his son’s fun- 
eral. “We never thought it 
would happen in our home, 
and we wonder whose home 
it will strike next.” 

LRL’s biggest money- 
raiser is the annual “Even- 
ing of Hope” dinner dance 
and open bar, Last year, 
attendance topped 1 ,OOO, 
twice as many as the previ- 
ous year. This year’s crowd 
could be even larger, be- 
cause the music will be pro- 
vided by the 15-piece 
Johnny Trudell orchestra, 
one of Detroit’s best-known 
and finest. 

The party is Saturday, 

For ticket ($25 each) infor- 
mation, phone 676-3625, or 
527-7253 after 5 p.m. If you 
can’t attend, donations 
made out to Leukemia, Re- 
search, Life! may be sent 
to Paul Dragan, 20250 Goul- 
burn, Detroit 48205. 

By the time you read this, 
I will know what it’s like to 
travel a great distance with 
a seven-week-old baby. 
Tricia and her family, in- 

. cluding 4-year-old Emily, 
a re  vacationing with my 
wife and me in the 
Bahamas. At this writing, 
it is still being discussed 
whether Emily’s bicycle, 
wrapped in Tricia’s diap- 
ers, will fit in the plane’s 
overhead luggage rack. 

But my intention is to 
somehow survive and be 
back in Detroit in time for 
the big party. I’ve said it 
before: At LRL parties, a 
few people usually tell me 
they are there because of 
something I wrote about 
P.J. Dragan. I would rather 
hear that than anything. 

So say hello. My wife will 
show you 26 snawhots of 

*‘ , In previous years outstanding students at  Cass City High 
Gchool were recognized as members of the National Honor 
Society and salutatorian or valedictorian, Many good 
students were ignored. 

This year the Cass City Educational Association is doing 
.something about those students. All of the seniors with a 3.0 
(B) or better average will be recognized at  a special as- 
sembly Tuesday, March 18, at 7 p.m. in the speech room of 
the high school. The public is invited, In the class of 1986,40 
*af the 128 qualified. Each will be presented a certificate and 
refreshments will be served after the meeting. 

*****I** 

A coach in the Thumb B Association will be inducted into 
the Michigan Coaches Association Hall of Fame April 12 at  
ljrisler Arena. 
Honored will be Don Smeznik of North Branch High 

khool. In 25 years of coaching football his record is 151-72- 
6. He was 9-0 in the Thumb B last season. 

Tickets are $5 and are available from Tom Fagan, Hall of 
Fame Chairman, 3540 Galpin, Ann Arbor, MI 48105. 

PREPARING TO ANSWER another tough question dur- 
ing the Battle of the Books Monday at the Rawson Memor- 
ial Library were the Rambo Readers (from left) : Jodie 
Tordai, Tina Pallas, Jennifer Fruendt, Kristy Gnagey, 
Debrah Jordan, and Julia Milligan, *I****** 

You don’t hear much about mayor’s exchange day 
anymore. Pairings for this year were recently announced. 
In previous years Thumb mayors or presidents traded with 
other cities, sometimes many, many times larger than the 
one they served. 
l:That’s changed now. This year four area communities 
a re  listed for the exchange, Owendale will exchange with 
Gagetown and Pigeon will swap with Sebewaing. 

Gagetown sets budget 
era1 fund balance or re- 
serve of $1,990 a t  the end of 
the year. 

As adopted by the coun- 
cil, the budget calls for ex- 
penditures of $19,500 on 
major streets and of $5,000 
for local streets in 
Gagetown. The council 
chose to allocate $19,900 in 
federal revenue sharing 
funds for operation of the 
police department. 

Village officials said the 
new budget was approved 
on a unanimous vote of the 
council and most of the fi- 
gures were based on those 
from last year. A public 
hearing was held on the 
money plan, but no input 
from the public was pre- 
sented. 

The council approved an 
amendment to the 1985 
budget as recommended by 
Village Accountant Danny 
Haag. The monthly bills 
were also paid by the coun- 
cil. 

The Village of Gagetown Members Of the 
, The mayor’s exchange is Monday, May 19. 
* 

will be operating kith a Gagetown village Council 
budget over the next year gave their stamp of aP- 
that is very similar to last proval to the 1986-87 budget 
year’s budget, as a result of which includes general 
action taken during a coun- fund revenues of $84,540 
cil meeting Monday, March and expenditures of $82,550, 
3. leaving an expected gen- 

*****+** 

’ Sad, but true. The Thumb B Association has long been 
r,egarded as the “Big Ten” of Thumb athletic conferences. 
This year it was the weakest group around. Not one of the 8 

ier amount is spent on med- March 22, a t  Thomas Crys- 
ical research that could tal Gardens in Southgate. and I am grateful. 

Tricia - who is- health: 

prevent people from dying 
too young from cancer and 
other diseases. 

That is the unfortunate 
situation the great party 
aims to improve. It raises 
money to be spent toward 
the day that no child will 
die of leukemia a t  the age 
of eight, the way P.J . Dra- 
gan did. 

You may recall that I 
wrote several columns 
about P.J. and the mysteri- 
ous magic dragon who con- 
tinually sent him gifts and 
messages during the three 
years he was ill. The iden- 
tity of the magic dragon has 
never been revealed, but 
the example prompted 
many people to begin cac- 
ing about the childhood dis- 
eases that devastate 
thousands of families every 
year. 

PEPSl PEPSl LIGHT 
DIET PEPS1 ~ ~ ~ ~ i a f & F F  
MT. DEW n -  

earns in the league got out of the district tournaments. 
: k hat’s the first time that I can recall that happening since 
*the league was formed over a quarter of a century ago. 

T h e  

H aim 

Net 

Free film, a second set of 
prints free or new Picture 
Pages.. .it’s your choice! 

r -  

a 
4 
4 

{ EXTilfi!EXTiW! 
: 2nd set of prints 

M E E  *: *‘‘ + ,+:“ 7 

’ Picture Pages I S  m 

. i y  

u 

Glossy color prints 
that come back in a 
free album. 

I 

PAY L€SS 

See photo clerk for details. 1 colors right‘” processing by 

1: HitkPhoto Financing at Pat Curtis 
Chev. - Olds. = Cad. 

“Applies to 1986 model Chevettes only. 
9.9% on most other models. 

CHECK OUT TH€S€ SAVINGSl 
a -  Advertise It In The Chronicle. 

THIS WEEK’S SPECIAL 

1985 CALAIS 
psR4LcEE$8,56Q 00 

Stlcker $9,914.00 - Payment $184.00 
--- -- - - 

Sale 
Price Pavment 

Stock 
No. Car 

Sticker 
Price -a - - - - - - -  

I $9,887.00 I $212.74 I 1985 Camaro I $11,528.00 104 
I 

$1 3,982.00 $300.89 
$6,987.00 $1 50.34 

8110 1985 Olds98 $16,708.00 . 
B117 1985 Firenza $8,050.00 
232 1985 Caprice $1 4,751 .OO $1 2,315.00 $264.90 

1985 Caprice $1 3,804.00 $1 1,536.00 $248.22 233 
31 1 1985 Monte Carlo $1 2,310.00 $1 0,296.00 $221 -54 

$200.62 B436 1985 Calals $1 0,835.00 $9,324.00 
591 1985 Monte Carlo $1 2,242.00 $1 0,240.00 $220.33 

$207.72 T638 1985 AstroVan $1 1,261 .OO $9,654.00 
673 1985 Impala $1 2,892.00 $1 0,808.00 $232.85 
681 1985 Cavalier 

Convertible $1 3,132.00 $1 1,372.00 $244.69 
I $10,875.00 I $234.00 I $13,251.00 I P386 I 1985 MonteCarlo- -- 

Payments based on 15% down plus tax and transfers at 9.9% for 48 months. 

CHEVROLET 

OLDSMOBILE PAT CADILLAC + ’  CURTIS 
L - 700 N. State 

Caro 
CMQUAUTY’ i 

SERVICE PARTS1 
i pJj K- - _.-_ - -- - . Ph. 673-2171 

m R A 1  -TORS COICORATlOH 
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P 
1 ,Budget reviewed in Colony House new site 

I 

1 

0 

:Novesta Township for TEC annual meeting 
F 
A 

At the Novesta Township 
;meeting March 3, the 
*budget was reviewed and 
’[found ready to be presented 
;to the electors a t  the annual 
;meeting March 22. The 
a total budget of $125,000 was 
:up $29,000 from last year. 
:According to Nursie Kloc, 
;township clerk, the reason 
-for the increase was to pay 
:for additional roadwork 
:budgeted a t  $58,000. Also 
:during the meeting a peti- 
;tion was presented by Keith 
.Little to have the Talmage 
:drain cleaned which starts 
:in Ellington Township and 
:runs across Novesta 
;Township, sections 7 , 8  and 
*9. It was inspected by Drain 
Corn missioner Stanley 

:Henry and he found it in 
-need of cleaning. A contract 
d o  have the work done was 
:signed. 

At last month’s meeting 
:it was suggested that 3 
“bridges are in need of work 
:and a contract was signed 
:for a preliminary hearing 
and surveying. William 
O’Dell, township super- 
visor, said that there is no 

1 

nation of music and come& 
for both young and old. : 

A hot lunch will be served 
a t  12:OO noon with Bab 
Springfield to follow a t  1 :00 
p.m. Prizes will be awarded 
throughout the day to m e h -  
bers in attendance. 

The meeting March 20 i s  
open to members of the 
Thumb Electric Cooper?- 
tive and their immediafe 
family. The TEC servek 
more than 9,500 members 
in Tuscola, Sanilac and 
Huron Counties. 

r. 

4 
4 

Woodland to<r 

i s  educationak 
I 

J 

The Tuscola Soil Conser 
vation District is sponsqr- 
ing an outdoor woodlaod 
management tour March 
22. The tour is a half m!e 
west of Wahjamega on the 
north side of M-81. It rugs 
from 9:00 a.m. until 12 
noon. 

The tour includes a vidit 
to a demonstration plot pf 
proper hardwood manage- 
ment. Forestry uses f@ 
timber, firewood, wildlifr, 
pulpwood and various har- 
vesting methods will also 
be presented. 

Nearly $70,000 in patron- 
age capital will be returned 
to members during the 49th 
annual meeting of the 
Thumb Electric Coopera- 
tive scheduled for 1O:OO 
a.m. Thursday, March 20, 
a t  the Colony House, Cass 
City. 

“This will be the first 
time in 48 years that the 
TEC annual meeting will 
be held outside the Village 
of Ubly,” said Cooperative 
General Manager Michael 
Krause. “We are very ex- 
cited about our new site, 
and hope that the central 
location will attract mem- 
bers from Tuscola and 
Sanilac County who may 
never have attended an an- 
nual meeting. ,’ 

The close to $70,000 in pat- 
ronage capital will be re- 
turned to TEC members 
who purchased electricity 
in 1959 and 1984. Checks will 
be available a t  the annual 
meeting for those people in 
attendance. In addition, the 
election of 3 directors, and 
reports on the operation of 
the cooperative over the 
past year will be featured. 

Krause said “the Unbe- 
lievable Bob Springfield” 
will be this year’s featured 
entertainment. He said 
Springfield has entertained 
nationwide with his combi- 

proposed budget for the 
work until the preliminary 
work has been done. The 
bridges are a proposed low 
arch bridge on Kelly Road 
west of Lampton Road, a 
replacement bridge over 
MacArthur Road north of 
Shabbona Road and a re- 
placement bridge on 
Elmwood Road east of 
Cemetery Road over the 
Cass River. 

Bad Axe couple 

awarded Literacy 
Certificate (TAR C) 

The Celebrate Literaci 
award was given by the 
Thumb Area Reading 
Council to a Bad Axe 
couple, March 3, a t  the an- 
nual Bosses’ night banquet. 

Lilian and Earl  Bettinger 
received the award, a 
framed certificate, for 
their involvement in the 
promotion of reading. Mrs. 
Bettinger, a former writer 
for the Free Press, and her 
husband, an actor, re- 
searched the great fire that 
went across the Thumb. 
Mrs. Bettinger wrote a 
radio play about the fire 
and Mr. Bettinger acts out 
the various parts. The pair 
perform a t  schools and for 
civic groups. The award 
was presented by the read- 
ing council president, 
Donna Emerson, in affilia- 
tion with The International 
Reading Association. 

The Reading Council pro- 
motes literacy as a “univer- 
sal concern’’ and the 
awards are given to anyone 
who promotes literature. 
One recipient is chosen 
from the tri-county area 
and this is the fourth year 
an award has been given. 

IT’S POLEBALL TIME -- For high school and college basketball players this is “March 
Madness’’ time when dreams of a state or national championship are still alive. These trainees 
at Consumers Power Company’s electric operations training center are demonstrating their 
own unique version of the game, nicknamed * ‘poleball.” Physical coordination is essential for 
electric linemen in order to work safely with high-voltage power lines. As  a training technique, 
“poleball” helps the linemen learn balance and confidence in their mobility -- despite being 
almost 30 feet off the ground. Consumers Power serves almost six million of Michigan’s nine 
million residents with either electric or natural gas service. 

B d e  tin Tuscola County Economic Development 
Corporation still seeks new director fi 

Mrs. Lena Patch died a t  
her home early Tuesday 
morning. Funeral arrange- 
ments were incomplete as 
of press time. 

Edible flowers? The search is continuing 
for a new director of the 
Tuscola County Economic 
Development Corporation. 

During a meeting held in 
Caro Wednesday, March 5 ,  
members of the EDC board 
were told that interviews 
have been held with 2 candi- 
dates for the job. Several 
more interviews are 
scheduled to be held at a 
later date. 

Applications for the job 

a re  still being accepted and newsletter. 
may be sent to the Tuscola The EDC board was told 
County Economic Develop- that plans will be an- 
ment Corporation, 1184 nounced soon for a dinner 
Cleaver Road, Suite 800, meeting with Michigan De- 
Caro, 48723. Board mem- partment of Commerce Di- 
bers said the naming of the rector Doug Ross. The 
new director could be a t  meeting will be held at a 
least one month away. An location in Caro in late 
advertisement requesting April. It is expected that 
applications for the new di- Ross will use the session to 
rector was placed in the explain a revolving loan 
Michigan Industrial De- fund-program. Hcb will 
velopment Association probably also use the occa - 

sion to solicit funds to add 
to the money that is already 
in the revolving loan fund 
for Tuscola County, which 
was started by the corpora- 
tion. 

’ Americans have long 
been eating plant roots 
‘(carrots) and seeds (peas),  
so why not add flowers like 
roses and violets to the av- 
erage diet? Many kinds of 
flowers are served around 
*the world in salads, soups 
and as garnishes for their 

.high content of vitamins 
:and minerals, reports In- 
; ternational Wildlife 
* magazine. 

A quorum was not pre- 
sent for Wednesday’s meet- 
ing of the Tuscola County 
EDC board, so no formal 
action was taken on busi- 
ness coming before the 
group. 

OUT IT GOES! Now 
.4 .Rain Slickers ...... :. ..... $21.99 
4 Ski Jackets. ............. $42.99 
13 Stadium Coats.. ........ $48.99 
7 Flannel Robes ........... $16.99 
12 Fleece Robes.. ......... $16.99 
1 Quilted Robe ............ $10.00 b 1 Velour Robe. ............ $22.99 

~ 26 Jeans. ............ Up to $29.99 
J 21 Corduroy Slacks ........ $27.99 

40 Blouses and Tops . Up to $17.99 
21 Sweaters.. ......... Up to s1799 
9 Girls’ Winter Jackets. . = .  . $28.99 
6 Snow Suits .............. $27.99 
Children’s Animal Slippers . I .  
6 Slipper Sox ............... $6.99 
5 Garan Corduroy Skirts. . . $1 7.99 
Odds and Ends - Tops .......... 
23 Girls’ Sweaters 4-6X, 7-14. .. $1 2.99 
21 Girls’ Knit Tops. .... Up to $9.99 
29 Girls’ Turtlenecks. ....... $5.99 

I $500 
$1 50° 

$1 50° 
5 0 0  

5 0 0  

$ 2 0 0  

$1 ooo 
$1 ooo 
$1 ooo 

5 0 0  

$500 

$1 ooo 
$1 ooo 

$300 
s 3 0 0  

$ 2 0 0  

$500 

$400 

$ 8 0 0  

$ 2 5 0  

Nipper & Skipper 
White Chocolate 
Novelty bunny wllh colorful 
icinq 2’.-or $1 39 

ea. 

Nipper & Skipper 
Chocolate Bunnies 
Delicious chocolate wslh deco 
rative icing ? ‘ J - O I  

$1 29 
ea. 

I I 
Painted Bamboo I 
Easter Baskets 

For distinctive honie dccor tool Choice of 3 styles in 
Y C ~ I O W  p u r p l t x  qrceri b l w  pink or white Fill with 
rnat(.tlinq f,>shiori-color excelsior 10-in diameter 

2 - 0 2 .  Bags 
Fashion 

Easter Little 
Golden Books 
Choose f rom a vsr lety 01 
special Easier stories 69‘ 

$ 1 4 7  
and Up 

::: $1 g9g::; 
Price 8-20 

FREE SHIRT 
Paas Easter Egg 
Color Kit Tops - Jeans 

Slacks - Blouses 

$1 38 
ea. 

NEW JACKETS 
* N E W  BLAZERS Cass City -Where everything you buy is guaranteed 
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THURSAUN., MAR. 13-16 
THURSDAY IS “BARGAIN NITE” 

T h u rsday- F ri day4 u n d ay . . . . . . . . .  .8:00 0 n I y 
Saturday. .................... ,7:30 and 9:30 
Nothing Compares with our Giant Cinemascope Screen 

They borrowed a couple of jet planes to save 
his father’s life. 

4 ,- 

, I  I ,  

Life at 6550 Main Street 
,over the past month has re- 
sembled a combination of 
college classes called Job 
Transition 101 and Wel- 
come To The Real World 
for the 2 new kids on the 
block here at the Chronicle. 

The “kids” I am referring 
50 are myself and new re- 
porter, Cymbre (did I spell 
that right? 1 Sornmerville. 
Both of us have made our 

‘’Share of mistakes over the 
first weeks on our new jobs, 
.but it seems they are now 
being spaced farther and 
farther apart. 

In my case of being a cre- 
‘ature of radio journalism, I 
thought the job of news- 

‘,paper editor would just re- 
‘ Quire a change from what 

* +  called “writing for the 
“‘ear” to “writing for the 
+*eye,” and trading in my 
microphone for a video dis- 
play terminal. This would 
‘involve using the past tense 
\of verbs more than the pre- 
sent tense, and no longer 

“Wing phonetics in spelling 
‘the last names of people. 

35 millimeter camera for 
the first time, and learning 
$e difference between 
W i n t s  and counts when 
*atching a headline with a 
qtory! On the plus side, it 
*ly took me 2 and a half 
=weeks to discover where 
& bathroom is located! 
i(So much for priorities). 
:; As far as Cyrnbre is con- 
teemed, she is the one who 

as had to adjust from what f 2 fe was like behind the shel- 
-Fered walls of Central 
:Michigan University. It 

... Then along came using a 

riewspaper job IS one thing 
that cannot be taught a t  
school. For the record, 
though, I think Cymbre is a 
fine writer ... even if she 
didn’t attend Michigan 
State, and does insist on 
driving a foreign car ! 

One of the items that has 
not changed with my new 
job is something I feel all 
reporters should be-- 
whether they a re  in news- 
papers, radio or television. 
That is being a good lis- 
tener. In some ways, the 
Chronicle serves as a voice, 
a sounding board, a feed- 
back source and as a his- 
tory book for the people who 
read the paper. Without re- 
porters who have the ability 
to be good listeners, some 
of these thoughts, ideas and 
opinions may be lost. (Key 
point for those of you taking 
notes ! 

During my short stay 
here at the Chronicle, I 
have been very impressed 
with the amount of input 
from you, the readers, that 
goes into the stories that 
are printed. I think this is a 
good sign, and I hope it con- 
tinues for a long time to 
come ! 

As I step down from my 
soapbox for this week, I 
would like to take this op- 
portunity to thank the many 
readers who have taken the 

1 time to welcome me to this 
job and to wish me good 
luck, Cass City and the sur- 
rounding communities 
have a great number of fine 
people who are doing things 
both large and small, and I 
hope I can do my part to- 
wards letting YOU know 

COMING NEXT THURSDAY 
Chuck Norris and Lee Marvin 

NOTE: Be sure to register everytime you attend for the 
“350 Honda” to be given away May 1st. 

“THE DELTA FORCE” CASS CITY VETERANS of Foreign Wars Quartermaster Jack Esau puts the 
finishing touch on St. Patrick’s decorations at the Provincial House. The work 
was done by Caro VFW members Gordon Ewald, Grant Kelley, Frank 
Middaugh and Clare Cole. 

5 area villages 
WEDDING INVITATIONS 

/ LUXUKY DESICNLK STYLING Turnout light for village elections 
bents Agnes R. Olshove, a A 6-year term on the lib- 
Deomocrat, with 34 votes rary board will be served 
and Republicans, William by Madeline Baurer, 40 
Bailey with 36 votes and votes and Lila Misico with 
Kenneth Sweeney with 42 38 votes. A total of 46 people 
votes. cast their ballots. 

Little change in 
Kingston budget VIDEO DEPT. 

OPEN DAILY 
‘,kernsthat the realism of a where credit is due. 

1’ The Weather The Kingston Village 
Council adopted a 1986-87 
budget which is nearly 
identical to last year’s 
money plan for the village, 
during its monthly meeting 
held Monday, March 3. 

Village Clerk Kenneth P, 
Boileau said the new budget 
approved by the council 
calls for expenditures of 
$183,868. He said the total is 
slightly lower than last 
year’s budget of $184,110, 
with the major expendi- 
tures being the operation of 
the Kingston police depart- 
ment and for insurance for 
the village. “The cost of our 
insurance has increased by 
25%, and is one item that is 
getting harder and harder 
to find,” Boileau said. The 
council also decided to set 
aside $5,500 in federal re- 
venue sharing funds for the 
development of a parking 
lot off State Street, west of 
the corner with Ross Street. 
A public hearing on the new 
budget was held earlier. 

The council was told that 
the process of choosing a 
new police officer for 
Kingston is continuing. 
Boileau said applications 
which have been submitted 
for the position were sent to 
the Tuscola County 
sheriff’s department for sc- 
reening of the candidates. 

A number of items deal- 
ing with the fire depart- 
ment came before the coun- 
cil Monday night. Council 
members were told that the 
Kingston Fire Depart- 

ment’s Ladies’ Auxiliary 
had purchased a television 
set and video cassette re- 
corder and donated the pac- 
kage to the department. 
The set and VCR will be 
used by the firefighters to 
view training tapes and 
other educational prog- 
rams. 

The council approved the 
appointment of Richard 
Lance as the newest 
member of the Kingston 
fire department. Council 
members were also told 
that Doug Randlette Jr., 
Mark Sefton and Chuck 
Kotsch 111 have completed 
the first phase of a 

training firefighters 
course. 

In other action, Council- 
man Paul Lalko was ap- 
pointed street adminis- 
trator for the next year and 
permission was given to 
members of the Knights of 
Columbus to solicit funds in 
Kingston March 21-23. The 
activity is part of the 
group’s annual fund-rais- 
ing drive for the mentally 
impaired. 

Closed Sat. at 5 p.m. 7 High Low Precip. 

Your neighbor says . .  . . . .  ........................ , Tuesday.. 39 ,30  0.0 
Wednesday.. ..................... 34 .. .29 ... ,0.34 
Thursday.. ....................... 31 . . .  2 . .  . . .  .01 
Friday.. .......................... 12 ... -16.. ... 0.0 

; Saturday.. ....................... 27 . . .  16. .  . . .  0.0 
. Sunday., .......................... 45. .  . . 3 5  ..... 0.0 

(Redorded at  Cass City wastewater treatment plant. 1 
Monday.. .......................... , 56  . . .  29.. . . .  .29 

*FREE VIDEO TAPE 
and DISC MEMBERSHIP 

Success in the 80’s FREE POPCORN 
* RCA video Camera Rental 

Video Tape Player Rental 
Video Disc Rental 

* No Deposit 

according to Wiles 
Over the past couple of 

years, people who deal with 
career planning have been 
talking about robotics, 
computers, marketing and 
public administration as 
the best ways to find the 
elusive pathway to success. 

Hazen “Red” Wiles, of 
Green Road, has been 
studying what it takes to 
become a success in the 
1980s. “The industrial age 
is bowing out to the 
technological age and I am 
anxious to see what is wait- 
ing around the corner. But 

I think there is too much 
emphasis being placed on 
the amount of money a per- 
son makes and on career 
positioning,” Wiles said. 

“In the past, it was quite 
acceptable for people to 
rest on their laurels when 2 
or 3 decades of successful 
service had been rendered 
to a farm, shop, office or 
other business.” Wiles says 
our current, space-age 
careers, coupled with gov- 
ernment interaction at all 
levels, -have resulted in the 
most complicated Ameri- 
can society that historians 
will ever record. 

“It seems like the mass 
media and authorities in 
career development are en- 
couraging young students 
to go into anything that is 
technological. What ever 
happened to pumping gas, 
or selling furniture? I don’t 
think there is enough em- 
phasis placed on finding 
success in other ways,” 
said Wiles. I 

The Green Road resident 
also feels that making a liv- 
ing has almost universally 
given way to success which 
is measured in monetary 
wealth. “It doesn’t make 
any difference what field 
they are in. People are 
being measured by how 
much money they make. I 
have seen several people 
who are content in their job 
and love doing what they 
do. But they have had to go 
into something else be- 
cause family or friends 
have demanded it, and say 
they have more potential,” 
he said. 

Wiles was asked if there 
will be a place for everyone 
to find success, He 
answered by saying, “You 
bet there is a way to be a 
success. It just depends on 
the definition. Someone 
wiser than myself put it this 
way: ‘to laugh often and 
much; to win the respect of 
intelligent people and the 
affection of children; to 
earn the appreciation of 
honest critics, and endure 
the betrayal of false 
friends; to appreciate 
beauty honestly; to leave 
this world a bit better, 
whether by loving your 
family and friends, a gar- 
den spot or a redeemed so- 
cial condition; or to know 
that just one life has 
breathed easier or smiled 
because you lived;’ this is 
to have succeeded ! ” 

Over 2400 Movies to Rent 
Sunday: 2:30 till 6:OO Adults $1.50 NEW FOR YOU 

AFTER HOURS DROP 
BOX FOR YOUR TAPES 

FRI. thru THURS., -MARCH 14 20 

H A S E U  O N  A 

PRIZES 
GALORE 

in w \‘ Friday and Saturday Showing at 7:05 and 955 
Doors open at 6:45. On Sunday showings 
at 2:45-5:40-8:30. Monday thru Thursday showing 
once only at 7:50. 

Quiet week for 

the Cass City p/iy 
6th ANNUAL Police Dept. 

B LAS VEGAS NIGHT 1: There were no injuries 
Friday, when a car driven 
by Kristina M. Iseler, 29, of 
Mayville hit a car  driven by 
Connie McNaughton, 37, of 
4875 Seeger. According to 
the Cass City Police De- 
partment, Iseler was 
westbound on Church St. 
and reportedly did not see 
the McNaughton vehicle 
which was southbound on 
Seeger . 

A car driven by Robert 
E. Lefler, 48, of 8254 Van 
Dyke, was westbound on M- 
81, a quarter mile west of 
Crawford Rd., Saturday, 
when he was unable to 
avoid a deer crossing from 
the north side of the road. 

Lynwood G. Lapeer, of 
7681 Elmwood, was travel- 
ing west on M-&l near 
Schwegler Rd., Thursday, 
when a deer ran into the 
path of his car. 

William Learrnan of 6642 
Huron St., reported a hub- 
cap, valued at  $40, was 
taken from his car while he 
attended a basketball game 
at the Cass City High 
School, Tuesday, March 4. 

at 

COLONY HOUSE 
M-53 at Bay City-Fof88tVllle Road8 

Gold Star VCR Wireless Remote 
19” RCA Touch Tune Color TV 
Recliner Rocker 
Plus Dozens of Other Valuable Gifts 

Win “Funny Money” on the gambling tables 
and use it to buy at auction any gift 

730 p.m. to 11:30 p.m. 

The Lennox Conservator@ 111 gas fur- 
nace is actually a reduction plan for 
overweight heating bills. It‘s one of the 
easiest, most effective ways we know 
to trim your waste. Annual Fuel Utiliza- 
tion Efficiency is rated at 80%, much 
better then older, less efficient units 
that currontly o p r a t e  at only 55-60% 
efficiency. Conservator III can cut your 
losses in half! 

Models are available in capacities 
from 5O.ooO to 125,ooO Btuh Input. Don‘t 

Conservator I l l  Saturday, Mar. 15 
I Admission $10.00 

person includes 
wait. Call or stop by today. 

$IO,OOO in Funny Money. 
Tickets Available: 

any Cas8 City Rotarlan, Old 
Wood Drug, Coach Llght Pharmacy 

or at Door. 

-**-* I PIGEON 453-3531 
PLUMBING & HEATING BAD AXE 269-8091 
Licensed Master Plumber CASS CITY 872-50W 



Or. J. Geissinger 
Chiropractor 

8 , .  

Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri. I 

9-12 a.m. and 2-6 p.m. 
Sat., 9-12 a.m. 

21 N. Almer, Caro, Mich. 
Across from IGA store . 

.. 
Phone Car0 673-4464 

’ h  

‘ h  

.,:.;: 
,: 

9 

1 

I , .  

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hewitt. 
Dorothy Harris, and Joe 

Konkel of Bad Axe and 
Ralph Hoxie were Sunday 
afternoon guests of Mr. and 
Mrs. Larry Konkel and 
Marney and Lois Cardenas 

Ray Armstead Jr. 
Certified Public Accountant 
OWl- Hours: 9-5 Mon.-Fn., Sat 

9-12. Other m r s  by Awtntment 

6312 Main Street 
Cass City, MI 48726 

(51 7) 872-4532 

Hoon K. Jeung, M.D., 
General Surgery 

9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Daily 
Saturday - 9 to 12 noon 

Office Hours 

’ 

By Appointment ‘: 1 

6230 Hospital Drive ’: 
Cass City, MI 48726 

Phone 872-461 1 I - 
Home 872-3138 

I‘ 

, 

*, 

: 

-2 

#; 

P.S. Kumar, M.D. .. 
Dianisia A. Sy, M.D. +- 

Pediatrics 
(Infants, Children 

and 
Adolescents) , 

1184 Cleaver Road ,:I 

Monday thru Friday I 

By Appointment ‘‘I 

Phone 673-31 17 , 

Car0 I ’  

I 

I 

# i  
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I Professional and Business 
Holbrook Area News DIRECTORY Mrs. Thelma Jackson 

Phone 658-2347 

I I 

N + 

PHYSICIANS - ‘ ACCOUNTANTS 
The Euchre Club will 

meet Saturday evening, 
March 15, at  the home of 
Mr. and Mrs.  Gaylord 
LaPeer, 

Danny O’Connor of Min- 
den City spent Sunday and 
Monday with Mr,  and Mrs. 
Cliff Robinson. 

Jeanette Osentoski was a 
Saturday evening guest and 
Mrs. Leonard Shoemaker 
was a Tuesday forenoon 
guest df Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Kolar . 

Mrs. Curtis Cleland was 
a Tuesday afternoon guest 
of Mr. and Mrs.  Hiram 
Keyser . 

Freda Preller of Holly 
was a Tuesday brunch 
guest of Mrs. George 
Jackson. 

Brenda Tyrrell visited 
Edanna Sweeney Tuesday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Glen 
Shagena were Saturday 
lunch guests of Bertha 
Shagena in Cass City. 

Philip Miller and daugh- 
ter, Julie Elizabeth, and 
Julie Ferlette of Cass City 
were Monday guests of Mr. 
and Mrs. Larry Konkel and 
Marney. 

Mr. and Mrs. Grant 
Campbell of Wayne, Mrs. 
Maynard Hoff of Bad Axe, 
Harry Edwards and Sara 
Campbell had dinner Wed- 
nesday at  Elias Big Boy in 
Bad Axe. 

Reva Silver visited Vir- 
ginia Greenlee and Pearl 
Hartwick Sunday evening. 

Norene Mills, Murncta 
Stanbaugh of Bad Axe, Sue 
Eiler, Jean Piotter, Mrs. 
Melvin Peter and Loretta 
Piotter attended a bridal 
shower for Janet Peter at  
Our Savior Lutheran 
Church dining room at Bad 
Axe Sunday from 1:oO to 
4:OO. It was given by Mrs. 
Dean Weltin of Detroit and 
Mrs. David Thurmond of 
Wayne. Games were 
played and prizes given. 
Miss Peter received many 
nice gifts. A buffet lunch 
was served. Miss Peter is 
the bride-to-be of Burt 
Soper. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jessie Vin- 
cent and son of Akron were 
Friday guests of Mrs. Louis 
Naples. 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley 
Glaza were Sunday after- 

noon guests of MI-. and Mrs. Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bredow 
Reynold Tschirhart in Port were Monday supper and 
Austin. evening guests of Mr. and 

Reva Silver visited Mrs. Mr. and Mrs. Glen 
John Baranic at  St. Shagena visited Mrs. Jim 
Joseph’s Hospital in Pon- Lewis in Bad Axe Thurs- 
tiac Monday. day. 

Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Mrs.  Jerry Gibbard of 
Jackson visited Mrs. Bob Bad Axe, Mrs. Carl Gib- 
Damm, Tammy and bard, Kathy and Karen Gib- 
Christy a t  Pigeon Wednes- bard and Nancy Kramer at- 
day. Mr. and Mrs. Milton tended the bridal show at 
Damm, Mr,  and Mrs. Art Colony House Sunday. 
Terrill and Mr. and Mrs. Mr. and Mrs. Bob Yax of 
Bob Damm came home Almont were Monday after- 
Tuesday night from a noon guests of Mr. and Mrs.  
week’s trip to Las Vegas, Cliff Jackson. 
San Diego, Tiawana, Beth Schenk spent Sun- 
Mexico, and Anaheim, day forenoon with Mrs. 
Calif., where they toured Earl Schenk. 
Universal Studios, Disney- Julie Depcinski, Wilfred 
land, and also visited Mr. Depcinski, Mrs. Tom 
and Mrs. Bob Jackson and O’Henley and Mr. and Mrs. 
family at  their home in Allen Depcinski attended 
Anaheim. the funeral of Theresa 

Mrs.  Virgil Champagne Schniedenbach, 77, of Min- 
visited Mrs. Earl Schenk den City at  St. Peter and 
Wednesday. Paul Catholic Church at  

Born to Mr. and Mrs.  Ruth at  11 o’clock,Friday. 
Kevin O’Connor of Minden Burial was in West Dele- 
City a 9-pound son, Shane ware Cemetery in Dele- 
Clifford, at  Huron Memo- ware Township. Theresa 
rial Hospital, Bad Axe, Fri- Schneidenbach was  a sister 
day. Grandparents are  of Julie Depcinski. 
Mary O’Connor of Minden Sylvester Osentoski was 
City and Mr. and Mrs. Cliff a Monday afternoon guest 
Robinson. Mrs. O’Connor of Mr.  and Mrs. Tom Kolar. 
and baby went home Sun- Mr. and Mrs. Dick Wal- 
day. lace and family were Sun- 

Cleatus Howey visited day evening guests of Annie 
Mr. and Mrs.  Tom Kolar Pelton, Mrs. Alex Cleland 
Wednesday afternoon. and Carol Laming. 

Mrs. Kim Anthony, Mr, and Mrs.  Angus 
Katie, Matt and Nicky were Sweeney were Wednesday 
Tuesday afternoon guests evening guests of Mr. and 
of Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Cle- Mrs. Ken Sweeney and 
land where they celebrated family in Ubly, 
Katie Anthony’s and Curtis Mrs. Kim Anthony and 
Cleland’s birthdays with Nicky visited Mrs. J im 
cake and gifts. Doerr Wednesday after- 

Saturday with Mr. and Mrs. Glen Shagena visited 
Angus Sweeney. Leslie Hewitt Sunday after- 

weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Mrs. Carl Gibbard visited 
Dennis O’Bermiller and Florence Andreski in Bad 
sons at Midland. Axe Monday. 

John Baranic J r .  and Mrs. Jim Hewitt. 

Wayne Sweeney spent noon. 

Kathryn Tyrrell spent the noon. 

Mr. and Mrs. Grant 
Campbell of Wayne were 
Tuesday and Wednesday 
guests of Sara Campbell 
and Harry Edwards. 

Mr. and Mrs. Orville 
Glaza were Saturday sup- 
per guests of Mr. and Mrs. 
Stanley Glaza. 

Visitors a t  the Cliff 
Robinson home were Fred 
Hagen, Thursday evening; 
Rev. Eldred Kelley, Cass 
City, Friday; Dale Laming 
and Bob Sweeney, Satur- 
day; Mr. and Mrs. Larry 
Robinson and Luann of 
Caro, Sunday; Mr. and 
Mrs. Cliff Jackson, Sunday 
evening, and Clem Briolat 
of Cass City, Monday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Kolar 

Mr. and Mrs. Angus 
Sweeney were Sunday din- 
ner guests of Mr.  and Mrs. 
Jim Booms and family at 
Harbor Beach. 

Mrs, Rufino Labra of 
Coopersville spent a few 
days with Kathryn Tyrrell, 
Brenda and Carrie. 

Mr.  and Mrs. Don 
McKnight of Bad Axe were 

Anderson, Tuckey 
Bernhardt & Co., P.C. 
Certified Public Accountant# 
Qary Andomon, CPA - 673-3137 

Jorry Bomhardt, CPA - 673-3137 

715 E. Frank St.. Caro, MI 
and 

6261 Church St. 
Cass City, MI 

Phone 872-4668 

R O W  1uck.y. CPA - 872-3730 

Richard A. Hall, D.O..; 
Osteopathic Physician . 

6545 Church Street ,I ‘, 
Cass City, Michigan ;; 

872-4446 t a  

Omce 872-4725 Home 872-4762 

were Monday evening Courtney Chambers were 
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Sunday afternoon and sup- 

per guests of Mrs. Elwin Cleatus Howey. 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Cle- Richardson and Brenda. 

land were Tuesday evening Mrs. David Hacker was a 
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Cur- Tuesday guest of Mrs. Earl 

Schenk. tis Cleland. 

DO YOU HAVE A 
ORINKIN0 PROBLEM? 

ALCOHOLICS Am))llYMOW 
AND AL-ANOW 

Every Fnday Evening - 8:oO pm. 
Good shepherd Lutheran Church 

Cars City 

I I 
HEALTH TIPS D E NTI STS 

CAR0 FAMILY 
DENTAL CENTER 
Dalton P. Coe, D.D.S. 

Darrell M. Assoc. Sheets, D.M.D., 

Jeff Walby, D.D.S., Assoc. 
204 W. Sherman, Caro 
Monday thru Friday 8-5 

Tues. and Thurs. Evenings 
Saturday by Appointment 

Phone 673-2939 
Emergency 883-3530 .. 

R. Paul Chappel, DDS, PC 
Family Dentistry 

Comprehensive Orthodontics 

6240 Hill, Cas$ City 
Phone 872-3870 

I IStrong muscles prevent 
Regular, Diet, Caffeine Free, Classic 

Cherry Coke, Tab, Sprite 
COKE 
$ 2 2 9  8 pk. 112 Itr. 

Warm Only Bottles 
Expires Saturday, Mar 16 

tense and weakened mus- 
cles that go into painful 
spasm. They may exert 
pressure on nerves. Fully 
83 percent of such pain was 
attributed to poor muscle 
condition, in a study con- 
ducted at  Columbia-Pre- 
sbyterian Medical Center 
in New York City. 

Hans Kraus, M.D., au- 
thor of the book “The 
Cause, Prevention and 
Treatment of Backache, 
Stress and Tension,” 
treated President John F. 

“Live a healthy life,” 
Hippocrates advised, “and 
you are not likely to fall ill, 
except through epidemic or 
accident. If you do fall ill, 
a proper regimen will give 
you the best chance of re- 
covery.” In ancient medi- 
cal texts, “a proper regi- 
men” had a place alongside 
such treatments as sulfur 
baths and oil of dolphin liv- 
ers. 

Probably no modern 
physician prescribes sulfur 
baths and dolphin liver oil, 
but a proper regimen, in- 
cluding exercise, is taking 
an honored place among 
the treatments to combat 
that age-old and excruciat- 
ing condition, low back 
pain. 

In addition to exercise, 
other treatments include 
heat, spinal manipulation, 
tract ion, medication, 
surgery and even injections 
of a meat tenderizer. 

A Worldwide Affliction 
Low back pain syndrome 

-- a name encompassing a 
variety of causes -- afflicts 
a major portion of the 
world’s population: by one 
estimate, 80 percent of 
humankind. Usually, it dis- 
appears as spontaneously 
as it appears, and about 90 
percent of its victims re- 
cover in three months or 
less. 

However, about 4 percent 
of those affected suffer for 
six months or more. In 
other words, the condition 
becomes chronic. Unfortu- 
nately, only half the chronic 
victims are ever able to re- 
turn to work. 

In the United States, low 
back pain is the second 
leading cause of lost work 
time, after colds. It is near 
the top of the list of reasons 
for going to a doctor, and a 
recurrent problem for 
some 25 million Americans. 
One estimate places its an- 
nual cost at $23 billion. 

Because its possible 
causes are so numerous, 
there is no such thing as a 
“standard” low back pain 
disorder. Moreover, it can 
be chronic yet have no dis- 
cernible cause. And leg 
pain, which is sometimes 
called sciatica, may ac- 
company low back pain, or 
even be the prevailing 
symptom. 

The Major Causes: 
Muscle Weakness, 

Stiffness and Tension 
Studies indicate that the 

underlying causes of most 
low back pain are stiff, 

Quaker 
on-Fn 7 3 0 a m  M a i d  1030pm 

&Sun 8 m a m ’  1030pm mcltd Shr4rc 

Dr. E. Paul Lockwood , 
Chiropractic Physician 

DMco Houn: Mon., Tues., Wed., f n. 
9-12 nmn and I 30-5 00 p m 

Saturday 9-1 2 a rn  
Closed All Day Thursday 

Phone 872-2765 Cess Clty 
for Appointment 

- -. 

HEALTH CARE 

Kennedy’s low back pain. 
Dr. Kraus believes that 
weak muscles are often 
overlooked as a cause. A 
pioneer physiatrist -- a 
physician specializing in 
physical medicine -- he sees 
the strength and flexibility 
of key posture muscle as 
essential to maintaining a 
healthy back. 

“There are four different 
sources of muscle pain,” 
says Dr. Kraus. “One is 
spasm : The patient cannot 
move and goes to bed. A 
second is muscle tension: 
The muscles get tight, and 
beyond a certain point, they 
hurt. The third is muscle 
deficiency: Weak, stiff 
muscles produce pain. Pre- 
gnant women are among 
those who may suffer from 
this. The fourth cause is 
trigger points: little areas 
of degenerated muscle tis- 
sue. ” 

Dr. Kraus, whose prac- 
tice is in New York City, 
believes that if muscles are 
strong and supple, they can 
prevent low back pain and 
they are less likely to 
spasm. Modern-day living, 
obesity and aging all contri- 

IMMEDIATE 
NON-EMERGENCY 

HEALTH CARE 
$25 fee 

lnduding physician’s fee 
and clinic room. 

No Appointment Necessary 
6:00-8:30 p.m. Fridays 

2:30-8:30 p.m. Saturdays 
10330 a.m. - 8:30 p.m. Sunday 

HILLS AND DALES 
HOSPITAL 

Beatriz G. Martin, M.D. 
Internal Medicine 

4672 Hill St. 
Cass City, Mi 

Phon8 872-4331 

OFFICE HOURS: 
Mon.-Fri. 8 a.m.4 p.m. 
Saturday 8 a.m.-Noon 

Accepting New Patients 
0 

J =  
99 

INSURANCE 

Allen Witherspoon 

-- 
New England hie 
NEL QrowfhFund 
NEL Equity Fund 
NEL IKxrmeFund 

Money Market Series 
PhoW 872-2321 

Cass Cit 4615 Oak 

OPTOMETRIST 

Sang H. Park, 1111.0. 
Obstetrics & Gynecology 

(Specialat in all women’s t 
problems and deltvety ) t* 

8 
4672 Hill Street $ 

Home Phone 872-3705 1 
OttiCe Houri Phone by AppDlntmt 872-2800 

S E B E W A I N G  a 
C H I R O P R A C T I C  2 
LIFE C E N T E R  d 

Dr. G. W. McNiven 
Dr. Optomerris R. R. Watson ts 

Prlmary Virlon Centor P.C. 

072-4374 or 8724375 
Hours: Monday thru 

6505 E. Main, Cass Clty 

Dr. Vincent F. Scelfo 
Dr. Patricia L. 

Chelenyak-Scelfo 
Chiropractors , 

624 S. Untonvllle Road 
Gebewaing. MI 48759 

(517) 883-3950 
Friday 9-5 
Special 

Appointments Available 

bute toward weakening 
muscles of the lower back 
and of the abdomen, which 
work in tandem. 

Muscles are not the only 

. 

b R 
f’ 

N. Y. Yun, M.D. 
Physlclan & Surgeon 

Office Hours: 
Mon.-Fri.-- 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Saturday-9 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

6232 Hospital Drive 
Cass City 

Office 872-4733 
Res. 872-4257 

source of low back pain. 
The Columbia-Presbyte- 
rian study also showed that 
low back pain problems are 
caused by mechanical dif- 
ficulties such as displace- 
ment of vertebrae. Even a 
difference in leg lengths 
can produce low back pain, 
another study suggests. 

The Notorious 
Herniated Disc 

One well-known cause of 
low back pain is the notori- 
ous herniated disc, The disc 
is a leather-like package 
containing a gelatinous 
material. When a disc rup- 
tures, the material leaks 
out and presses on the spi- 
nal nerve roots. 

“If you squeeze a nerve, 
as happens with a herniated 
disc, the pressure produces 
an electrical discharge that 
results in pain,” says 
Hubert L. Rosomoff, M. D., 
medical director of the 
Comprehensive Pain 
Center and professor and 
chairman of neurological 
surgery at  the University 
of Miami School of 
Medicine. “It’s like an elec- 
tric shock that runs down 
the leg and disappears. 
Then the nerve is silent. 
The subsequent sensation 
is numbness rather than 
further pain. ” 

“In contrast, low back 
pain originates primarily 
from injured tissues in 
muscles, tendons, liga- 
ments and joints around the 
spine and its support struc- 
tures. We find these are the 
causes more than 90 per- 
cent of the time,” he adds. 

Dr. W. S. Selby 
Optometrist 

Houm: 8-5 except Thursday 
8-12 4624 noon on Hill Saturday St. 

moss from Hllls and Oaks Hospital 

Phone 872-3404 
I 
- - -  

VETERINARIANS 

COMPANION ANIMAL 
HOSPITAL 

4438 S. Seeger St. 
Cass City - Phone 872-2255 

Rod Ellis, D.V.M. 
Carol Gab-Ellis, D.V.M. 

PHYSICIANS 

Harold T. Donahue 
M.D., A.A.F.P. 
4674 Hill Street 

Cass City 
872-2323 

office hours everyday 
but Thursday 

Little Ads 

You’re Reading One 
N,ow! 

’* 
* 

Edward Scollon, D.V.M. ;z 
Veterinarian 

Call for Appointment for 

Phone 872-2935 
4849 N. Sewer St., Cass city 

Small Animals ;: I 

Wedding 
Announcements Call 872=2010 J 

I 
I 

FOOT CARE 

NORTHEASTERN FOOT CLINICS 
Complete Family Foot  Care 

Ambulatory foot Surgery 
Sports Medicine 

Diabetic Foot Care 
Cass City 2725 Essexville Center f. L. Scharffe, DPM 4672 Hill 

M. G. Meyers, DPM 072-5090 

M. B. Schussler, DPM 

@ Catalogs loaned 
.h overnight. 

The Cass City 
Chronicle 

Phone 872-2010 
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I ‘  I 
Cass City Bowling Leagues 

I I 

TUSCOLA 
GET TOGETHERS “A” 

March 3, -1986 

Boys’ High Series: S. 
Hammett 545, M. Gracey 

Boys’ High Game: M. 

Girls’ High Game: W. 

Girls’ High Series: W. 

517. 

Gracey 215. 

Romain 148. 

Romain 397. 

Women’s High Series : W. 

Women’s High Game : W. 

High Team Series: Cass 

High Team Game: K.P.’s 

Edwards 492. 

Edwards 194. 

City VFW 1884. 

and Cass City VFW 665. 

THURSDAY MORNING 
1 ” COFFEE LEAGUE 
j March 6 ,  1986 

589, D. Wallace 581, R.  Koch 
580, L. Summers 580, D. 
Ouvry 574, P. Smith 568, M. 
Mozden 566. J. Gallagher 
562, F. Ruggles 561, R. Koch 
560, T. Koch 560, G.  Lapp 
560, D. Miller 555. 

High Games: M.  Grifka 
256, D. Ouvry 245, G. Gag- 
non 242, T. Comment 241. 
D. Root 234, D. Vatter 227, 
M .  Grifka 225, R.  Koch 221, 
M. Lefler 221, E. Schulz 221- 
216, J. Gallagher 220, J. 
Lefler 220, F. Ruggles 220, 
J. Storm 214, K. Pobanz 213, 
G. Lapp212, D. Romain 210. 

Milletics Surveying 22 
Hillaker’s Auct. Serv. 21 
Kingston IGA 19 
Larry’s Car Wash 19 
B.A. Calka 15 

Ppul’s 
Deering F a r m s  
Pin Pals 
Family Circus 
Nss Fitts 
Rbsie’s Roses 
Fed. Land Bank 
vbppe t  t es 

29 
25’ 2 

22 
21 
18 
17 
14 

1 3 ‘A  

MERCHANETTE LEAGUE 
March 6, 1986 

Charmont 14 High Team Game: No. 1 
Mr. Kelly’s Market 
D & F Signs 7 High Team Series: No. 1 

g 588. 

Kermit ’s-crushers 7 1590.- 
Maurer Construction 7 

Walbro 
Charmont 
Kar Mikel’s 
Kritzman’s 
Leiterman Builders 
Herron Builders 
Miller’s Chicks 
Chemical Bank 
Anrod Screen Cy]. 
IGA Foodliner 
Cass City Sports 
Esther’s Health Spa 

11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
9 
8 

6’ 2 

6 
6 
3 

2112 

I 0 909 /o GMAC Financingon 
High Game: L. Yost 185. 
High Series: L. Yost 506. 
High Team Game: Fam- 

High Team Series: 
ily Circus 832. 

Paul’s 2429. 

High Series: M. Grifka 
616, L. Tomaszewski 573, M. 
Lefler 576, V. Peters 569, M. 
Lutz 565. 

High Games: M. Grifka 
235, C. Russell 220, J. 
Scheuer 217, K .  Martin Jr. 
214, F. Knoblet 212. 

High Team Series: Char- 
mont 2834. 

High Team Game : Char- 
mont 975. 

CHARMONT LADIES 
March 4, 1986 . 

12 Colony House 
12 Erla’s 11 

Veronica’s 
Mr. Kelly’s Market 10’/2 

10 True m ner Salvage 
8 l/z Ca ble-et tes 8 

Charmont 
& Live Wires 

Cass City Sports 6 

Cass City State Bank 3 
3 Fort’s 

Ouvry Chevy-Olds 4 

Most of Our in Stock Vehicles. 
MERCHANTS’ “A” MERCHANTS “B” 

: March 5, 1986 March 5, 1986 

Paul’s Urethane Syst. 15 
.Jew England Life 12 
Best Five 10 
Croft-Clara Lumber 9 
dass City Oil & Gas 9 
Gagetown Inn 8 
quvry Chevy-Olds 8 
Rabideau Motors 7 
Kingston State Bank 5 
Michigan Livestock 5 
Fuelgas 5 
Charmont 3 

.High Series: M. Grifka 
M9, D. Root 630, T. Com- 
mpnt 614, K. Pobanz 605, G. 
Gagnon 599, E. Schulz 598, 
D: Vatter 592, D. Romain 

I 

Charmont 10 
Tuckey Concrete 10 
Fuelgas 10 
McMahan’s Auto Parts 9 
Winter’s Truck Sales 9 
Herron Builders 8 
Clare’s Sunoco 8 
Cass City Sports 8 
P. J.’s 7 
Bye 1 

High Team Series: Char- 
mont 2304. 

High Team Game: 
Kritzman’s 814. 
500 Series : J , Lapp 549, L. 

Selby 532, D. Childs 522, S. 
D e h n g  508, P. Little 500. 
200 Games: J. Lapp 213- 

210, D. Childs 212, D. 
Sweeney 202. 

TUSCOLA 
GET TOGETHERS “B” 

March 3, 1986 
High Series: E. Romain 

559, N.  Davis 533, D. 
Sweeney 543, P. McIntosh 
519, C. Smithers 524, C. 
Davidson 506. 

High Games: E. Romain 
233, E. Butler 216, C. 
Smithers 201, P. McIntosh 

Doerr Farms  26 
Kilbourn Tech Supply 24 
Frank’s Maxi Muffler 19 
Cass City IGA 19 
Blue Harvestore 12 
Kelly & Co. 10 
D & D Construction 9 

High Series: D. McLaren 
602, P. Berry 567, D. Thick 
561, C. Mellendorf 560, 

High Games: C. Mellen- 
dorf 240, D. McLaren 235, 
D. Thick 224, T. Comment 
213. 

HOLY ROLLERS 
March 2, 1986 

Deford Country Grocery 8 204- 

Miller Eggs, Inc. 6 onica’s 2398. Pin Busters Warju Flooring Pin Tippers 

High Team Series: Ver- Snafu 

High Team Game: Ver- 

12 
1 1 ’12 

11 
11 
10 
10 
9 
9 
7 
3 

2’12 
0 

Men’s High Series: S. 
Miller 56% M. 
Bauerschrnidt 554. 

High Game: M. 
Bauerschmidt 210. 

High Team Series: Kil- 
bourn Tech Supply 2843. 

High Team Game: Kil- 
bourn Tech Supply 978, 

Sandbaggers 
Re-Racks 
Auctioneers 
Alley Cats 
Long Shots 
The Lounge 
Moose’s Folly 
Slammers 
Swamp Critters 

FRIDAY NIGHT DOUBLES 
March 7, 1986 

I I 1979 Chevy Monte Carlo 1 
owner, auto., V-8, A.C., vinyl 
roof, real nice car . . $2695.00 

q ,  &;personally ;each you the artful techn/que 
of applying our cosmetics ... For Free 

K.P.’s 
Cass City VFW 
The Family 
B.B. & The Boys 
All Wrights 
Four of Us 
Incredibles 
Colwood Bar  
Chums 
Happy H’s 
Roadrunners 
Bee Gees 

49 
47 
46 
42 
39 
38 
31 
29 
26 
23 
22 
21 

Plus 
Sc u I p t u red N a i Is, Man i c u res 

*Electrolysis Permanent Hair Removal 
*The Latest Fashion Jewelry 

with hand and arm massage 

I 
Men’s High Series : Doug 

Men’s High Game: Doug 

Women’s High Series: C. 

Women’s High Game: C. 

- 
O’Dell 609. 

O’Dell225. 

Strange 495. 

Strange 213. 

SATURDAY SPINNERS 
March 1, 1986 

26 High Rollers 21 
Go Getters 18 
Gutter Dusters . _ _  I Hig6 Team Series: Alley 

High Team Game: Alley 

Partiers 1 4 ‘12 

No. 1 14 Men’s High Series: B. Cats 
The Studs 13 Davidson 572. 

’ TheCrue 12 Men’s High Games: D. Cats 733. 
Vantastics 9% Wright 223, G. Prich 216. 

COSM ET1 CS 
Women to Women ‘I ; 

[’ 630 N. State St., Caro, 673-7127 
Mon.thrUSat. 10 to 5 

Bowler of I 1983 Old8 Cutlass Suprome 2 door, 1984 F@rd Escort 2 door, 4 cylinder, 4 
V-6, automatic .... .i.. ........ $6195.00 speed, manual ................. S4895.w the week SPECIAL CARE :OH’: AGED PREIOWNED CARS The Thumb Area 

Women’s Bowling Associa- 
tion Bowler of the Week for 
Feb. 17 - Feb. 23, is shared 
by two ladies this week. 
Cathy Lerash and Susan 
Lackowski, each with a 589 
actual series. 

Cathy bowls on the Sun- 
day Night 7 & 7 Mixed 
League a t  Bad Axe Lanes, 
Bad Axe. Susan bowls on 
the Wgnesday Night 
Ladies’ League for Smal- 
ley’s Bar at Blue Water 
Lanes, Harbor Beach. 

Other 550 and higher 
series bowled were : Sharon 
D e h n g ,  576, Charmont 
Lanes, Cass City; Mary 
Sweeney, 575, Bad Axe 
Lanes, Bad Axe; Grace 
Rifenbark, 558, Bad Axe 
Lanes; Geri Miller, 555, 
Biff’s, Kinde, and Judy Os- 
trander, 555, Bad Axe 
Lanes. 

11979 Olds Delta 88 Royale 4 door, V-8, automatic.. .......... $2,995.001 

14 Olds Delta 88 Royale 4 dr., V-8, auto., air cond.. ........ $9,195.00 
14 Olds Delta 88 Royale 4 dr., V-8, auto., air cond. ........ $10,700.00 
14 Olds 98 Regency 4 dr., loaded ....................... $11,800.00 
15 Olds Delta 88 Royale 4 dr., loaded. ................... $12,500.00 

)em0 1985 Olds 98 Regency Brougham loaded ................ SAVE 
Demo 1985 Olds 98 Regency Brougham loaded ................ SAVE 

11 Chevy Citation 4 dr., 1 owner, V-6, auto., 44,600 miles . . $3,995.0 
,2 Chevy Citation 2 dr., 4 cyl., hatchback, low mileage 40,000 . $3,495.00 

(60 Years of Age or Above) 

- TRUCKS - 
981 Chev % ton 6 cyl., 4 speed.. .......................... $4,195.00 
981 Chev Van V8,3 speed, manual ........................ $4,595.00 
984 Ford Ranger 4 cyl., 4 speed, good economy. ........... $5,995.00 
983 Chev I4 ton 6 cyl., 3 s p e e d . .  ......................... .‘$6,395.Or 

-~ 

SPECIAL OF THE WEEK!!! 
Organic Growers 

slate meet 
1983 S-10 Tahoe BLAZER 

in Marlette 

GAGETOWN SENIOR MANOR, INC. The Thumb Area Chapter 
of the Organic Growers of 
Michigan will hold its 
monthly meeting Thurs- 
day, March 20. It starts at 
7:30 p-m. at the Bio-sys- 
tems’ Warehouse, 6359 Euc- 
lid St., Marlette, located 
south of light, past railroad 
tracks one block, east  two 
blocks on south side. 

Joseph Dunsmoor from 
Organic F a r m s  Inc. of 
Beltsville, Md., will speak 
on marketing to the east 
coast markets. This should 
be a n  excellent program for 
farmers  looking to imple- 
ment “parity” programs 
for their farms, according 
to Dennis Lasceski, vice- 
chairman 

4686 South St., Box 140, Gagetown (517) 665-2451 

Care for the semi-ambulatory. Individual who is not bedfast on 
a 24 hour basis. 

5 speed, 28,000 miles. power 
windows, FM StereO, air 
conditioning, elumlnum wheels, - $8,79500 The manor is a totally barrier free facility. Wheelchair individuals 

can move freely about in and outside. 
c white lettered tires, 2 tone paint. 

The manor is equipped to handle the totally electric hospital bed, 
wheelchair, or other such handicap devices. 

I:  Special care for the incontinent individual. 

Special dietary menus are served for the diabetic, overweight, or 
allergy prone individual. WE PRINT 

eBuslnesa Cards 
*Accounting Forms 
rProgram8 
@Statements 
*Envelopes 
@TI c ket 8 
*Menus 
Letterheads 

Wouc hers 
*Brochures 
80okl6 t 8 

All medication is administered; specially trained aids administer 
insulin injections. 

24 hour supervision includes never less than two trained workers 
on dufy at all times. 

20 resident capacity. Male and female. 

KEEP THAT GREAT GM FEELING 
WITH GENUINE OM PARTS The manor has a house doctor on call at all times, who visits 

regularly. The Chronicle 
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I I School menus I Newbooksat 
ELEMENTARY WEDNESDAY Carrot/Celery Sticks 

Butterscotch Pudding 
Raisins 

Milk 
the library 

MARCH 17-21 

MONDAY 

Tasty Tacos or 
P.B. &Jelly 
Green Beans AS TIME GOES BY: THE LIFE OF INGRIb 

BERGMAN by Laurence Learner (non-fiction). The author 
covers the late actress’s life and career from her birth in 
1915, through early ~uccesses in Sweden and Hollywood, up 
to her death of cancer a t  age 66. Revered in America as the 
devoted wife of Dr. Peter Lindstrom and mother of their 
young daughter Pia, as well as for the noble movie 
innocents she played, Bergman was quite the opposite, 
according to Learner. She was away from home often, 
drank heavily and was sexually active with her fellow 
actors and directors. He describes Bergman’s y q r s  
following the scandal when she left her husband and child to 
live with Roberto Rossellini in Italy, the failure of their filrr. 
Stromboli, the chaotic consequences of their eventual 
marriage and divorce, and the effectk m their children and the 
deserted Pia. Although a self-absorbed woman, she earned- 
three Oscars and fame as a professional, working almost to 
the end of her life. 

Michigan Applesauce 
Irish Burger or Milk 

Burrito SECONDARY 

MARCH 17-21 
Tat0 Tots THURSDAY 

Surprise Spicy ChiWCrackers MONDAY 

Shamrock Fruit 

Milk or Hammyburger 

FIVE YEARS AGO Kris Proctor was 100 per- 
cent on serves. Lori 
Gohsman was 90 percent on 
serves. All-league Beth 
Sieradzki was excellent on 
spikes and Padgett Ran- 
dall’s dinks were tops for 
the Hawks. 

TEN YEARS AGO 

An outbreak of influenza 
has forced officials a t  Hills 
and Dales General Hospital 
to curtail visiting, it was 
announced this week. Vis- 
itors are  restricted to only 
one family member, with 
no other family members 
allowed at  any time. 
“We’ve got two doctors and 
five nurses in the hospital 
with it,” Administrator 
Randy Howard said. 
“We’ve got two registered 
technicians out with it, and 
two of our three people in 
the X-ray department out 
with it.” 

Cass City High School 
gymnasts placed second in 
a three-way meet against 
Davison and Millington. 
For Cass City, Patti 
Lautner placed third on the 
balance beam. Susie Asher 
placed fourth on the ba- 
lance beam, while Kim 
Hartwick tied for fourth in 
floor exercises. 

Men from Novesta 
Church of Christ who at- 

tended the meeting of the 
Eastern Michigan Christ- 
ian Men’s Fellowship in 
Lapeer Monday evening 
were Rev. Harold Prong, 
Howard Woodard, Bruce 
Holcomb, Alan Pratt, Ray 
Peasley, Gordon Holcomb 
and Keith Little. 

Thirteen members of the 
Hobby Club met Monday at  
the home of Mrs. Harold 
Perry. Co-hostess for the 
meeting was Mrs. Esther 
McCullough. For the prog- 
ram, Mrs. Donald Wer- 
nette, a guest, gave a pre- 
sentation on “Tableware 
from its Beginning.” 

The Cass City School 
Board authorized a new 
contract for Supt. Donald 
Crouse at its regular meet- 
ing Monday night at  the 
high school despite the ob- 
jections of Dr. E. Paul 
Lockwood and Thresa Bur- 
nette. 

Beth Ann Childs and 
Karen Dawn Sims have 
been named valedictorian 
and salutatorian respec- 
tively of the senior class at 
Kingston High School. Miss 
Childs, the daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs.  Marvin Childs of 
Kingston will graduate with 
a 3.96 grade point average. 
Salutatorian Karen Sims is 
the daughter of MI-. and 
Mrs. Eugene R. Sims of 
Livonia. She will graduate 
with a 3.95 grade point aver- 
age. 

Fifteen members of the 
senior-hi youth of Salem 
UM Church met Sunday 
evening with Pam Harris. 
Mike Loomis led devotions. 
Lonnie Wilson was in 
charge of games and re- 
freshments were served by 
Deb Parrott. 

Cass City was eliminated 
from the district volleyball 
finals by top seeded Bad 
Axe. Three seniors and one 
junior were singled out for 
outstanding play. Junior 

Creamy Coleslaw 
Fruit 
Milk 

Irish Burger or 
Burrito 

Tato Tots 
Shamrock Fruit 

’ Milk 

TUESDAY 

Pizza or 
Hot Dog 

Mixed-up Veggies 
Perfect Pears 

Milk 

FRIDAY 

Fishwich or 
Chili Dog TUESDAY 

Stacked Ham & Cheese 
or Polish Sausage 

Mixed Veggies 
Diced Pears - -.._ DIRT RICH by Clark Howard (fiction). Just back from 

World War I, Sam Sheridan is a bit bewildered by his cool 
reception in the dusty town of Dane, Texas, when he arrives 
with his pregnant wife, Georgia, a beat-up car and a letter 
informing him that a man he never met has left him 100 
acres of land. The estate lawyer offers Sam seven 
thousand dollars to part with his legacy, but refuses to 
answer any questions. Local merchants shun Sam, stating 
only that Pete Spence, the richest man in town, wants him 
out. An old cowboy, Draw Poker, and his Indian sidekick, 
Tongue, befriend Sam, who finally learns some hard truths 
about his origins. With single-minded intensity, Sam and a 
growing crew of outcasts probe his land for oil. After 
successfully tapping the biggest oil field in East Texas, 
Sam sets out to ruin Spence and the town of Dane, and 
unwittingly allows ambition to taint him irreparably. ‘ 

Mllk 

‘-1 WEDNESDAY 

--I- -- I - -..- - - -- . 
- I __ - . - -__  - - - - ___-__ - 

Home Health Care Division 
. I  

’ .  
, ’  

m 

Mexican Tacos or 
Hamburger on Bun 

Green Beans 
Michigan Applesauce 

HOSPITAL EQUIPMENT AT HOME 
*SALE O R  R E N T A L ”  

*Direct Billing To Insurances* 
COMPLETE L I N E  O F  RESPIRATORY THERAPY EQUIPMENT 

“Beds “Walkers *Wheelchairs “Canes *Commodes *Traction Milk 
* T E N S  “Food Punlps *Patient Lifts * f t a D e t e s  “And Much More 

25 YEARS AGO 

Stuart Little, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Harry Little of 
Cass City and a senior at 
Alma College, is one of 60 
students to earn a place on 
the Dean’s list for 
academic work completed 
in the previous semester. 
He is a chemistry major. 

The Cass Valley Farm 
Bureau will meet Monday 
evening at the William 
O’Dell home. 

Mrs. Herb Ludlow left 
Saturday for Ames, Iowa, 
to spend a few weeks with 
her daughter and family, 
Mr. and Mrs. Koert 
Lessman and children. 

A ladies’ night of the Cass 
City Lions Club was held at 
Bush’s Restaurant Monday 
evening. After the dinner, 
Mrs. Warren Kelley enter- 
tained the group as she de- 
monstrated floral arrange- 
ments. 

I THURSDAY 

Spicy C hili/Crac kers 
Chicken Patty on Bun 

Creamy Coleslaw 
Fruit 
Milk 

FRIDAY 

Fishwich or 
Coney Dog 

OFFICE HOURS: 
Mon.-Fri. 8:30-5:OO; Sat. 9:OO-1:OO 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE 
FREE DELIVERY 

872-4220 or 872-3346 
-dl 6240 Main Street, Cass Citv Ir-- 

VICTIMS by Dorothy Uhnak (fiction). The stdry begin. 
when neighbors do nothing to help Anna Grace as they ser. 
her fatally stabbed. Arriving at the murder site in Queens, 
beautiful, brainy detective Miranda Torres meets 
journalist Mike Stein, who views the case as his chance. to 
make headlines by exposing the heartless onlookers. Stbin 
and Torres become lovers when she is ordered by police 
brass to get involved with his investigation, which resultsin 
scorching articles about Anna’s “second murderers.” Stein 
goes along with a coverup by the police when developmehts 
cast doubt on the sensational reports that promise him 
fame and fortune. Only incorruptible Detective Torres 
keeps seeking truth, putting herself in a trap set by ar 
untouchable crime kingpin. 

Carrot/Celery Sticks 

Butterscotch Pudding 
~ Pineapple m’ J Milk 

11 1-800-654-6668 * 11 

35 YEARS AGO 

Cass City High School’s 
music students attended 
the District Festival for 
“Vocal Solo and Small En- 
semble,” a t  Mt. Morris 
over the weekend. Nancy 
Delong received a superior 
for her two soprano solos 
and Joan Holmberg re- 
ceived an excellent plus for 
her soprano solo. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clare Car- 
penter entertained 18 mem- 
bers of the Elkland Farm 
Bureau Monday. Alfred 
Goodall led the discussion. 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Gold- 
ing, Sr. will entertain the 
group in April. 

The Cass City High 
School basketball squad 
selected Eugene Kloc as the 
honorary captain for the 
1950-51 season. The boys 
also voted Lee Hartel as the 
most valuable player. 

In the village election, it 
was decided that Clifford 
Croft is again the village 
president. Other members 
elected Monday were : 
Arlan Hartwick, M. C. 
McLellan and James Bauer 
to the council. 

I One of America’s Finest Evangelists -1 
FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 

Cass City 
Sunday thru Sunday, March 16.23 

Sunday a.m. Services: 9:45 and 11:OO 
Sunday p.m. Services: 6:30 

Monday thru Friday Services: 7:30 
Choir and Special Music in Every Service, 

PIUS GREAT PREACHING. 
NURSERY FOR ALL SERVICES 

f Advertise It In The Chronicle. 1 

Biggest Savings Of The Year 

3 DAYS ONLY! 
Wed.-Thur.- Fri., March 12-14 
2 Locations to serve you better... 

I I March 13-14 Wednesday, March 12 

I Sebewaing Sportsman I Open From 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. I I Pigeon VFW Hall 
Open From 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

z I I I 

Reduced prices on 
@Tractor and Implement Tires 

@Chemicals @Tiles @Animal Health 
.Petroleum .Batteries @Gulf Oil and Grease 

Cooperative Elevator Company 
Piaeon Sebewaina Toll Free Numbe Akron Elkton - -. 

691 -571 1 375-2288 45g3313 883-3030“ 1 -800-322-0601 
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Gen Kehoe 665-2221 

Mrs. Maud Sarosky was 
. *the supper guest last Fri- 

* ,  day evening of her niece 
I and nephew, Ruth and Mert 

Hendershot . 
? .  Mr. and Mrs. Harold Kolb 
:, of Pontiac were guests last 

Saturday afternoon of Mr. 
, and Mrs. Bill Goodell and 

~ they attended the 4 o’clock 
Mass a t  St. Agatha in mem- 
ory of Mr. and Mrs. 
Lafayette Goodell. Mr. and 

, Mrs. Henry Renzio of 
+ Livonia and Francis 
, Goodell were also guests. 

Gary Carolan of Clifford 
was a caller last Sunday at  
the home of his mother, 

. ,  Mrs. Ron (Judy Irrer)  
I Reinhardt is a patient at 

I ..Henry Ford Hospital, De- 
‘trait, where she recently 
underwent surgery. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bur- 
- ,  don visited last Sunday a t  

ihe home of Mrs. Ruth 
~ I Bower in Sebewaing. 

Using the abandoned rail- - road bed as a trail for their 
snowmobiles, J im  and Ron 

: - Turner and daughters of 
Cass City visited last Satur- 
day with Mr. and Mrs. 
Eugene Comment. 

, Rev. Clifford DeVore 
- .died last week in Florida 
I .and burial took place in 
. ‘Hale, Mich., where he had 
r made his home since his re- 
1 tirement. Rev. DeVore was 
I a former pastor of the 

. Owendale-Gagetown Meth- 
’ odist Churches. 

Mrs. Bill Ashmore ac- 
companied her daughter, 
Sally Wood of Deford, 
Saturday, March 1, when 

,+:they were overnight guests 
:::of Steve Izdorek and family 
:::in Springport, Sunday, 

- f a ra  and Brandi Izydorek 
,b-received their first com- 
:::munion a t  St. Peter’s 
:::catholic Church in Eaton 
.:-Rapids and Mr. Izydorek 
.‘-bosted an open house in :: :honor of his daughters after 

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest 
:*.Hewitt of Livonia wel- 
:::corned their first grand- 
;::child Feb+ 26. Mrs. Hewitt 
:-ls the former Jean Kehoe, 
: * :The granddaughter, 6- 
:.:pound, 9-ounce Tiffany, 
::was born to Pam Hewitt 

Evans and Michael Evans 
of Little Rock, Ark. 

- Mrs. Arthur Carolan, 
, I  

* .  

7 .  

the service. 

Methodist Church. A social 
time in the parish hall fol- 
lowed the prayer service. 

Bishop Kenneth Untener 
of Saginaw conducted the 
retreat type day of reflec- 
tion Saturday, March 8, and 
was the celebrant a t  the 
4:OO p.m. Mass. Members 
of the confirmation class 
took part in the liturgy. 

STUDY CLUB MEETS 

The Gagetown Women’s 
Study Club held their meet- 
ing Monday evening, 
March 3, at the home of 
Zora Walrod with 9 mem- 
bers and 2 guests in atten- 
dance. President Zora Wal- 
rod conducted the short 
business meeting after 
which Evelyn Ziehm intro- 
duced the guest speaker, 
Miss Ingrid Shepard of 
Zimbabwe, Africa, a Cass 
City Rotary Exchange stu- 
dent. She showed slides and 
gave an interesting and in- 
formative talk of life in her 
country. 

The meeting adjourned 
and the hostess served re- 
freshments. The next meet- 
ing is Monday, April 7, at 
the home of Frankie Anker. 

****** 

After spending thc past 
month in Dallas, Tex., Mr. 
and Mrs. Leo Seurynck re- 
turned home Friday. In 
Texas they visited Mary 
Lee and Bruce Houghton, 
Jodi and Jeanie Joles and 
David Seurynck. 

.- . - .  

BEAN SOUP 
80TH BIRTHDAY 

CELEBRATED DAY A week of celebrations 
marked the 80th birthday 
of Mrs. Gerry Carolan. 
Tuesday, she accompanied 
Toni Watterworth and John 
Speck to Bay City, where 
they were guests of Glen 
Waters of West Branch for 
lunch a t  the Elks Club. 

Wednesday she was guest 
of honor at dinner a t  
Anabelles in Sebewaing 
hosted and attended by 
nieces and nephews, who 
presented her with a silk 
rosebud corsage and a de- 
corated cake. Attending 
were Joyce and J im Head- 
lee of Caro, Vera and Her- 
man Law, Florence and 
Bud Paulsen, and Joan and 
Ted LaFave, all of Sebewa- 
ing, Marion and Eugene 
Comment, and Harry and 
Gen Kehoe. The nieces and 
nephews are children of 
Mrs. Carolan’s brothers, 
the late Hank and Garfield 
LaFave. 

Thursday evening, the 
birthday was celebrated at  
the Charmont in Cass City, 
when Mrs. Caroln’s fellow 
bowlers greeted her with a 
“big 80” banner, sang 
Happy Birthday, and a de- 
corated cake was served. 

Saturday, March 8, the 
actual birthdate, Mrs. 
Carolan was the dinner 
guest of her son, Gary Caro- 
lan of Clifford, and Mary 
Gilkerson of Marlette, a t  
the Castaways. They had 
dessert in Caseville with 
Toni Watterworth and John 
Speck. 

****** 
Martha and Harold 

Blehm welcomed a new 
grandchild last week with 
the birth in Brunswick, 
Maine, of 8-pound, 6 3/4- 
ounce Robert Brent 
Goodall. Parents of the 
baby are Robert and Julie 
Goodall, 

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bliss 
Sr. of Cass City have been 
spending a few weeks in 
Holiday, Fla., where Pat- 
rick Bliss of Anchorage, 
Ala., joined them. He will 
be returning with them to 
Michigan for a visit. 

Mrs. M.E. Grady was 
spending some time with 
her daughter and son-in- 
law, Catherine and Clifford 
Ross of Ubly, when she was 
admitted to Huron Memo- 
rial Hospital in Bad Axe. 

Mrs. Regino Lopez celeb- 
rated her birthday last Sun- 
day with a family dinner a t  
her home, before she left 
Wednesday, March 5, to 
spend a couple of weeks 
with her sister, Anita Che- 
shire and family, in In- 
dianola, Iowa. She was ac- 
companied on the trip by 
Anita Benitez of Elkton. 
Guests a t  Sunday’s birth- 
day celebration were Mr. 
and Mrs. Alex Lopez and 
family of Lapeer, Mar- 
garita, Bill and Maria 
Roberts, Julie Lopez pnd 
family, Nat and Frank Be- 
nitez and Stella Leyva. 
Mrs. Roberts brought the 
decorated cake for her 
mother. 

Bill Lenhard is a patient 
at Saginaw General Hospi- 
tal where he underwent 
lung surgery Friday. Mrs. 
Lenhard spent a few days 
in Saginaw with daughters 
Ann and Mary. 
ST. ACATHA HOSTS NUNS 

lngersol I 

Lawn 
& 

Garden 
Equipment 
r 

Friday, March 21 *Case IH 
*New Idel * Kewaner 

ALL DAY 

Free Bean Soup 
Refreshments 

Prizes 

45 HP to  300 HP Tractors I Special Prices On 
New Tractors, Combines & on Display I 

Tillage Tools I Test drive a new Case International 
Tractor on March 19. 

Then register for drawing - winner 
receives $300 worth of free parts! 

5% APR Financing 
January 1,1987 Interest Waiver 
Cash Rebate 

Door Prizes * Refreshments * Facfory Representatives 

SALE 
PRICE 

$4,500 
$1 5,500 

$1 3,900 
$9,500 

$1 0,500 
$1 5,500 
$1 7,000 
$1 6,000 
$4,900 

$4,000 
$5,700 
$6,400 
$9,800 

$2,000 
$4,350 
$3,850 
$5,900 
$4,200 
$2,500 
$4,200 

New 
New 

$1,100 

TRACTORS WAS 
I.H. 806 wlduals.. ........................... $4,950 
I.H. 1086 wlduals and cab.. ................. $17,900 
White 150 wlduals and cab 
Case 1690 wlduals ......................... $15,500 
Case 1175 wlcab ........................... $1 1,500 
Case 1270 wlcab ........................... $1 3,900 
Case 1370 wlcab and air.. . ................. $17,900 
Case 2670 wlcab and air, 3 p.ht. PTO. . . . . . . . .  $18,900 

Case 1030 comfort king ..................... $5,900 
, Case 2670 wlcab and air, 3 p.ht. PTO, 305x32 $17,500 

Guards 
Hay bine 

. Chain 
Saws 

10% Off 10% Off 
t 

+ *  IRA? ****** 

Helen and Harlan Stock 
of Unionville were dinner 
guests Sunday of Mr. and 
Mrs. Murl LaFave. 

Funeral services for L.A. 
(Buff) Murray, who died 
Feb. 28 in an auto accident, 
took place last week at Our 
Lady Queen of Heaven 
Catholic Church, LaBelle, 
Fla., with cremation at Lee 
Memorial Park,  Lehigh 
Acres, Fla,  Arrangements 
were under the direction of 
Akin-Davis Funeral Home, 
LaBelle. Mrs. Madelyn 
( Walsh) Murray survives 
her son and friends may ad- 
dress her at Box 461, 
LaBelle, Fla. 33935. 

:’ b .  Checkwith 
i ’  State Farm 

SKID STEERS 
Tillage Parts 18166 canopy and bucket -overhaul.. . ....... $4,300 

1830 canopy, bucket ........................ $6,200 
1830 canopy, bucket -overhaul.. . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $6,800 

Shovels & 
Sweeps 

18450 wlcanopy and bucket $10,900 

White GT1655 wlblade. tiller and mower 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
GARDEN TRACTORS 10% Off 

. Ernest A. Teichman, Jt. 
6240 W. Main 

Cass City, Mich. 
1 Phone 872-3388 

Air 
Cleaners 

During the past week, St. 
Agatha Parish hosted a 
World Day of Prayer and a 
Day of Lenten Reflection 
for area nuns. The day of 
prayer, in conjunction with 
Church Women United, 
took place Friday, March 
7, at 2:OO p.m., and was at- 
tended by Rev, Zina Ben- 
nett, Rev. Tom Humphreys 
and members of the Church 
of the Nazarene and United 

10% Off 1 
N.H. S-0 wlrnower 
Case 155 wlmower 
Case 220 wimower 

24’ Brillion harrow,. ......................... $2,500 
9 shank Case soil controller . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $4,700 
9 shank Landall Soil Master.. . ............... $4,200 
25 ft. M.F. disc.. ............................ $6,500 
Bush Hog 12’offset.. ....................... $4,600 

7-18 Case spring reset on land . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $4,700 
6-18 Case spring reset on land .................... 

5-16 I.H. mod.700.. ....................... ..$1,350 

TILLAGE EQUl PM ENT 

Bush Hog 12’ chisel plow.. .................. $3,200 

5-18 Case spring reset on land .................... 

MISCELLANEOUS 
N.H. - 770 WE row corn head and hay head 
N.H. 850 R baler 
I.H. 15 bale pick-up wagon 
N.H. 499 pivot tongue haybine 
O W  grinder mixer wlscales 
N.H. 512 spreader 
N.H. 518 spreader 
N.I. 213 spreader 3 beaters 
Kewanee auger 51’ 8” 

Filters and 
H y druulic 
Engine Oil 

Batteries 

15% Off 5% Off I 
Sale Runs: Wednesday, Mar. 12 thru Sunday, Mar. 16. 1 New Holland Cash 

Carry 
Specials 

and 

v Koegel’s Koegel’s Skinless $6.50 

Ring of HOT DOGS ?!b; !% $1 35 ib. 

POLISH KIELBASA. $1 48 ib, 

COOKED SALAMI . $1 ” ib. 

PORK STEAK. $1 O8 Ib. Bologna Farmer Peet 

Farmer Peet $ 1 4 9  Ib. 

Parts 
Up To 

130% Off 

McDonald - Assorted Flavors 

Diet, Regular, Sugar Free 

CARROTS 4lbs. 

POTATOES 10 Ib. ~ a g  89‘ 

Prices Reducedl Machinery will be sold as is! 
YOU HAUL - IYO TRADE - CASH ONLY 

I rl 

I 5 O/o 
8 8 % 

APR Financing on New Tractors and Equipment 
PUT A CASE ON YOUR PLACE 

APR Financing on Used Tractors 

Rabideau Equipment Inc. - - 

6080 E. Cass City Rd. 
Cass City, Michigan 48726 
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Twenty-four members of ' 

the United Methodist 

Ma I I Phone 672-9489 
Women Church and of Trinity 2 guests UM at: School student honor roll tended the Monday evening 

lrie Meredith 

Crystal Leffler, Diana 
Loomis. 

Troy Osentoski, *Alex 
Pakonen, *Mya Pakonen, 
Melinda Papp, Faith Put- 
nam, Monica Rockwell, 
Jeff Schember, Kristen 
Seurynck, *Heather Shaft, 
Kevin Smerdon, Cheryl 
Stine, Greg Sturtevant, 
Scott Traube, Trina Whit- 
taker, Kent Winter, So0 
Yun, Beth Zeidler. 

hrie, George Hosner, Jenny 
Jamison. 

Doug Marker, Judy 
Matthews, Tammy McNeil, 

Mellendorf , Charlene 
Paula Merchant, *Ken 
Micklash, Keith Mulrath, 
Stephanie Nicholson, Susan 
Papp, Beth Powell, Tim 
Rutkoski, Mary Shagena, 
Dale Smerdon, *Don Smith, 
Jane1 Sweeney. 

* 
* r  

meeting March 3. 
Dinner was served at 6: 30 ~~ 

by group 3. Co-hostesses 
were Virginia Hartwick d 
and Doris Evens. Shirley 
Wagg presided over the E.5 

business meeting. A new 
member, Onalee Heltsley, $ 
was welcomed into the 
group. 

The program was a film, 2 
"A Look a t  the Holy Land," k 
shown by Rev. Joe I: 
Robertson. 

k 

* Indicates all A's. BUNCO Mrs. Florence Leslie 
Hacker a t  the home of her 
son, Dale Leslie. 

ing will be with Mrs. Jim visiting Mr. and Mrs. Vern 
Rule. The lesson will be by Geister of Marlette. 
Mrs. William Jones. The Bunco Group met 

Saturday evening, March 
1, with Mr. and Mrs. Jerry 
Root. 

Prizes were awarded to 
Robert Wheeler for high ; 
John Agar, low, and door 
prize to Leona Doerr. 

Lunch was served. The 
next meeting will be at the 
Robert Wheeler home with 
Mrs. Cecil Navarro as  hos- 
tess. 

5TH GRADE 

"Rosie Blue, Ronnie 
BOUck,, Krista Connolly? 
Sarah Edzik, Jennifer 
Fruendt, Kristy Gnagey, 
Kerry Guinther, Heidi Hall, 
Mark Hawley, Nadine 
Hoppe, Samantha Horne, 
*Tammy Kappen, Sarah 
Keller, Barbara Kelley, 
Hea'ther Kelly. 

Melissa Micklash, Danny 
Muska, Matt Nicholson, 
Tina Pallas, Ricky Parrott, 
Mary Polega, *Shane 
Pratt ,  Renee Rabideau, 
Roxanne Rutkoski, Ben 
Schott, Joel Shagena, Steve 
Smith, Bill Spencer, Jenny 
Storm, Rachael Sugden, 
Jodie Tordai, Kristie 
Turner. 

****** 4-H UMW 

Mrs. Raymond Wallace 
was a Monday caller of 
Mrs, Frank Pelton. 

Mrs+ Ralph Smith spent 
Thursday with Mr, and 
Mrs, William Kolakowski 
in Marlette. She helped 
care for her great-grandson 
born Tyesday, March 4, at 
Hills and Dales Hospital, 
Cass City. 

The Evergreen Guys and 
Gals 4-H Club is planning 
on having a swimming 
party at  Car0 Monday even- 
ing, March 24. All who are 
crocheting, sewing and 
knitting, please bring your 
papers on narration so Mrs, 
Leslie can send them in. 

The Shabbona United 
Methodist Women met 
Wednesday evening, 
March 5, with Mrs. Robert 
Burns. There were 14 mem- 
bers who braved the stormy 
weather to attend the meet- 
ing. 

The meeting was called 
to order by Mrs. Robert 
Bader, president. The sec- 
retary's report was given 
by Mrs. Arthur Severance 
and the treasurer's report 
by Mrs. Jerry Root. A letter 
was read from Mary Eve- 
lyn and Ross Beach. A skit 
was given. The title of the 
skit was the Tator Family. 

Lunch was served by the 
hostess. The April 2 meet- 

Baker, Bob Battel, 1 "Ill health is the direct result 
~ r u e n d t ,  ~ i a  ~ a r e t ~ ,  I of careless neglect to take time 
Amiee Cooper, *Chris 

****** ****** 

Mr. and Mrs. Randy 
Smith and family were 
Tuesday dinner guests of 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Smith. 
They celebrated Jackie's 
birthday . 

Mrs. Ralph Smith and 
Mrs. Luella Smith were 
Sunday afternoon callers of 

Mrs. Merle Waun of Clio The Shabbona RLDS 
is spending a while visiting Church Zion League and 
Mr. and Mrs. Virgil Van- guests enjoyed coasting 

Sunday afternoon at  the Norman. 
Mrs. Florence Leslie Brown's Hill. They enjoyed 

Hacker spent the weekend hot dogs and hot chocolate. 
with Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Mrs. Mildred Trusler of 

Flint was a Monday after- and family. 
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph noon guest of her cousin, 

Smith spent Wednesday Mrs, Frank Pelton, 

- Angie Hennessey, Chris ! 
Herringshaw, Jandi Hill- 1 to have a physical check-up. 
Kappen, Janet Kubacki, 

McNaughton, Tracey Pat- I 
era,  Randy Peasley, i When did you last have your 

aker, *Jeff Jeung, *Peter i Prostate cancer is the most 
Jane Marker, Jennifer i common cancer among men. 

Roberta Rockwell, Jen- I prostate checked? Now, a new 
necker. i ultrasound examination of the 
nifer Rutkoski, Melissa Zin- 6TH GRADE 

Debbie Adams, Brenda 
Battel, Todd Bliss, Melanie 
Churchill, Catherine Coe, 
Tammy Elliott, Jodi Erla, 
*Brad Gray, Bart Hall, Cole 
Hartsell, Jodi Hillaker, 
Paula Hugo, John Koepf, 

prostate is available. I f  1:' 
interested, please call (517) 673- 1. 
2169 for an appointment." 1 t NOTICE AROUND THE FARM 

MFFDA loans 
assist  qualified 
beginning farmers 

By Bill Bortel 

8TH ,GRADE 

*Mike Bills, Steve Bills, 
Sandra Bulla, *Josh Con- 
stas, Scott Dillon, Jan  Erla, 
Bobbi Fischer , *Brian Gut- Novesta Township 

Board 
Invites and Urges All 
Township Residents 

to Attend The Michigan Family 
Farm Development Prog- 
ram was created by the 
legislature to assist qual- 
ified beginning farmers to 
become established in 
farming in 1982, states Bill 
Bortel, County Extension 
Director. 

To be eligible for a loan, 
a person must fulfill all of 
the following: 

Be a resident of the state. 
The agricultural land, 

improvements and/or de- 
preciable agricultural 
property proposed to be 
purchased must be located 
in this state. 

Have sufficient training, 
education, ability or experi- 
ence in the type of farming 
for which the loan is re- 

quested. (Beginning far- \ 

ence) . I 
I 

mers with on-farm experi- ! 
ence will be given prefer- ( 

Have or have access to 
adequate operating capital, 
land and/or equipment. ! 

A beginning farmer is re- I 
sponsible for locating a I 
bank or private investor to 
purchase the bond which 
funds a MFFDA loan. Most 
loans have resulted from a 
beginning farmer taking \ 
the initiative and present- 
ing a valid proposal to the 
prospective investor. With ! 
the agricultural industry 
continuing to experience I 
stresses and strains, len- 
ders and investors will be 
particularly prudent in the ! 
selection of loans made, 
and bonds purchased. It is, i 

I therefore, essential that a 
beginning farmer have a 
complete loan proposal ! 
(cash flow, net worth, debt 

! service ability, etc.) in 
hand when approaching a - 
garding a MFFDA loan. ! 

Loans will be made avail- i 
able to beginning farmers 
of low or moderate net 
worth. to facilitate acquisi- 

i 
I 

i 

I 

prospective investor re- I 

I 

$AVE $AVE $AVE Annual Meeting 
at 

Township Hall 

Saturday, Mar. 22 
(Due to Easter Holiday) 

at 1:30 p.m. 

Now in 30's. NURSIE KLOC 
TOWNSHIP CLERK $1 33g TOWELS 

4 Speciat 63.C 
DISPOSABLE 

I DIAPERS 
sgss 

Special 

I Regular $14.37 

Reg. Absorb. 

Extra Absorb. $1 788 

Chlorasept ic 
I_ A SPRAY 

tion of agricultural land ) ,:a 
and agricultural irnprove- \ 
ments (up to $4OO,OOO) and 
depreciable agricultural 

NOW 
Maximum Strength - 3 

$ 2 4 9  
property (up to $125,000) to 1 
commence or continue 
farming. Loans are availa- I ble to all qualified begin- 
ning farmers in all geog- 
raphical areas of the state. ! 

I 
I 
I .  

Values to 
20 attend I 8 02. $5.01 

Your Choice 

Baptist WMF 
Twenty women attended 

the Women's Missionary 

CAPLETS 
$ 2 7 9  $5.09 ~ e g -  

50's 

?I I f  net WI 3 5 07 (1W gm) 
, , ?/ ,p-.; 

Mh(F, - Due to other business interests, I will sell at public auction at the 
place located 1 mile south, 1112 miles west of Gagetown on Hobart 
Road, or 4 miles west, 3 miles north, 1112 miles west of Cass City on 
Hobart Road, the following personal property on: 

/,,? t 
.E 
c 
i: 

k 

E 

BARS 
S I  8 0  

Regular Price $2.39 
SATURDAY, MAR. 

Commencing at 1 p.m. Sharp Fellowship meeting Mon- 
day evening, March 3, a t  
First Baptist Church. 

Carol LaPonsie presided 
over the business meeting, 
in which members voted a 
contribution of $25 to be 
sent to Rev. Jerry Hopkins, 

i of Flavors 
JACOB'S LUNCH WAGON 

ON THE GROUNDS SPECIAL 

S 6 1 0  TRACTORS EQUIPMENT 
1968 Oliver 1850 diesel, cab, John Deere CCA 12 foot field 
. 18.4~38 tires and snap-on cultivator 
' duals John Deere 12 foot harrow 

formerly of Bad Axe and 1 
now at  Grand Rapids, to i I Reg.$10.31 1 

$ 2 8 9  or 
Ford 4000 Selecto-Speed gas, 

I wide front, 14.9~28 tires and 
1 duals, major overhaul 2 footpups 

with extra section I 

EQUIPMENT 10 foot cultlpacker with 2-2 
help pay for furnishings in \ 2 14 02. 
the new location. Also voted f 

Selected 
JEWELRY 
1/2 Price 

was $25 to Baptist Family 
Service, a children's home 
at St. Louis, Mich. 

Prayer for missionaries 
was led by Ruth Fisher. 
Mrs. Fisher gave a book re- 
port and Jean Wood urged 
members to make more use 
of the church library. The 
meeting closed with Jean 
Fisher's testimony. 
E aster decorations were 

John Debre 7 foot blade, 3 

Massey Ferguson no. 9 baler 
lnnes no. 520-4 row bean wind- 

IHC wheel rake 
John Deere 4 row bean puller 
John Oeere 4 row cultivator, 3 

point 
200 gallon sprayer on cart with 

16 foot booms 
200 gallon 12 row field sprayer, 

3 point 
Hydra-fold fertilizer auger for 

back of truck or gravity box, 
like new 

Rubber tired wagon made 
from a truck with 16 foot 
300 bushel grain box, drop 
sides, tailgate 

John Deere 120,000 BTU 
salamander with thermostat 

Hydraulic truck hoist pump 
Pickup camper top 
Truck tarp 
Quantity of rough lumber 

point 

rower 

Girl's 26 inch bike 
Electric hacksaw with 3/4 hp. 

motor 
2-275 gallon fuel tanks with 

stands 
500 gallon fuel tank with 

stand 
Table saw 
Boy's 26 inch bike 
14 aluminum storm windows 
Small jewelry wagon 

yearsago 
Ollver 66 tractor, wide front, 
. with 4 row cultivator 

. COMBINE 
IHC 403 gas, self-propelled, 

cab, 14 foot grain head, no. 
429-4 row corn head, lnnes 
bean plck-up, spike and rasp 
bar cy1 i nders 

PLANTERS 
IMC no. 455-4 row planter with 

John Deem 16 hole grain drill 
insecticide boxes 

with grass seeder 

EQUIPMENT 
John Deere no. F145H 4-16 

I Inch trip bottom plow with 

Graham hoe plow 
John Deere BW 16 foot 

tandem disk 
John Deem 3 section roto-hoe 
2 section spike tooth harrow 

Midwest harrow 

Reg. $4.07 each 

Pay Your 

THUMB 
ELECTRIC 

Bill Here 

Drop Off- Pick-up 
STATION 

.FOR 
GENERAL 

TELEPHONE 
!I Advanced Formula 

used at the table when re- 
freshments were served by i 
Carolyn Sorenson 
Michelle Hanby. 

ST R ESSTA BS 
Stresstabs - 600 
Stresstabs - Iron 

and i 
i 

TRUCK 
1968 GMC, 4 speed trans., 2 

speed axle, V-6 motor, single 
axle, dual hydraulic cylinder 
hoist We Accept All 

P REmPAY 
PRESCRI PTlO N 

Aut horired T h u m b 
Oistri butor 

HOLLISTER 
OSTOMY 

PRODUCTS 

I n  I ta ly ,  tomato seeds Stresstabs - Zinc I are Dressed for a n  oi l  CAR 
1980 Chevette 2 door, auto- 

matic, AM-FM radio and 
cassette, 4 radial tires, 2 
snow radial tires, white in 
color, 38,000 miles 

BUY ONE il used' in s o a p - m a k i n g .  

!I GET ONE FREE 
~ ~- 

Ask for 

HAROLD KOCH, OWNER 
{ and get money back from company! 
I 

D TILL MARCH 17th GOO 
NATIONAL ARTCRAFE 

Make your .election with 
eompktc confideace &at 
you arc ebooring from a 
line af the finemt quality and 
corractntu of form, 

1 

TERMS. ..a',n or ctracks wtth 

'rom I t  remises untll 
sc"led lor 

OSENTOSKI aale take preference 
AUCTION IERVDE over printed matter 

Come in and kt ua aubt 
you in your w e d d i q  plana. 

Osentoski Auction Service 
Auctioneers: Ira, David and Martin Osentoski 

Phone Cass City (517)872-2352 
or Bad A x e  (51 7)269-9577 The Chronicle 

87272010 0 AUCTIONEERS e 
Aucfroneers and clerks actmg as sales agents only and assume no guarantees or //abr//t/es 

i 
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No I experience needed to 
ioin Taekwon Do classes 

Drama club puts on 

%act comedv J 

art  department for paint- 
ing. The custodians have 
been a great help in a 
number of areas and the 
entire school is being can; 
vassed for various props 
that are  needed,” Reif 
added. 

The cast of “To Love, 
Honor and Confuse” in. 
cludes Dan Tuckey as 
Frank, Matt Tuckey as’ 
John, Jennifer Davis a4 
Priscilla and Jane Dickin-”’ 
son as Sara. Allen Burkd 
plays the role of Henry, 
while Barb Merchant is 
Honey Belle, and Clayton 
Hobart plays the role of 
Myles. The producer forth< 
play is Jody Hanson. 

Even as final prepara!’. 
tions are  being made for: 
this week’s play, the coach.’ 
of the drama club is looking 
towards the future. “In the’.; 
years to come, we are  hopJ* 
ing to bring back more 
drama, and also expan4 
student and Community in? 
terest to eventually be ab1 
to produce musicals. S o m 3  
of the members helped witK 

did a real fine job,” 
Reif. 

f 

publicity for this play 

The Cass City Commun- 
ity Education Department 
announces the next Taek- 
won Do Karate Class pre- 
sented by the American 
Taekwon Do Academy. It 
will begin Wednesday, 
March 26 and continues 
until May 7, from 7:Oo-g:OO 
p.m. No previous experi- 
ence is necessary and the 
class will be held at  the 
Cass City Intermediate 
Cafeteria. 

All men, women and 
school age children may re- 
gister for this class by cal- 
ling the Cass City Commun- 
ity Education Office from 
12:00-9:00 p.m. Monday 
through Thursday or 8:OO 
a.m. through 4:oO p.m. Fri- 
days at  872-4151. This class 
is for the person who wants 
to exercise their body and 
mind together, and in- 
crease their coordination 

, 

“To Love, Honor, and 
Confuse” is the title of the 
play to be presented by the 
Cass City High School 
drama club March 13 and 
14 at the high school 
cafeteria. 

Curtain time is 7:30 p.m. 
for both the Thursday and 
Friday performances. Tic- 
kets are  $2 for general ad- 
mission and will be availa- 
ble at  the door. Tickets may 
also be purchased in ad- 
vance at  the high school of- 
f ice. 

The play is a 3-act com- 
edy written by Raymond J. 
Marschalk. Serving as di- 
rector is Mrs. Jane Reif, 
the drama club coach, who 
said members have been in 
production with the play 
since the middle of 
January. “Most recently, 
the drama club has pro- 
duced comedies, but this 
year’s choice of a play in- 
corporates both comedy 
and drama,” said Reif. 

Assistance with the play 
is not limited to only the 
members of the drama 
club. “We have been involv- 
ing industrial education 
students and those from the 

I 

‘REVENUE SHARING 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Proposed Use Hearing 

MONDAY, MARCH 17 
7:30 P.M. 

at 

t EVERGREEN TOWNSHIP HALL 
, The township board will hold a Revenue Sharing pro 
posed use hearing. 

All citizens are invited to attend4and discuss use Of 
expected funds of $4500. 

AUDREY LESLIE 
SUPERVISOR 

while learning this ancient 
art of self defense. You may 
also register the first night 
of class. GETTING READY FOR the presentation of “To Love, 

Honor and Confuse” are (front from left): Jody Hanson, 
Jane Dickinson, Jennifer Davis, ’ Barb Merchant. (Back 
from left) : Allen Burk, Matt Tuckey, Clayton Hobart, and 
Dan Tuckey. 

Sweet Adelines 
7 .  

I ’ h e  barbershop sound zs cruczal 
:: 3 The prospective Lake fer those who can carry a 

tune. 
A prospective member 

must visit 3 times and then 

Huron Chapter of the Sweet 
Adelines has just received 
word that they have passed i 

evaluation, which puts given a voice placement: & 

them one step closer to be- leader, tenor, baritone or 
coming an official Sweet bass. If the thought of a try- 
Adeline Chapter, a non-pro- out scares you, don’t worry, Q 

fit organization of women there are  no solos. 
who sing 4-part barbershop The Sweet Adelines per- 
harmony. form mainly at  community 

Kathy Sullivan, of events. “We perform at an * V 

Gagetown has been a annual steak dinner a t  the # 

member of the group since Scenic Golf Course in Pi- 
it began one evening 3 years geon. We’ve also per- 

: ago, when 15 wornen got to- formed at the Sugar Beet 
gether to sing barbershop festival, and Harbor Beach v 
style. sidewalk sales,” she noted. c 

“Sound is the most impor- The group practices 
tant part of thegroup. It’s every Monday night a t  the 

First Methodist Church in 
Bad Axe. “It’s a fun group,” 

rf 
r 

the chapter’s musical she can try-out, and be * a 

v 
a 
*J 
a 

Y 
Y * 
u 

0 

E 
h 
Y 
u 

5 
-2 

a barbershop sound as it 
relates to women’s voices,” 

. - _ _ _  _ *  

March 13,14,15 

BALER 
TWINE 

$1 
10 or more bundles 

50 Ibs. Hardy 
C. -C I .Y . .C I - . -C .1  

CUBE $ 2 9 9  SALT 

1 SAVINGS 
ON ALL 

BLACK SUNFLOWER 
SEEDS 50 Ib. 

TIRES she said. Sullivan herselt said Sullivan. 
sings bass. 
becomes they are April 2, 1986 Betty Gay. 

to ‘OmPete in reg- House, 
ional, national and interm- Farm 
tional shows. What gives dinner. 
these comDetitions charac- 

SWEET ADELINE members perform in various Thumb communities. Back row - lek 
to right: Charlotte Dutcher, Deb Laity, Ann Goraey, CathJ! Sullivan, Joanne Beachy, 

Second row - left to right: Beverly Haughton, Nancy Learman, Assistant Director Peg 
Hartman, Mary Lou Fluegge, Joan Heron, Connie Kwasnik, Lila Arroyo, Lynn Law. 

Front row - left to right: Director Marian Rathje, Karen Navock, Marie Alexander, 
Loraine Fluegge, Marie Ravel and Nancy McKimmy. 

The Sweet Adelines’ next 
Once the Adeline Chapter singing engagement is 

at the Colony 
City, for the 

Bureau Spring Rally 

* WSI nbm& Batanoe 
Passenger Tires 

FREE * 1/2 Price Charge for 
mounting rear tractor 

tires. 
SALE DAYS ONLY 

$8.95 SALE 
$10.95 Reg. 

ter, believes Sullivan, is 
that all the women must 
look identical, right down 
to their makeup. “Our dres- 
ses must be one inch off the 
floor, if one woman is wear- 
ing earrings, we all have to 
wear them,” she said. 

Last year the group went 
through an intense recruit- 
ment of members. We ad- 
vertised and changed our 
meeting site each month to 
give wornen in each area a 
chance to join. We spent 
more time practicing and 
working on our style and 
less time on “sing-outs,” 
(the term for a singing en- 
gagement), remarked Sul- 
livan. In the last 4 months 
the group has added 4 new 
members bringing the 
group total to 24. 

Two of the newest mem- 
bers, Beverly Haughton 
and Lila Arroyo are  from 
Cass City. Another recent 
addition to the group is 
Carol Beitz of Gagetown. 

Sullivan points out that 
anyone is welcome to join. 
Of course, the Adelines pre- 

Triump 21 O/O Protein 

DOG FOOD 

$790  Fl 
WIESE FARM 

TILLAGE TOOLS 
Chisel Spikes Sweeps 

Moldboards Plow Shares 
Disc Blades 

Area Rep. Thursday Thurs. & Sat. 50 Ib. Bag 

20% Discoun 
L FROM YOUR KEY r---- - -  

\ 
~ 

7 

SUPERIOR SAVE upto 75c GMC TRUCK DEALERS II GREASE 
GUN 

$575 
with any 
case order 
of grease 

on all oils NOW+++UNTIL MARCH 15th! 
SAVE 15Q/Ib. (AND GET 9.9%*GMAC FINANCING ON SELECT MODELS) 

GET $200 CASH BACK** ~ ~ ~ $ 2 5 0  CASH BACK** o n  all grease 
with orders of oil 

WlTH A 1986 
GMC FULL SIZE: 

0 PICKUP 
0 JIMMY S-15 JIMMY 

0 SAFARI VAN * 

It3 key WAC cash back days nwl 
Put a nm G M C  truck in your life 
and up to $250 cash back* in rout 

pbdmt at )our 

y 0 VAN 
TJ SUBURBAN 

Dr. Donahue 
accepts new 
board post THIS WEEK’S SPECIAL! i 

New 1986 G.M.C. Jimmy I 
! 

i 
I c No Dealers Allowed! ! ! 

Authorities a t  Allen 
Health Care announce that 
Dr. Harold T. Donahue, 
Cass City, has accepted the 
position of medical direc- 
tor. Also joining the Profes- 
sional Advisory Board is 
Mary Lou Burns, RN, Cass 
City ; Karen Parsell, Social 
Wor,ker , Car0 ; Karen 
Kocha, Human Develop- 
ment, Caro, and Donald 
Wagner, Sandusky. 

The goal of the Profes- 
sional Advisory Board is to 
get input from the commun- 
ity and insure that the 
agency is meeting the 
needs of the community. 

List $1 4,894.00 
Discount 2,099 .OO 

I $1 2,795.00 I 
i 

i 
I 
i Cash Rebate 200.00 
I $12,595.00 Final Cost 

99% O t .  998 O t .  
*Penetrates, lubricates. combats 

*Helps start wet engines. 
*Frees rusted parts. bolts, clamps, 
Ilnkages. 

*Displeces water from metal surfaces. 
=Prevents corrosion on hand and 
power tools, Oarden tools, guns, 
lawn mowers. 

hinges, rollers, slides. 

applicatlon In hard to reach places. 

rust. 

=Ptovldes light lubrication for linkage, 

-Contains no fluorocarbons. 
*In handy aerosol can for easy 

f $15 Jimmy 

Options Include: Deep tinted glass, rear seat 
line mirrors, cruise, V6, 4x4, tilt, power steer 
tires, stereo, luggage carrier, Ciera classic, 2 

I 
I 
I 
i 
LCI.--- ---.------ ---.---.. 

=Most effective blend of starting 
fluids know for fast starts. 

=Ideal for gasoline and diesel 
engines In: 

*Automobiles -Trucks 
=Tractors *Bulldozers 
*Snowmobiles *Power Shovels 
=Lawnmowers *Marine engines 
-Snowblowers *Chaln Saws 

Pius tax, title, transfer. j 
delayed wipers, air deflector, below eye 
ng, cast aluminum wheels, white letter 

! 
\ 

one paint. I 
i 

-Y.rC.-Y.-.rCI.----------f 

i t r a [  FARMERS PRlROLEUM CO-OP 
F4nMcRa P€mou%w 

1840 W. Caro, M-81 
Caro, Michigan 48723 

Ph. 517-673-7714 

A LITTLE 
CHRONICLE 

i WANT AD 1y.24L f RANK ST. CAR0 PM. 6734lH 

KEEP THAT 
CM GREAT FEELING 

WITH CM GENUINE PARTS m TRUCK DIALCRS OENERAL MOTORS CORPORATION 
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Deckerville trio leads 
upset over Red Hawks 

A sophomore playing like 
a senior, a freshman play- 
ing like a veteran and a 
senior playing an inspired 
game combined to end Cass 
City’s tournament trail al- 
most before it began. 

The trio led the Decker- 
ville Eagles to a 69-66 vic- 
tory over favored Cass City 
Tuesday night in the open- 
ing round of district Class 
C play for both teams a t  
Sandusky. The Eagles won 
despite an heroic effort by 
Dave Miller, who burned 
the nets for the Hawks with 
33 points. 

In the final analysis, it 
was the same weakness 
that has plagued the Hawks 
all year that sent them 
down to defeat. Deckerville 
controlled the boards and 

times before the half. There 
were never more than 4 
points separating the 
teams. At the intermission 
Deckerville was in front 29- 
27. 

Immediately after the 
third quarter started the 
freshman, 6-0 Richard 
Barker, connected and 
Stolicker started to burn 
Cass City from the low post, 
and the Eagles spurted to a 
5-point lead. Coach Ron 
Nurnberger was forced to 
play a box and one defense 
with one man watching 
Stolicker all over the court. 

Midway through the last 
quarter Deckerville 
stretched its lead to 7 
points, the widest margin 

separating the teams all 
night. 

The Hawks, behind Mil- 
ler and Kurt Bliss, charged 
back and when Dennis 
Hyatt ripped in a pair of 
clutch free throws, Cass 
City trailed by a point, 58- 
57, with 1:54 left in the 
game. An Eagle turnover 
gave Cass City possession 
with a chance to go in front 
for the first time in the last 
half, but a wild pass down 
court gave the ball right 
back to Deckerville. The 
Eagles made the most of it 
when Barker was left all 
alone by the bucket for an 
easy 2 points. 

Cass City wasn’t through. 
Miller made 2 pretty hoops 
to counter a pair of clutch 

free throws by Stolicker. 
With 37 seconds left Cass 
City trailed, 63-61, and Bliss 
was at the foul line. The 
shot bounced off the rim 
and the Hawks’ chance to 
pull out a win went with it. 

Besides Miller’s 33 
points, Bliss was the only 
other Hawk in double fi- 
gures, with 20. For the 
Eagles, Stolicker netted 22 
and Geiger added 13. Cass 
City scored 21 field goals 
and 24 of 33 free throws. 
Deckerville scored 28 field 
goals and 13 of 19 free 
throws. The Eagles were 
effective from the free 
throw line in crunch time 
with the game on the line in 
the dying moments of the 
game. - 

Bay fishemen to benefit at times Cass City lost the 
intensive defense effort 
that they displayed in the 

v u  final game of the season. 
The Eagles were lust too 

from U of M promotion good for-any kind of a let- 
down and they took advan- 
tage of the S~ODDY defense 
togo in front ah& the first u u 1 
4 minutes of the first quar- 
ter. 

Cass City had bounced 
into a 5-2 lead after 3 mi- 
nutes of play when Duane 
Geiger, the senior who is 
6-3, and the sophomore, 
Tim Stolicker, who is 6-1, 
hit a pair of buckets each to 
move Deckerville into an 
11-9 lead with 5 minutes 
gone. After that the lead 
changed hands several 

Perch and catfish anglers 
in the Saginaw Bay area 
who return tags from spe- 
cially marked fish can reel 
in cash, and help University 
af Michigan researchers 
improve the quality and 
quantity of future catches. 

Prof. James S. Diana and 
research assistant Ray 
Haak of the U-M School of 
Natural Resources have 
tagged 6,500 perch and cat- 

fish as part of an ongoing 
study to learn why the qual- 
ity of Saginaw Bay fishing 
has deteriorated over the 
last 10 years and to try to 
reverse that trend. 

Anglers will receive $1 
for each returned tag and 
are eligible for grand prizes 
of $100 to $500. Marked fish 
have yellow plastic 
“spaghetti tags,” resembl- 
ing clothing price tags, at- 

Fatal acxidenu studied by AAA 
School bus drivers from 

. various Tuscola County dis- 
,&icts participated in a AAA 
Michigan-sponsored prog- 
ram in Caro Thursday on 

.how to avoid fatal school 
bus traffic accidents. r “This advanced training 
program shows the causes 
ef school bus accidents, and 
hstructs school bus drivers 

r <  

dures when dealing with 
passengers and other driv- 
ers,” said Robert Cullen, 
AAA Michigan safety and 
traffic manager. 

The agency’s school bus 
driver training curriculum 
also includes programs 
about emergency evacua- 
tions, safety assistance, ac- 
cident facts, and how to 

Thursday’s multi-media 
presentation included the 
experiences of bus drivers 
involved in fatal accidents, 
and explained the causes of 
school bus accidents, and 
how they may be avoided. 

There were 7 fatalities in 
Michigan involving school 
buses during the 1984-85 
school year, and each oc- 

IRA’S and Keogh Plans 
Tax Deductible Contributions 
Accumulation Free of Current 

Many Retirement Options 
Income Tax 

For Detai Is: 

Harris-Hampshire Agency, Inc. 
Phone 872-4351 

6815 E. Cass City Road Cass City 
‘Current Rete 

tached to their backs. .rags 
bear a 5-digit number and 
a return address. 

Although 4,000 yellow 
perch and 2,500 channel cat- 
fish were marked, Diana 
said he has received only 
about 100 tags and needs 
far more responses for the 
study to be a success. 

Fishing in the Saginaw 
Bay area has worsened sub- 
stantially over the last IO 
years, according to Diana, 
largely because the fish are 
dying young. “Very few 
perch live to be more than 
3 years old, while many 
perch elsewhere have a life 
expectancy up to 10 years,” 
he said. 

The study, initiated by 
Diana in the spring of 1983, 
will also help determine 
why fish in the outer bay 
are so much larger than 
those in its inner waters and 
what percentage of fish liv- 
ing in the bay are caught by 
fishermen. 

The perch were tagged 
in waters off Tawas, Port 
Austin, Bay Port, Pincon- 
ning and Au Gres. The cat- 
fish were tagged near Bay 
Port. 

Both commercial and re- 
creational fishermen are 
eligible for the $500 perch 
award. In the catfish con- 
test, only sport fishermen 
are eligible for the $200 
prize, but commercial 
fishermen can receive $100 
in a separate drawing. The 
drawings will be held Sept. 
30 a t  U-M. 

Perch tags should be re- 
turned along with the catch 
date, location, water depth, 
sex, length, and, if possible, 
a sample of scales to: 
James Diana, School of 
Natural Resources, U-M, 
Ann Arbor, Mich. 48109- 
1115. 

Similar information and 
tags marking catfish can 
be sent to: Michign Depart- 
ment of Natural Resources, 
33135 South River Road, Mt. 
Clemens, Mich. 48045. 

The study is funded in 
part by the Michigan Sea 
Grant Office a t  U-M and the 
Department of Natural Re- 
sources. 

CASS CITY WAS upset by Deckerville in the opening 
round of the Michigan High School Athletic Association 
district tournament at Sandusky despite an outstanding 
effort by Dave Miller who registered 2 of his 33 points on 
this play. 

Five 0 - G  band members 
bound for New Orleans 

This summer a group of 
students will travel to New 
Orleans to represent Michi- 
gan at  the Lions’ National 
Convention. Five students 
from the Owen-Gage High 
School will be part of the 
New Orleans tour, July 4- 

There are a number of 
steps involved in becoming 
a Lions’ Band member. 
First the students are re- 
quired to send in a tape and, 
if it meets the band’s stan- 
dards, they travel to St. 
Johns for a weekend audi- 
tion, which was held Jan. 11 
and 12 this year. 

The auditions began 
Saturday morning with 
over 200 students repre- 
senting 90 high schools 
competing for about 160 
positions. They ended Sun- 
day, when the students 
found out who was chosen. 

15. 

While in St. Johns, the 
students are put up by Lions 
member families. There 
are 2 rehearsals before they 
leave, one April 12 and 13 
and one May 3 and 4, which 
run from 9 a.m to 9 p.m. 
Saturday and 9 a.m. to 2 
p.m. Sunday. 

One of the participants, 
Cindy Enderle of Owen- 
dale, said they will re- 
hearse June 30 through July 
3 and, before they leave for 
the tour, they will give a 
sort of farewell pre-tour 

concert in St. Johns. 
The main event of the 

New Orleans tour is march- 
ing in the 69th annual Lions 
International Parade in 
which they compete with 
other all-state bands from 
around the country. Last 
year Michigan placed sec- 
ond while Mississippi 
placed first. 

This year’s group is 

funded through various 
sources such as the band 
boosters , the 0 wend ale 
Women’s Club and a Lion 
sponsored pancake and 
sausage breakfast. The 5 
Owen-Gage players are : 
Kendra Reehl, flute; Jane 

.. Billy, ~ alto saxophone; 
Roger Godinez, cornet ; 
Ron Good, cornet; Cindy 
Enderle, baritone. 

O’Harris attends 

State-FB seminar 
Farm Bureau is recog- 

nized across the state and 
nation for its grassroots 
policy development pro- 
cess. Tuscola County mem- 
bers put that policy into ac- 
tion by sharing MFB’s 1986 
policies with their elected 
representatives a t  the state 
capitol. Loren O’Harris of 
Cass City attended the 
Lansing Legislative Semi- 
nar Thursday, a t  the YWCA 
in Lansing. 

sion. State representatives 
and senators from our dis- 
trict were invited to attend 
the luncheon to discuss cur- 
rent issues and FB policy. 
Following lunch, members 
were encouraged to visit 
legislators’ offices, attend 
committee hearings or 
watch the Legislature in 
session, 

A corresponding national 
seminar, the 1986 
Washington Legislative 
Seminar, will be held Amil 

During the morning ses- 15-18. MFB members kill 
sion, MFB Public Affairs visit the nation’s capitol to 
Division staff updated the discuss the organization’s 
participants on the issues national policy with US.  
the Legislature will proba- congressmen and Reagan 
bly consider in the 1986 ses- administration leaders. 

e . .  

3IDING MOWERS REG. 57199.00 
MOOSE OUR MODEL 70 RIDER 

‘RANSMISSION, FRONT WHEEL 
lALL BEARINGS. SALE $1 080 VlTH 8 G.P., 30” CUT, 5-SPEEC 

--\ SAVE 

LAWN TRACTORS Rep. $2279.00 

$1 825 STEP UP TO POWER WITH 
THE 160 LAWN TRACTOR. 
12.5 H.P. 38” MOWER, SALE 
5-SPEED TRANSAXLE 

LAWN & GARDEN TRACTORS 
BIG JOBS NEED THIS BRUTE! 
316 TRACTOR WITH 16 H.P., 
46” MOWER, HYDROSTATIC 
DRIVE, HYDRAULIC LIFT. SALE 

Re@o f1860*oo 

$3785 

MODEL 316 
BUY NOW FOR BEST SELECTION 
AND BEST PRICES! Nothing Runs 

Like a Deere  EM’S CAR0 673-3939 FAIRGROVE 693-6172 

USA nips’ 

Cass Citr 
Cass City Intermediatt 

School has joined an in- 
terscholastic league of 
academic competition 
known as Academic Track. 
Academic Track teaches 
students the importance of 
team effort and sportsman- 
ship while stressing indi- 
vidual performance and 
self -confidence. 

The competition is in two 
major forms, written tests 
over the major academic 
areas and live perfoy- 
mances, 

In Cass City’s first cow- 
petition they lost a close 
battle to USA Middle 
School. The final score wqs 
USA 111 and Cass City 107. 
Cass City came out of the 
academic portion with . a  
slight lead, but lost out in 
the performing arts por 
tion. 

Cass City made a strorig 
showing for the team in its 
first competition against 
the experienced team froxp 
USA. The next meet is 
scheduled at Cass Ci€y 
March 17 at 6:00 p.m. 

Arithmetic - Jandt 
Kubacki, Cass City. 

Biology - Brian Schwartz. 
USA. 

Geography - Amy Wild, 
USA. 
U.S. History - James 

Spriggs , USA. 
Music - Andrea Eimers, 

USA. 
Art - Laura Turner, Cass 

City. 
Trivia - Dale Smerdon, 

Cass City. 
Word-0-Clock - Duane 

LaPratt, USA. 
Math-Story - Kevin Cook, 

USA. 
Physical Science - James 

Spriggs , USA, 
Earth Science - Mike 

Bills, Cass City. 
Ancient History - Chris 

Fruendt, Cass City. 
Speech-Theatre - Vicki 

Holland, USA. 
Spelling - Mona Godwib, 

USA. 
Comm-Arts - Jasqn 

Robertson, Cass City. * 
Potpourri - Dale Sm&- 

don, Cass City. 
Art (Gr-Ch) - Bob Nola;, 

C a s  City. c 

Art (Dr-Col) - Paufa 
Laundra, USA. 

Vocal Solo - Jennifer Nye, 
Cass City. 

Dramatic Reading -Vicki 
Holland, USA. 

Inter Reading - Christie 
Rutkoski, Cass City. * 

Instrum. Solo - B r y h  
Latimer, USA. 

Boys’ Quartet - Bob Bat- 
tel, David Thompson, 
Kosal, Chris Cass Fruendt City. and Jqf 

Skits 1mprov.-Relay s- 
USA. 

Girls’ Trio - USA. 
Instrum. Group - C a s  

, 

i 

L 
P 

B 

City. 

Deadline 
nears for  T, 

youth days 
** 

2 
The application deadline 

for students interested li 
an opportunity to attend 
Rural Youth Days in Tus- 
tin, April 24 and 25, is 
March 17. 

Three area students will 
be selected to attend, an& 
approximately 35 Michigan, 
students are given the op- 
portunity to learn abouf 
cooperatives, explore their 
leadership skills ana 
socialize. 
One high school studex$’ 

from a school in Huroq,’ 
Sanilac and Tuscola Coun- 
ties will be selected to atT, 
tend the June 14-20 tour of 
Washington, D.C. They wi€,f 
represent the Thumb at the’ 
youth tour. 

Michael Krause, generat 
manager of the ThumT 
Electric Cooperative, said 
he has seen very few appli: 
cations from the Cass Citg 
area. 

“You don’t have to be a; 
A student, just interested bi 
learning about coopera: 
tives,” he said. He hope% 
that the selected studen). 
would become active in tha” 
community in the future. * 

The applicant’s parent . 
or guardians must be mem; 
bers of the Thumb Electri? 
Cooperative e 

t 

* *  
*. 

*. 
w 
a 

SIMULATED 1 ENGRAVED 1 
BUSINESS CARDS 

Available or &Color l-COlOr 
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HDC anniversary 0 - G  spikers P r V  announced 
% T ’  L ‘  bow to potent The Human Develop. 

ment Commission (HDC 1 
will be celebrating 20 years 
of service to the area Fri- 
day, March 21. 

HDC, which is the Com- 
munity Action Agency for 
the counties of Huron, 
Sanilac, Lapeer and Tus- 
cola will hold its annual 
meeting a t  the Knights of 
Columbus Hall, Ryan 
Road, Caro. The program 
will begin at 1 p.m. and is 
open to the public. 

There will be 2 speakers 
a t  the meeting. Father Wil- 
liam Cunningham, who is 
the Director of Focus 
HOPE in Detroit, will speak 
to area individuals who are 
interested in the develop- 
ment of their communities. 
Father Cunningham coor- 
dinates many economic de- 
velopment projects within 
the city of Detroit and is 
highly acclaimed for his ef- 
forts. 

Also, Joseph P.Flynn, 
from the Office of Conser- 
vation and Renewable 

Energy in Washington, DI‘, 
will give at1 address. recent His 1 y 
department 
awarded HDC a grant foi 
the further expansion and 
development of an energy- 
related business, Thuni 
body Enterprises, which is 
HDC’s approach, and OWII 
effort, to building and 
broadening the economir 
base of the Thumb area.  

In addition to HDC’s 
economic development ef 
forts, it provides many di 
rect services to individudls 
in the area such as distribtr 
tion of surplus com- 
modities, the weatherizing 
of homes, housirig and 
budget counseling and 
working as an advocate to 
obtain a fair share of tax 
dollars for programing in 
the Thumb area.  

The March 21 annual 
merting will prove to be 
very informative to area re- 
sidents who a re  concerned 
about their tax dollars and 
the growth and develup 
rnent of our area. 

:* c 
I 

- t  i Drvdenteam 
7 
A d 

” *  Members of the Owen- 
Gage volleyball team con- 

‘$hued their winning ways 
’ for a while Saturday during 
.’tegional competition in 
Dryden before being de- 
feated by a tough Dryden 

- seam in the final game of 
€he tournament. ’ 

The first match for the 
”$ulldogs was with Univer- 
_sity of Liggett High School 
dfrom Grosse Pointe Woods. 
’ After losing the first game 
11-15, Owen-Gage came 
back to win the final 2 
games with scores of 15-8 
’and 15-11, and advanced to 
#the finals. 
“ That meant a showdown 
<,&ith the host team from 

* pryden--a team that Owen- 
’Gage Coach Judy Porter 
had done quite a bit of 
;homework on. Porter said 
that the powerhouse team 

t -  

from Midland Daw had only 
lost 2 games all season arid 
one of them was to Dryden. 
She also said 2 of the girls 
on Dryden’s team had 
played in the Junior Olym- 
pics. “With those things in 
mind, we were just happy 
to score,” Porter said. 

In the finals against Dry- 
den, Owen-Gage lost b y ,  
scores of 11-15 and’7-15. * 

In Saturday’s regional 
competition, Susan Salcido 
had 16 service points, 18 kill 
spikes, 11 good tips,,24 good 
spikes, and 5 kill tips. Janic 
Billy returned to the line-up . 
and had 10 kill spikeF, 16 
good spikes, 5 kill tips and 
13 good tips. Barb Hel- 
lebuyck was active with 18 
sets and 11 service points. 
Cindy Enderle had 24 sets, 
along with 8 service points. 
Senior Marsha Lopez, play.- 

ing in her last game with 
the team, had 24 sets. 

Saturday’s results left 
the Owen-Gage squad with 
a record of 34 wins and 4 
losses for the season. 
“That’s not too bad for a 
rebuilding year,’’ added 
Coach Porter. “We a re  
among the top 8 teams in 
the State. Back in De- 
cember, I thought we would 
be in the middle of the pack, 
so I a m  very pleased with 
how things turned out.” 

Looking ahead to next 
year, Coach Porter said, 
“We arc young arid coming 
back, where the competi- 
tion is not.” ?’he Owen- 
Gage team will lose only 3 
seniors--Kim Wildman, 
Deb Engelhardt, and 
Marsha Lopez- who will 
graduate this year. 

SUSIE SALCIDO SAW lots of action Saturday as Owen- 
Gage won its first game in regional competition at Dryden. 

Team shows improvement 
a ‘ 0 - G  bows in opening 

district tourney game 
The first game of the Lutheran Seminary con- top scorer for MLS with 20 Akron, North Huron de- March 12, a t  7:30 p.m. 

Class Ddistrict tournament points. He was followed by feated Michigan Lutheran Kingston is considered ;i 

for the Owen-Gage basket- Scoring 11 points in the set- Kevin Colb with 18. Seminary 72-54. North heavy favorite to win thc 
ball team, Thursday in ond quarter, compared to 6 The Owen-Gage squad Huron will play Kingston in game, as the Cardinals de- 
Akron, proved to be the last finished the season with an feated North Huron twice 
game of the season for the MLS led 29-19. overall record of 4-17. Millington Wednesday, earlier in the season. 

t imed to stretch its lead by 

for Owen-Gage. At the half. the regional tournament a t  

Bulldogs, as they were de- 
feated by Michigan Luthe- 
ran Seminary 58-44. 

“A few of our juniors 
were pretty uptight be- 
cause of this game being 
the first district action that 
they had seen,” said Owen- 
Gage Coach Dean Roller. 
“We were 10 points behind 
a t  half-time, but our shots 
were much better in the 
third and fourth quarters.” 

Some of the pre-game jit- 
ters were evident as the 
Bulldogs were outscored by 
the Cardinals 18-13 in the 
first quarter. Michigan 

The bulldogs began to 
hold their own in the third 
quarter, with each team 
scoring 16 points. Owen- 
Gage came within 7 points 
of the Cardinals with less 
than 2 minutes to go in the 
game, but was outscored in 
the final quarter 13-9. 
Owen-Gage shot 33% from 
the floor, while MLS con- 
nected for 41 % 

For the Bulldogs, Ron 
Susalla had.23 points. Steve 
Root was not far behind by 
scoring 12 points and get- 
ting 15 rebounds. 

Mark Zoellner was the 

Coach Roller described the 
season as frustrating a t  
times, but said the team 
had been improving over 
the past 3 or 4 games. “Our 
juniors are showing good 
improvement and we will 
have 4 solid starters to 
begin next year,” said Rol- 
ler. 

Playing in their last 
game Thursday for the 
Bulldogs were seniors Dave 
Salcido, Dave Peters, Ron 
Susalla and Wayne Shel- 
don + 

In the final game of the 
district tournament in 

YOU CAN BUY 
tr STOCKS&BONDS i OWEN-GAGE FORWARD Steve Root (number 30) 

goes up for 2 points against Michigan Lutheran Seminary 
in district action Thursday in Akron. 

AT DISCOUNTED County -Farm Bureau 
5 

helps with $10,000 gift COMMISSION RATES *1* 

“Tuscola County F a r m  
Bureau, together with the 
Michigan F a r m  Bureau 
and other F a r m  Bureaus 
across the state, has made 
a, donation to Michigan 
Skate University’s Coopera- 
,ve Extension Service for 

the formation of an addi- 
tional Extension Manage- 
q e n t  Assistance Team 
(EMAT). A $lO,OOO check 

a t  a news conference in 
East Lansing Feb. 24. 

According to Tuscola 
County Farm Bureau Pres- 
ident Barry Hedley, the 
local organization contri- 
buted $139.45 (5q per 1985 
year end member total) to 
support the EMAT prog- 
ram, which has assisted 
over 300 farm families 
since it was initiated in 

economics, and family life, 
along with the local county 
agent. 

“EMAT provides an op- 
portunity for a farm family 
to take a close, objective 
look a t  their farming opera- 
tion, with the aid of MSU 
specialists, around the 
kitchen table in their own 
home, ” Hedley said. “We 
believe our support of this 

ATTHUMB 
NATIONAL 

w’as Dresented by Michigan early 1985. EMAT is an out- Program is a positive ap- t‘4- .. -. 

Fa& Bureau - President r ea ih  program utilizing P o a c h  to assist farm 
a t o n  R. Smith to Extension Extension specialists in ag- families who are experienc- 
Qirector Waldimar Moline riculture production, ing financial stress. W e  

support the EMAT prog- 
ram because we know it BANK! 
works and because it re- 
sponds to the needs of these 
families now rather than 
six months down the road.” 
He also added that the prog- 
r am would be beneficial to 
agri-businesses, too 

Hedley said that plans 
are underway for the Tus- 
cola County Fa rm Bureau 
to work with the county 
Cooperative Extension Ser- 
vice, as part of an assis- 
tance network for farm 
families who need informa- 
tion and referral to EMAT 
or other agencies. 

c 

I .  BUILDERS 
CALL FOR 

Thumb National I FREE ESTIMATE 

t: : K&B Carpentry 
Sid Berridge 

Cal I 658-861 4 MEMBER FDIC 
*-- 

-‘ 
r” 
r* 

5 CASS CITY p 

872-4311 P: 3 PIGEON 
453-31 13 

We are also agents for 
manufactured homes. 



For your farming needs’,’l’ 
contact 

Gary Hoist . 
Agricultural 

Products 

1 ,  

I 

mFarm chemicals ”: 
@Seed Corn - Select an4 

.Soybean Seed 
Glenn & Garno 

Phone 872-5127< : 
2-3-12-4- 

, 

’, 

.. 
Walt’s Radiator Repair 
1 Y2 miles south of Cass Clty 

Radiator and Heater Cores 
Sales I% Service - Auto Repalr 

certified mechanic 
872.5363 

Walt Connolly, You’re Reading One ’ 
Now! 

Call 872-201 0 
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Rest Assured CHRONICLE CLASSIFIED ADS 
this year’s General Transit (nonbusiness) rates., 

10 words or less, $1.25 each Automotive) f 
J lMerc handisel. insertion; additional words 7 ‘ 

cents each. Three weeks for, 175 DART. runs eood. bodv school play the price of two - cash rate., 
Save money by enclosing, 
cash with mail orders. Rates 
for display want ad on 
application. 

I, - -I 

not too bad - b e 2  offer; ’73 
Mach I, sell as is or for 
parts. Call 517-761-7458. 

FOR SALE - 1974 Ford V-8, 
short van, all carpeted, 
runs good. $550 or best 
offer. Call 872-5089. 

1-3-12-3 

1-3- 12-2 

FOR SALE - 1979 Cutlass 
Supreme, excellent condi- 
tion, stored winters, 8 tires 
and rims, stereo. Call 872- 
4348 after 5:OO p.m. 1-3-5-3 

The Owen-Gage High 
School is putting on this 
year’s annual spring pro- 
duction, “Rest Assured,” 
March 20 and 21,7:30 p.m., 
a t  the Owen-Gage Elemen- 
tary School. 

A spicy Italian comedy 
written by Donald Paten, 
the play is about the in- 
teresting twist between a 
princess and a pauper and 
Daddy Warbuck. Adult tic- 
kets are $3 and students’, 
$2 * 

I Automotive 1 
FOR SALE - 1971 Buick 
Skylark, body in good 
shape, runs good, has good 
tires, $650 or best offer. Call 

1-3-12-3 872-3719. 

FOR SALE - 1974 Ford To- * 
BEAUTIFULLY CRAFTEd rino, runs good, $300 or best 

offer; 4 tires, 1 4 ~ 1 6 . 5 ~ 3 6 ,  SALE * lg7’ Monza, BUSINESS CARDS t 
$75; 1969 Snow Jet  372, $100. “, automatic* power 

1-3-5-3 brakes, power steering, b 

72,000 miles, $1,000. Call Designed to make that first Call 872-3901. 
872-3402. 1-3-12-3 impression a lasting one!’ Coming Auctions 

I Saturday, March 15 - 
Harold Koch will sell farm 
equipment a t  the place lo- 
cated one mile south and 
one and a half miles west of 
Gagetown on Hobart Rd. 
Osentoski Auction Service. 

FOR SALE - 1977 Ford 
LTD, excellent condition, 
no rust, one owner, 58,OOO 
miles. Phone 872-2096. 

1-2-26-3 

Highest quality 
raised printing PLAYERS IN THE SPRING PRODUCTION of ‘‘Rest Assured” are, left to 

right: Susie Salcido as Martha, Roger Godinez as Luigi, Kendra Reehl as Mrs. 
Morlock, Ron Good as Mr, Morlock, Andrea Mandich as Mary and Bill Kuhl as 
Joe, 
Circuit Court 

FOR SALE - 1985 Chevy S- 
10 Blazer, 4-wheel drive, 
loaded, sharp, $12,000, 
snowblade optional. Call 
683-21 11. 1-3-12-3 

See our new catalog. 
- 1974 CUTLASS, 350, 4 bar- City Chroniclc 

Name academic re], mag wheels, new 2-2-9-H 
Friday, March 21 - Leona 

LaFave will sell farm 
equipment and real estate 
a t  the farm located 3% 
miles west of Gagetown on 
Bay City-Forestville Rd. 
Osentoski Auction Service. 

exhaust. Asking $1675. Call 
honors students after 4 p.m. -872-3337. 

Judge Joslyn sentences Millington at Ferris State 
Officials a t  Ferris State 

College in Big Rapids have 
announced that 5 local stu- 
dents are  among the nearly 
1,OOO FSC students who 
were included on the 
academic honors list for the 
winter quarter of the 1985- 
86 school year. 

Named to the honors list 
were Kevin W. Bliss of Cass 
City, Sheryl A. Evans of 
Gagetown, Jill E. Barden 
of Kingston, Brian E. 
Peruski of Ubly and Joyce 
F. Murray of Ubly. 

To be eligible, a Ferris 
student must have com- 
piled a 3.50 grade point av- 
erage in at least 12 quarter 
hours of graded work. 

Nearly 1,200 Ferris State 
College students were in- 
cluded on the academic 
honors list for the fall quar- 
ter 

1-2-26-3 

f General 1 
(Merchandise) 

man to 5 years’ probation and jail Countv Fair 

2 $ 19, Wonder 

Bread.. I 1 1 FOR SALE - 1984 Honda 
Shadow 700, showroom con- 
dition, $2500 firm. Call after 
2:08 p.m. 872-5372, 2-3-5-3 

FOR SALE - Grain-fed 
beef delivered by the half to or whole, any 

slaughterhouse. Call 872- 
4076 after 5:OO p.m. 2-3-53 

Sr. Citizens Menu 

Pepsi Free - Mt. Dew 
Sugar Free Pepsi Free 

Pepsi Light 
Regular and Dlet 

Homogenized 

Milk ..... A Millington man ap- 
peared in Tuscola County 
Circuit Court Monday and 
was sentenced to 5 years’ 
probation and a year in the 
county jail stemming from 
a charge of second degree 
criminal sexual conduct. 

Scott W. Reinert, 20, was 
sentenced by Circuit Court 
Judge Patrick Joslyn and 
also fined $300, charged 
costs of $300 and given one 
day credit for time served. 

Daniel J.  Guinther, 21, of 
Caro was sentenced to from 
2 to 7% years on charges of 
larceny over $100, stem- 
ming from an incident Aug. 
15,19&4. Guinther had been 
found guilty by a jury trial. 
He was given one day credit 
for time in jail. 

Bradford G .  Henderson, 
17, of Millington was ar- 

raigned on a cbarge of lar- 
ceny in a buiwing and mali- 
cious destrbction of per- 
sonal property valued 
under $100, stemming from 
an incident in Vassar. Hen- 
derson pleaded guilty to 
both charges and a sen- 
tence day was set for June 
9, 1986. 

Kevin LaLonde, 22, of 
Caro, was sentenced to 
from 2 to 14 years for 
forgery and 2 to 4 years for 
larceny. Both sentences are 
to be served concurrently* 
Charges stem from an inci- 
dent May 31, 1985. He was 
also given 23 days credit. 

Jeanette M. Walker, 40, 
of Caro pleaded no contest 
to a charge of attempted 
receiving and concealing 
stolen property stemming 
from an incident March 6, 

1984 in Wells Township. 
Terry Czekai, 20, of 7279 

Elmwood Rd. made a plea 
to have his trial re- 
scheduled and the court ap- 
pointed Kim Glaspie as his 
lawyer. Czekai is charged 
with embezzlement from 
the Quaker Maid dairy 
store. 

Judge Joslyn has delayed 
a decision to withdraw a 
plea of guilty entered by 
Dale R. Matzke, 20, and his 
brother Steven J. Matzke, 
21, both of Millington, until 
Friday. 

The delay is to enable 
their attorney, Thomas V. 
Wilhelm of Southfield, to 
bring in witnesses and 
other testimony that would 
help to prove the Matzkes’ 
innocence. Dale Matzke 
took the stand Monday and 
told the court that he was 
innocent, and at  home when 
the incident occurred. 

He had pleaded guilty to 
assault with intent to com- 
mit a felony, while his 
brother Steven pleaded to 
being an accessory to the 
Oct. 1984 shooting of 
Timothy Burke, who along 
with his partner, Juris Did- 
richson, was chasing the 
brothers and another Mil- 
lington man who were al- 
legedly fleeing a deer 
poaching incident. 

Senior citizens are asked 
to make reservations on the 
day of the meal between 8 
a .  m . -9 a. m . by calling Corn - 
mission on Aging 872-4770 
or Ann Stepka 872-5337. 

FRIDAY, MARCH 14 
WATER PUMP AND 
WELL REPAIR 
In-home service 

Myers, Flint and Walling 
sale. and Red Jacket pumps on 

Sale price on all sizes 
bladder tanks. 
For prompt service, call 
Paul’s Pump Repair 

673-4850 anytime 

Meat Loaf 
Scalloped Pot a toes 

Green Beans 
Variety Breadmutter 

Cookies We now have all types of 
animal food at: Two weeks prior, Steven 

S. Simon was sentenced to 
3-5 years on charges of at- 
tempted assault during a 
felony and malicious de- 
struction of property over 
$100. 

Authorities allege that 
Dale Matzke shot Burke 
while Simon drove the 
truck during the chase. 
They allege that Steven 
Matzke disposed of the 
rifle. 

SIMULATED 
ENGRAVED 

BUSINESS CARDS 
072-5448 

2-3-12-1 
Available 1 Color 

or 2-Color 

*v.. 2-12-11-tf 

Palmer of Cass City, Jill Real Estate For Sale a 
U 

\ 

* Barden of Kingston and 
Deanna Nichols of Snover, L 

** 
The Chronicle 

women’s councd REAL E,CTAT@ f WANTED TO BUY 
wood furniture, old dishes, old baskets, old quilts, 

old pictures, old jewelry, guns, etc. 
Days 673-5997 - Evenings 673-41 10 2-3.12-1 

donates to 

Farm Bureau Citizenship new chapel 
The St, Pancratius 

Women’s Council met for a 
6:30 mass for Helen 
Bartnik, after which they 
convened at the hall for a 
regular monthly meeting 
March 3. 

The Women’s Council 
will pay for the stained 
glass in the new chapel. 
Doris Hunter has offered to 
donate a plant to the new 
chapel. 

Marion McClorey an- 

-- - 

L Seminar is June 23-27 
Action Guide I Find the Service or Product 

You Need in This. . . High School students in 
Tuscola County have the 
opportunity to participate 
in Michigan Farm 
Bureau’s 23rd annual 
Young People’s Citizenship 
Seminar, June 23-27 a t  
Olivet College. 

The seminar provides 
students with several 
“hands on” experiences 
that help them understand 
their responsibilities as 
U.S. citizens. Topics co- 
vered include the free en- 
terprise market system, 
the democratic political 
system, the American way 
of life and peoples and cul- 
tures around the world. Stu- 
dents are exposed to a var- 
iety of viewpoints from 
political, motivational and 
patriotic speakers. 

Participants are involved 
in political activities where 
they can run for a state or 
county office or help a can- 
didate campaign. All stuI 
dents learn to vote by three 

Lenten services 

methods (paper ballot, vot- 
ing machine and computer 
punch card) and partici- 
pate in party rallies, cau- 
cuses and conventions. 

To be eligible for the 
seminar, a student must be 
a junior or senior in high 
school during the 1986-87 
school year. Students must 
also be willing to report on 
their experiences when 
they return from the semi- 
nar. 

The Tuscola County 
Farm Bureau Young 
Farmer Committee will be 
contacting area schools 
within the next 2 weeks, to 
find applicants for the 4 to 
6 positions available in Tus- 
cola County. 

I 
*acre farm with home, barn and garage. Kingston 
Township. Approximately 35 acres under cultivation. 3 
bedroom. 2 story brick home. Spacious family rwm. 7RH f 

nounced that she has 9 re- 
servation cards for the 
April 25-27 retreat in 
Saginaw. There is a $40 

~ Clare’s Sunoco service ’ Tune Ups Minor Repalrs 
Tires Batteries 

Grease L Oil 
Certified Mechanic 

Call 872-2470 

Rich’s Msposal 
Residential 8. Commercial 

Rubbish Removal 
Container Sewice Available 

Call 683-2233 

Buds and Blossoms 

Sandy 8 Tom Tierney, Owners 
4546 Leach St., Cass City, MI 48726 ESTATE a $10 deposit. 

Nina Davis and Frances 
Harbec were appointed 
nominating committee for 
the new officers. 

BROKER 
758 N. STATE ST. CAR0 PH. 073-8163 

3-3-12-1 

-1  Phone 872.3935 ! 

Specializing in muffler and 
exhaust service The rose i s  the national 

symbol of England and Iran. I Tuff-KoteDinol I -Certified Mechanic - 1 I . _ - 4083 Cemetery Rd. 
HAIR BENDERS 

WdZrr 
CUM- St+ P m r  

Tues. L Fri. - 8 a.m.. 6 p.m. 
Wed. L Thurs. - 8 a.m - 8:30 p.m. 

.Sat. - 7 a.m. - 3 p.m. 

Automotlve Rust Prooflng 
Systems 6 Waxing 

Gravel Guards 
Running Boards 

Rock Kote Stone Chlp Protection 

-- 

L&S Mobil Service 
’ Phone 872.2342 

Certified Mechanics 
Complete Car Care Service 

Wrecker Service 
1 m 

Phone 269-9585 6150 GwFkll ?b. 172-3145 

827 S. Van Dyke, Bad Axe,  

1 This space could I k at U.M. churches 
Lenten services next 

week for the Owendale and 
Gagetown United 
Methodist Churches have 
been announced by the 
minister, Rev. Zina Ben- 
nett, 

The services have been 
entitled “3 Nights For 
God,” and will feature Rev. 
Robert Garrett, pastor of 
the Port Austin United 
Methodist Church. 

The Lenten services will 
be held March 16 and 18 a t  
the Owendale United 
Methodist Church, and 
March 17 at the Gagetown 
United Methodist Church. 

Starter Home - All brick 3 bedroom home in Cass City. Features full basement with wood 
#124 and natural gas heat. $24,900 be yours for 

as little as $1.75 Case, Kubota 
per week. & New Holland 

Sales and Service 

RABIDEAU MOTORS 
Form Division 872-2616 

24=HR. SERVICE 

Village Service Center 
Tlres V-Belts Batteries 

Tune-ups Brakes Mufflers 
Certified Mechanic 

FREE 
In-Town Pick Up L Wrmq 

Phone 872-3850 

New Listing - Priced to sell! 3 4  bedroom English tudor style home on large corner lot, 
#140 plenty of trees, shrubs and flowers 

Quad Level - Spacious 2,400 sq. ft. home with 3 large bedrooms, master bathroom plus 2 
others. Den, family room and fireplace in the living room. This home sits on over Y4 acre 
lot in Cass City and is priced at  only $79,900.00 with owner financing! #181 

Won’t Last - 3 bedroom ranch style home on 170’ deep lot, patio, swimming pool. Full 
finished basement with mostly all new carpet and paint. Kitchen is fully equipped with 

#153 dishwasher, garbage disposal, stove and refrigerator. Check it out! 

Croft-Clara Lumber, IHC. 
Gags City - 872-2141 

A*l.rrm W i n k w s  
mmr Llclrr 

hWSW - Cass City, Mich. 
Mon,.Fri. - 8 arn.630 p.m. 

Enterpriser, Inc. 
Buyem of Standing Tlmkr 

3623 Elmwood Rd., 
P h m  172-5084 

P l Q m  Phon@ 453-3131 

Lock, Stock and Barrel - Yes you can buy this mobile home completely furnished including 
brand new 25” color TV and VCR. Immediate occupancy on this 2 bedroom hom; #lo7 
$7,750.00 

Ph. 872-3065 or 
872-3405 evenings 

A FUELGAS 1 1 Sat.- 8 a.m.-3 p.m. I 
Each of the services will I 1 begin at  8:Wp.m. 

Mon -Fri. 8 to 5, Sat. 8-12 Rev. Bennett said Mrs. 

& The Complete 
Appliance Store 

Free Carol Kerster and Mrs. 
Rhonda Powers will pro- 
vide music for the services. 

Emergency 24 hr. Service 
Junction M-81 & M.53, Cass Clty 

PhMe 517472.2161 

Buy your carpet or linoleum, then 
call us for expert installation. We 
also do custom and repair work. 
Factory trained, “We Do It Right.” 
Satisfaction guaranteed. 

J.J.’s Flooring Senrice 
Cass City - 51 7-872-3758 

or 872-4701 

SUPREME 
WINDOW CLEANING Appraisals 

Storms-Screens-Windows 
Janitorlel Service Floors, 

Eaves U Gutters Cleaned Hi-RIser 
Servlce & Rental 

Esttmates on Comrnerclal, 
Residential & Industrial Work 
Complete Insurance Coverage 

Security Services Avellable 

Listings 
Wanted! Across the street from Kritzman’s 

Kelly W. Smith, Broker 
Farm . Commercial - Residential Listings Wanted! The Magellanic penguin of 

the South Atlantic spends 
five months of the year a t  
sea, never once touching 
land. 

1120 Gratiot, Saginaw 
Call 

790-7609 I. 
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blacktop road, easy to 
heat, new carpets, 
finished walkout base- 
hent  , extra cupboard 
and  storage space, big 2 
car garage, new win- 

pows throughout, asking 
:$57,500.00. 
) Call: Craig A. Weaver 
i 673-6332 

872-2248 (off ice 1 

TURN DISCARDS INTO CASH - USE LOW COST CHRONICLE CLASSIFIED ADS 
General General 7 [ ForRent I 

FOR RENT or Sale - 54- 
acre tiled farm, southeast 
of Cass City. Call after 3:30 
p.m. 872-3188. 4-2-26-3 

I General’ I I Services 1 I Services 1’ I Merchandise I [Merchandise) 
CONFUSED? Stop in for all 
the scrambling facts at  
Rick’s Earth Station across 
from Caro Honda, 1433 East 
Car0 Road. Phone 673-4783. 

2-3-15-tf 

(Merchandise] - 

BINGO - starting March 5 ,  
every Wednesday night. 
Open 6:OO - early bird 6:30 
- regular bingo 7:OO. Post 
3644VFW, E. MainSt. 

5-2-26-tf 

Ken Martin 
Electric, Inc. 

CUSTOM 
SLAUGHTERING ; 

- --- 

SEASONED HARD 
firewood, $35 per face cord, 
3/4 mile north of Kingston. 
Phone 683-271 1. 2-2-26-4 

;’OR SALE - 6 ft. x 8 ft. 
heavy duty, tilt bed snow- 
mobile/utility trailer with 
racks and 14” tires. Call 
872-3887. 2-3- 15-3n 

FOR SALE - Antique clock, 
ornate. Call between 4:OO 
p.m. and7:Wp.m. 872-3154. 

FOR SALE - 16.9’ 
Fiberglas boat with 
trailer, 2 downriggers, 35 
hp Johnson motor, $1,100. 

2-3-5-3 

Call 872-3273. 2-3-5-3 

BEEF-PORK-VEAL-LAMB 
Residential and 

Commercial Wiring 
Free Estimates 

APARTMENT FOR RENT 
- 1 bedroom, kitchen, full 
bath, living room, heat in- 
cluded. Call after 6 p.m. 
872-5306. 4-3-5-3 

CURING, SMOKING A N I ) ,  
PROCESSING 

TUESDAY & FRIDAY I 

Erla 

USDA Plant 1074 
Packing Go., Inc. I 

5 17-872-2 191. 
8-8-4-tf. 

Cass City 

WELDALL Welding and 
Engineering Co. All types. 
of industrial welding, TIG ; 
MIG - SMAW - flame cut. 
ting, heavy casting repair, 
tool and die repair, all types 
of metals, aluminum - mag- 
nesium - zinc diecast, steel 
alloys - bronze and brass 
metal shearing, breaking 
and rolling. Trained profes- 
sionals. If you have a weldi 
ing problem see us. W e  are 
now stocking steel, 
specializing in sheet and 
square and rectangular 
steel tubing at competitive 
prices. Call 517-375-2341 ; 
2295 Hartsell Rd., Elkton: 
Ellis and Gary Gardner; 
Steven Bouverette. 8-4-4-tf 

I_ ----- 

f 4. . 

TAURUS RADIAL tractor 
tires with I/$” deeper tread. 
O’Brien’s T i r t  Shop, 620 E. 
Huron Ave., Bad Axe, MI 
48413. Call 517-269-8471 or 
269-7311. 2-3-5-9 

I AM NOT responsible for 
any debts other than my 
own. Scott Michalski. 

5-3-5-3 
- 

f=*qb . - 4 I W  

FIRE WOOD - Reasonable 
distance, softwood, $20, 
iqce, mixed $27.50, hard, 
$35. Call 761-7458 2-3-5-3 

hAY FOR SALE - first and 
Second cutting, excellent 
quality. Call 872-5097. , 

2-3-12-4 

State Licensed FOR SALE - 6 ft. x 8 ft. 
heavy duty, tilt bed snow- 
mobile/utility trailer with 
racks and 14” tires. Call 
872-3887. 2-3-15-3n 

Phone 872-41 14 
4180 Hurds Corner Road 

8-8-10-tf 
-- 

STAPLETON BUILDERS 
- Roofing, siding, remodel- 
ing, additions. Licensed 
and insured, phone 517-665- 
9943. 8-1 -29- 12 

FOR R E N T  in Cass City - 2 
bedroom apartment par- 
tially furnished. Must be 
working. Security deposit 
and references required. 
Phone 673-7323. 4-2-12-tf 

f Real Estate) ForRent 1 WELCOME 

SPRING SALE 

25% off 

( ForSale ) 
FOR RENT - newly remod- 
eled business space in 
prime location in Cass City. 
Phone 872-4377 or 872-2352 
evenings. 4-7 -3 1 -t f 

The Thumb 
Yarn Shop FIVE ACRES surrounds 

this beautiful custom built, 
energy efficient home, 9 
miles north of Cass City. 
Must see the inside to ap- 
preciate the super decorat- 
ing. Top quality through- 
out. 3 bedrooms, 1% baths, 
very large kitchen and lots 
of storage throughout 
home. Wood heat with elec- 
tric back-up, well insulated 
with six-inch walls. $65,000. 
Serious inquiry only. Phone 
375-2338. 3-3- 12-3 

ROOM FOR R E N T  - 
reasonable. Kitchen 
privileges, ladies only. Call 
872-2377 or 872-4207. 4-3-12-3 

8 miles north of M-81 and 
M-53 intersection and 112 
mile west on Rescue Road 

all country wood 
tulips, sheep and 

rabbits. 
Now till March 21 
Special sale hours 

Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Friday, 1 : 00-6 : 00 
Country Goose 

3396 Lamton Rd. 
6 south, 3 east, 114 south 

of Cass City 
Phone 872-3771 

5-3-5-3 **** * a k q &  *a 

APARTMENT FOR RENT 
~ 3 rooms and bath, all 
utilities furnished. Phone 
872-3169. 4-3-5-3 

Open daily 12:W till 9:OO 
p.m. 

FOR RENT - 2 bedroom 
apartment, carpet, drapes, 
storage, coin op laundry. 
Phone 673-8157 or evenings 
872-3610. 4-3- 12-3 

Notices 
WANTED - 2 bedroom 
apartment, ground floor, or 
2 bedroom house. Call 872- 
2300, 5-12-3 1-tf 

Phone 269-8097 
2-3-12-tf FOR RENT - 1 bedroom, 

partly furnished apart- 
ment, close to downtown, 
$175 month plus security de- 
posit, available April l. Call 
872-2248. 4-3-12-3 

W 

CARPET CLEANIWG FOR SALE - Player piano 
rolls, material 1-3 yards 
long, paperback books, oak 
table, 6 chairs, Cabbage 
Patch doll, new clarinet, 
music instrument, mat- 
tress - king size, pool table, 
basement bar,  fake fur jac- 
ket. Call 872-3396. 2-3-12-1 

CBSS CITY, MI. 
Also Upholstery Cleaning 

Fast, courteous and 
inexpensive 

Free Estimates 

Commercial & Residential 
FOR SALE - 1976 New Moon 
mobile home on 1 acre near 
Gagetown. Newly remod- 
eled and swimming pool. 
Call 665-2208 before noon. 

. . . . _. - 

BEAUTIFUL Hillside 
apartment - 2 bedrooms, 
new carpet, new drapes, 
newly redecorated. Phone 
872-2696 or 872-3283. 4-3-5-tf 

COME IN from the cold - 
Indoor yard sale every 
Saturday, 9:OO to 3:OO. Rent 
a table for $3.00. Second- 
hand goods, crafts and 
more. VFW Hall, next to 
Pizza Villa on E. Main St. 

5-3-12-tf 

LOST - beagle pup, 5 
months old, female, orange 
and white, 2 miles south and 
1 mile east of Cass City. Re- 
ward. Phone 872-4523. 

5-2-26-3 

I Livestock ! ’  3-3-5-3 I 3-3-5-4 
Terry Edwards 

Phone 872-3725 
8-2-12-tf 

FOR SALE - Paint gelding, 
gentle. Wanted to buy - 
small pony mare and small 
donkey. Call 872-2334. 

10-2-26-3 

Farm 

FOR SALE BY B. A. CALKA REAL ESTATE .... 
HIGH PROFIT 

LOOKING FOR A SEASONAL BUSINESS!!! We 
have a wonderful business opportunity in Cass City, 
work summers and spend winter in Florida. Sellers will 
hold land contract. 

ELECTRIC motor and 
power tool repair, 4 p.m. to 
8 p.m. weekdays, 8 a m .  to 
5 p.m. Saturdays. John 
Blair, 1/8 mile west of M-53 
on Sebewaing Road. 8-12-1 Phone 3-tf 
269-7909. 

Notice NEAR CASS CITY: Blacktop Road -- 1,21 Acres -- 
Completely remodeled home with 7 rooms. All modern 
kitchen with Oak cabinets, etc. Hand finished woodwork, 
furnace plus wood-burner, well insulated, easy to heat, 
150 amp breaker box, decorated country style, garage 
18x26’, many large shade trees, flowers, etc. All this for 
$42,900.00, Call for an appointment right now! ! ! 

“NEED” papering, paint- 
ing or any decorating 
needs? Call Mary Rabideau 
872-2545 or Peg Ulfig 872- 
2702. 5-3-5-4 

EVERGREEN TOWNSHIP 
ANNUAL SETTLEMENT 

DAY (Equipment 
FOK SALE - Ford 9N trac- 
tor with loader, good condi- 
tion. James Hewitt, 4 north 
and 4% east of Cass City. 

9-2-26-3 

NEAR CARO: 14 Acres - spring fed creek, some woods, 
choice building site, near Dutcher and Green Roads. 
$13,500.00. 

MONDAY, MARCH 17,1986 
7:30 p.m. - Township hall FULL COURSE pancake 

breakfast - by St. Michael’s 
Youth a t  St. Michael’s 
Church, Wilmot, Sunday, 
March 16, 8:OO-ll:OO a.m. 
Adults$3.00, children $2.00. 

5-3- 12- 1 

RICH’S DISPOSAL - Resi- 
dential and Commercial 
Rubbish Removal. Con- 
tainer service available. 

8-2- 124f Call 683-2233. 

IN C A S  CITY: New listing on large 7 room home with 
original woodwork, formal dining room, fireplace in 
living room, family room, large barn, etc. Natural gas 
heat, plus large lot, etc. $6o,oOO.00 terms. 

Proposed road work budget 
For 1986 reviewed. 

Otis Dorland, Clerk 
5-3-12-1 

NEAR CASS CITY: 12 acres with a beautiful five year 
old ranch home with four bedrooms; basement; gas 
fired forced hot water heating plus wood-burner; comes 
with sauna; large spring fed pond; 28x33’ pole barn; lots 
of room for children - horses too! ! ! Reduced to $90,000. 
Sellers will hold land contract with responsible family. 

[Help Wanted) BUILDING SITE: Nearby -- 20 Acres -- some clear. 
Out of town owners. Sell a t  $I5,OOO.OO terms. 

---- 
Any Occasion 
Video Service TACA NEEDS a Site Man- 

ager for the Cass City Meal 
Site, 3 d:~yb a u c t  k 4 houi’s 
a day, a t  $4.10 per hour. 
Must with senior be able citizens. to relate For well ap- 

plication 872-4770. Deadline call Marilyn date at is 

March 12, 1986. An equal 
opportunity employer. 

1 1-3-5-21 
-~ 

WANTED - someone to! 
work approximately 4 to 7; 
p.m. and approximately 5: 
hours on Saturday and Sun-; 
day or may live in with‘ 
older woman. Send replies 
to Box 0, Care of Cass City: 

BEAGIO’S in Kingston is? 
now hiring waitresses and * 
cooks. Inquire a t  Kingston. $ 

11-3-12-2 $ 

Chronicle. 11-3-12-1 
-9 

RECEP+ f MEDICAL 
TIONIST for doctor’s of-: 
fice. Send resume to Box B, 
Care of Cass City Chroni-: 
cle. 11 -3-5-2 

WOMEN! Are  you working 
more now and enjoying it 
less (on the job, the mar- 
riage, in friendship or 
love) ? Attend this excellent 
5-hour strategy seminar on 
burn-out and stress. Satur- 
day, March 22, 10:00-3:00 
p.m., Cass City Charmont, 
$45. Includes all materials, 
films, computerized pro- 
file, guided imagery ses- 
sion and lunch. Registra- 
tion, call Tuesday and 
Thursday, 4:00-9:00, 683- 
2784. Full refund if not satis- 
fied. 5-3-12-2 

PERSONALIZED MATCH 
BOOKS AND WEDDING 

NAPKINS 

ALL BRICK - in one of the finest Subdivisions: 
NEW LISTING!!! In Cass City one of the most 
BEAUTIFUL homes with 1880 square feet of custom 
built home plus basement mostly finished off - ALL 
LARGE ROOMS; formal dining room; 2 FIREPLACES, 
enclosed patio-sunroom with slate floor; sliding glass 
door leads to EXTERIOR WOOD DECK; Studio or 
FAMILY ROOM with built-ins; 11x17’6” kitchen with 
built-ins - laundry room off kitchen; 2% bathrooms; 
large recreatiar - plus m m y  approximate 24x24’ 

1WrZal’ lot with lots of 

MENT! ! 
a?: om Bit APPQIEJT-? 

TWO STORY HOME with four bedrooms; dining 
room; nice kitchen; basement; large lot. Immediate 
possession. $21,000. 

*Weddings 
.Receptions 

mParties 
.Home Movies 

*Insurance Videos 
mBirthday Parties 

mAnniversaries 
By Appointment 
TINA WRIGHT 

Call 872-3917 
8-1-29-tf 

Luscious colors 
BEAUTIFUL 84 ACRES south of Marlette - All buildings 
in A-1 condition; well landscaped; all modern home; 
30x64’ barn; pole building; plus other buildings; SO acres 
tiled; 69 acres tillable; I,$ mile river thru property; all 
~lew&for !4W€luhedfrom $165,0oO to $99,500. 

p&i)”LIsfffiJerr%i Gah City - 1# story home with 
aluminum siding; furnace 3 yrs. old - 2 W o o m s  down 
and 2 up plus sewing rbom; basement; basement 
practically finished off - 1 car garage attached to home. 
All this for $32,000.00. 
BUSINESS BUILDING: 6414 Main St., Cass City - 
natural gas furnace; carpeted; 20x60’; immediate 
occupancy. Will rent or sell with $6,500 down payment - 
Sellers will hold land contract. 

See new catalog for 
latest designs 

Cass City Chronicle 
5-2-9tf 

BINGO’ - Every Thursday 
at St. Pancratius Hall, S. 
Seeger, Cass City. Doors 
open 6:OO p.m. Early-bird 
6:30, regular bingo 7:OO. 
Phone 872-5410. Knights of 
Columbus Council No. 8892. 

5- 12-3 1 -tf 

SMITH’S Refrigeration 
and Appliance Repair. Re- 
sidential and commercial. 
Phone 872-3092. 8-2-26-4 

COLONIAL HOME -1 in the Country - 3 miles from Cass 
City: NEW LISTING! ! 2 story home with 3 extra large 
bedrooms; situated on 1.97 acres - high and dry; 2 
BATHROOMS; Kitchen in beautiful Cherry cabinets; 
Andersen thermo windows; forced hot water heating 
system with 4 zones - basement; Open stairway - Wood- 
burner remains; 2 car garage with electric opener at- 
tached to home - PLUS 24x40’ building; taxes $1500.00 --- VACANT - Possession on date of closing of sale. All 
this for $89,ooO.00. 

COUNTRY HOME situated on 3 ACRES - RANCH TYPE 
HOME with aluminum siding; 4 bedrooms; over 1225 
square feet - Thermopane windows; comes with dish- 
washer, drapes and curtains remain; hardwood & 
carpeted floors; small pond - plus 30x40’ pole building 
- lots of room for children - large garden spot - deer, all 
this for $41,500.00. 

Free Estimates 
on roofing, siding, 

insulation, aluminum doors 
and windows and 

aluminum or 
Fiber Glass awnings 

AUCTIONEER 
Complete Auctioneering 

Service Handled Anywhere. 
We Make all Arrangements. 

Our Experience is Your 
Assurance. 

Ira, David & 
Martin Osentoski 

Phone 
Cass City 872-2352 Collect 

8-10-2-tf 

I Services 1 1 Acre --- blacktop road - near Cass City -- 1% story - 2 
bedrooms down and two upstairs; full basement; 
aluminum siding; shutters; 1% car garage attached; 
very neat - $27,500.00 terms. 

PIANO TUNING, repair- 
ing. Thirty years experi- 
ence. Steve Frank. Phone 
872-2580. 8-3-12-3 

Elkton Roofing 
& Siding Co. SPEC1 AL! ! ! 

12 ACRES - 1% story all modern home with aluminum 
siding; FIREPLACE ; furnace & woodburning furnace; 
3 bedrooms; FAMILY SIZE kitchen - basement; breeze- 
way and 2 car garage attached; loaded with Birch & Pine 
trees - LIVE STREAM THRU PROPERTY - lots of deer, 
pheasants, rabbits, etc. REDUCED FROM $55,000 to 
$37,500 cash or $45,000 on LAND CONTRACT! ! ! ! Just 
the place to retire to! ! ! 

SNOW PLOWING - Call 872- 
3915. 8-1-3-tf 

Phone 269-7469 
5-7-21-tf 

JOHNSON’S SEPTIC 
TANK - Cleanirig - availa- 
ble 7 days. No charge 
mileage. Call 269-8097. 

8-18-18-tf 

HELP WANTED - Estab-:  
lished Thumb area: 
hardware is looking f o r ;  
male employee. Must have 1 
some electrical and plumb- 
ing knowledge. Respon: ’ 

sibilities include assisting ; 
with purchasing and clerk- ; 
iog. Send resume to Post. 
Office Box 55, Sandusky,: 
Mich. 48471. 11-3-5-2 ; 

I AM NOT responsible for SHARPENING SERVICE 
any debts other than my - 2 miles south, 1 1/4 west at 
own as of 3-9-86, J ames  5870 W. Kelly Rd. Ed  
Mayer. 5-3-12-1 Spencer, 872-4512. 8-9-15-tf 

PARTY STORE: Grossing over $zoO,000.00 - Includes 
real estate, fixtures, equipment and all stock. Selling 
groceries, beer, wine take out. Sunoco Gas & Oil. All of 
this for $75,000.00. Sellers will hold land contract and 
security agreement. INCOME TAX SERVICE - 

Prompt, personal atten- 
tion. Soper’s Tax Service, 
3371 River St., Kingston, 
Mi. Phone 517-683-2815. 

8-12-31-15 

IN CASS CITY: One story home with 5 rooms; all new 
kitchen and Oak cabinets; carpeting; basement ; natural 
gas furnace; comes with refrigerator, range and washing 
machine and curtains; all this on 2 lots - $32,500.00. Own- 
ers want quick sale - moved to Florida! ! ! 

1.87 acres: SPECIALS! ! ! ! 
NEAR CASS CITY: RANCH TYPE HOME with 3 large 
bedrooms; 1% bathrooms; well insulated; furnace plus 
Brentwood wood-burner ; aluminum siding and storms 
and screens; Living room 14x23’- comes with’  
refrigerator, range and water softener; 2 car garage 
plus another storage building; all this for $49,900! ! 

Real Estate For Sale VACANT! ! 
FOR RENT: 7 room home - carpeting - very neat; 
VACANT - $150.00 p?r month. B.A. Calka, Realtor, Cass 
City, Mich., 872-3355. 

Lots of Room to Stretch Out - Safe For Children! 
NEW LISTING! ! ! 5.5 ACRES - M-81 highway location - 
between Cass City & Caro --- RANCH TYPE with Brick 
6 Aluminum siding; 3 bedrooms plus 2 bathrooms; new 
carpeting and floor covering; 2% car garage attached; 
full basement; Andersen windows ; well insulated; Cost 
$600 to heat home last year; utility building 10x12’ plus 
fenced in dog kennel; many extras; possession on short 
notice --$75,000.00. 

Osentoski Realty has the home to 
suit your needs 

NEW LISTING! 2 story, 3-4 bedroom home in Cass City. 
Built-in wall unit in master bedroom, new kitchen cabi- 
nets, brick fireplace covering one wall in living room, 
all Andersen windows, natural gas heat. Especially neat 
and clean home, large cement patio, chain-link fenced 
yard, nicely landscaped, 2 car unattached garage with 
workshop, 10x16 aluminum sided utility building. Priced 
in the 30’s. 

SPACIOUS COUNTRY HOME - 3 bedroom tri-level, 
fireplace in family room, snack bar in kitchen, spacious 
bedrooms, 2 baths, cathedral ceiling in living room and 
upstairs, 1 car garage, also older shed on property, nice 
patio deck, French doors onto deck, nice country atmos- 
phere on 2% acres. Priced in 50’s. 

COUNTRY - 3 bedroom ranch style house, Cass City 
Schools, nice 1 acre lot, 2 car garage, natural gas heat, 

1 wood heater in living room, all carpeted, $!Z7,500. 
I 
1UNBELIEVABLY PRICED - 40 acres, horse setup 
[with older 6 bedroom aluminum sided home on 1935 
Dodge Road. Lots of buildings, 40x60 toolshed, 106x56 
!barn, 34x150 horse barn with 29 stalls and office, 45x90 
lhorse barn with 10 stalls, granary, 1% acres of wooc1s, 
I 1h mile training tracks. 

‘PRICED TO SELL - 1974 mobile home, 2 bedrooms, 1 full 
;bath, 3/4 bath in master bedroom, LP gas heat, fruit 
trees in yard, 8x8 utility shed in back of lot, Cass City 
Schools. Priced in low 20’s. 

I96 ACRES - 2061 Dodge Road. This farm has buildings 
I for either hog setup or other uses. Includes nice 3 bed- 
room home, carpeted throughout, 2 baths, sunken tub, 

ILP gas heat, toolshed 40x48, 14x42 silo, 2-car garage. 
I Reasonably priced. 

IMMEDIATE full time and ; 
part time openings for qual3, 
ified RNs for afternoon and 
night shifts in medical: 
surgery and intensive care ; 
unit. Contact director of; 
nursing, Marlette Corn- I 

munity Hospital, 2770 Main, I 
Marlette. Phone 517-635-: 
7491. 11-2-26-3 - 7  

ELMER H. FRANCIS - 
building contractor: new 
homes or  remodeling, roof- 
ing, siding, barns, pole 
buildings. Now have 
painter on staff. Licensed 
and insured. 6446 Pine St.,  
Cass City. Phone 872-2921. 

8-3-5-4 NO MONEY DOWN This is correct $ciooo moneydown 
On this roomy 6 rmm home with aluminum siding; new 
furnace; corner treed lot - basement; large dining 
room; wall to wall carpeting; comes with Kitchen-Aid 
dishwasher; set-up for wood burner in dining room --- 
Possession shortly ---NO MONEY DOWN if you have 
good credit. 

In Cass City: 3-4 bedroom home with hardwood floors; 
dining room with glass china; laundry room; 4 piece 
bathroom ; natural gas furnace; aluminum siding; lots 
of Pine Trees - Garage - ALL THIS FOR $25,W.00 - 
Sellers will hold land contract. 

[Work Wanted) VACANT! ! 
FOR RENT: Newly remodeled and decorated home - 5 
rooms - one story - basement; natural gas heating 
system; VACANT ---- $275.00 per month. 

Arthur Brown 
Cass City 

Well Drilling 

and 

Pump Repair 

STATE LICENSED 

Phone 673-3800 

BABY-SITTING available 
in my home. Call 872-4729. . 

12-2-26-3 

BABY-SITTING preschool- 
ers weekdays, my house. 
Call 872-5343. 11-2-26-3 

(Memorial) * 
IN LOVING memory of: 

SPECIAL! ! ! 
80 ACRES - tiled every 55 feet, London clay loam, all 
tillable. No buildings, near Cass City, $96,oOO.00. Your 
opportunity to purchase additional land without 
buildings. Call right now for an appointment! ! ! 

40 ACRES: Choice Hunting Land - River thru corner of 
property --- near Cass City. We have many others to 
choose from. 

We have several BUSINESSES for sale - stop at office 
for details. 

8-1-27-tf -Earl  Springstead who pas-, 
sed away 10 years ago,< See, Call or Write to: 
March 12, 1976.-Always re-: 

AUCT1oNEER*NG - see membered, Peggy and: Lorn “Slim” Hillaker. Top dollar for your property. families. 13-3-12-1: B. A. Calka Real Estate 
Phone 872-3619, Cass City.- 

8-10-3-tf - -- (-GzF%z-] 
chuck Gage 

Heli-arc 

W E  WISH TO thank all 
Shop friends, neighbors and rela- 

tives for their gifts of cards, 
Specializing in aluminum, flowers and memorials at, 
stainless steel, blacksmi- the time of our loss. Special. 
thing, fabricating and thanks to Rev. Mead Brad-’ 
radiator repair. ley and Rev. Eldred Kelley 

for their comforting words: 
To Free the Church ladies of for Evangelical the lovely 

dinner. Also to all who sent 

Also Portable welding 
All types of welding 

7062 E. Deckerville Rd. 

6306 W. Main St., Cass City Phone 872-3355 
Dale Brown 872-31 58 William E. Hamilton, Associate Broker 872-3355 Office 

-- 

WE HAVE A LARGE SELECTION OF HOMES, RURAL HOMES, FARMS, SMALL, 
FARMS, VACANT LAND, BUSINESSES, LOTS, ETC. NOT SHOWN HERE. 

LISTINGS WANTED ON ALL TYPES OF REAL ESTATE 

WE SELL FARMS AND HOMES AT 6% 

IN TUSCOLA, HURON, AND SANILAC COUNTIES 
Serving the Thumb Area for over 32 years 

REALTOR @ 

m i  
An Equal Opportunity Lender 8-5-15-tf Home. Family of 13-3- Norris 12-1 

Walters. 
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State Board of Education 
@isplay 
4 

calls for reduced class size 
5 ON DISPLAY at the Re- 
$ gional Educational Media 
:Center, 4415 Seeger Street, is 
??he Parthenon. The Greek 
2 building models show 2,500 
3 years of change. They can be 
2 observed Monday through 
>Friday, March 4-12 and 
:March ZS-AprillO. 
4 

in local intermediate schools 
CI 

The rule change that 
would add an estimated 
$46,200 to the cost of operat- 
ing the Tuscola Inter- 
mediate School District 
(TISD) is just one of the 
Financial problems that the 
rISD faces, A1 Mahan, as- 
jistant superintendent for 
special education, said this 
week. 

Among the reforms ap- 
proved last week by the 
State Board of Education 
was a reduction in class size 
for impaired students. The 
new rule would require an 
additional one and a half 
teachers, according to a 
study made by the state. 

Mahan said that there are 
currently 7 special educa- 
tion teachers from the TISD 
working in the district’s 9 

schools. 
The teachers’ time is al- 

lotted by population with 
smaller schools sharing a 
teacher and larger districts 
served by one or more 
teachers. 

Besides the reduced class 
size, the new regulations 
would require a teaching 
aide for any class with 12 or 
more educable mentally 
impaired pupils at  the 
elementary level. 

Before the new rules be- 
come effective they must 
be reviewed by the attorney 
general and then be 
adopted by the legislative 
commit tee, Mahan 
explained. 

The aim of the state 
board is to have the new 
rules in effect when school 

starts The $46,200 in the fall. is only a small 

portion of the TISD annual 
budget of $1.3 million that 
is raised from a tax levy of 
1.6 mills. 

Of major concern is the 
reduction in state equalized 
valuation and a predicted 
major slash in state and 
federal revenues, Mahan 
feels. 

This year the decrease 
can be about 4 percent, 
Mahan says. As the law 
stands right now, the dis- 
trict could see a slash of 30 
percent in federal funds in 
1987-88, Mahan said. 

Another ,change in the 
rules would require new 
teachers hired after 1990 to 
have certificates in either 
elementary or secondary 
special education instead of 
the K-12 certificate now re- 
quired. 

That could make 
teachers’ salaries increase, 
adding another expense to 
the district, but, of course, 
would have no immediate 
impact on costs. 

---. 

The call was from a New by Moody’s and Standard & I 

York bond salesman, even Poor. 
more enthusiastic than the “The ones we have are  all 

practically all state usual peddler. 
“I’ve got a great buy for guaranteed,” he said. “But 

you,” he said excitedly. we aren’t buying any more, 
“Nothing else like it on the even of those. YOU see 
market. I can let you have Alaska gets about 85% of its 

tax poney from its tax on $loo,OOO of them.” 
“What are they?” I oil and the pipeline. The tax 

asked. “North Slope Boros of is price. based That on will the soon well-head be $15 

Alaska. 10.4% due June, -- less than half what it used 
1%. Priced at $110.36 to to be. 
yield 8.75%. That’s a full “Alaska will simply have 
point better’n anything else to revise its whole tax struc- 
that short. Know where the ture, if Oil prices stay at  
North Slope is?” $15. The ride on the gravy 

“Sure do. I’ve been there. train -- or oil train, rather 
The tail end of the world.” -- is over- 
“Oh, but they’ve got oil -- “Another thing on the 

all the Alaskan oil comes Housing bonds that came 
from there. The bonds are out in the last two or three 
a mortgage on all those Years: mortgages aren’t 

assumable in case of re- millions of acres. ” 
sale. Right now, with un- “Thanks. I’ll pass.” 

The salesman couldn’t employment going up, own- 
believe I wouldn’t buy such ers can’t get a buyer be- 
a deal. 1 don’t like to be rude came the buyer can’t as- 
to such callers, because sume the present 
after all, they’re trying to mortgage, and the original 
make a living, and it’s not owner in most cases can’L 
an easy way to do it. I had finance the deal himself. So 
to hang up, because he he just walks away, and the 

state housing department wouldn’t stop talking. 
I then put in a call to an is stuck with the property. 

old friend in the leading “Another thing -- fishing 
bank in Anchorage, Alaska, and timber are no longer 
a man who does the bond viable industries. That 
buying for the bank. He has leaves oil and tourism.” 

OK Owen-Gage, 
Cass Citr meet 

r /  

- 1  taken. 

3 escape I1 grant from the Michigan , Department of Education. 
The money will be used for 
the purchase of library 
materials, and for a compu- 
ter to be used in the counsel- 
ing office. 

In other action, the board 
approved a motion to have 
all teachers use a uniform 
grading scale in determin- 
ing semester grades, Amy 
Draschil was named the 
Student of the Month, and 
the board passed a resolu- 
tion congratulating the 
Owen-Gage high school vol- 
leyball team for winning 
both the North Central D 
league, and the district 
tournament, before losing 
to the number-6-ranked 
team in the State in reg- 
ional competition. 

In accordance with laws 
for probationary teachers, 
Les Packard, Royce Ehrle, 
and LeeAnn Anklem were 
placed on second-year pro- 

. *  injury in 
be& around Alaska a long AS an old Alaskan hand 

myself, I could add that 
W h a t  about these North tourism doesn’t amount to 

SlopeBoros?” I asked him. much because the season is 
“Oh, no! We call ’em too short -- maybe 75 days. 

North Slops. There are only Farming never has 
people in that whole amounted to anything. 

north section of Alaska. Neither fur nor gold contri- 
They’ve already got more bute much any more. 
debt than the whole state My talk with the old- 
has. timer in Anchorage not only 

“The only thing they’ve made me glad I turned 
got is oil -- and you know down the North Slope Boro 
what’s happened to that. bonds, but also convinced 
When contracts are re- me to sell whatever Hous- 
newed, the price will be $151 ings I had that weren’t 
or less delivered to the Gulf guaranteed by the state or 
in the US. Now old con- by a federal agency. 
tracts are around $25 a bar- 
rel, It costs $11 a barrel to get Best for teeth 

Three members of a Cass 
City area family were not 
injured in a one-vehicle ac- 
cident that occurred south 
of Bad Axe Friday after- 
noon. 

Huron County sheriff’s 
deputies said Gregory J. 
Hanby, 16, was northbound 
on M-53, near the intersec- 
tion with Atwater Road, 
when he lost control of the 
pickup truck he was driv- 
ing. Police said the vehicle 
went over an icy patch on 
the pavement, went off the 
roadway into the ditch on 
the east side of the road. 

Slight iniurv 
friend the banker about the mo& Cologne School of 
Alaska Housing bonds. Medicine volunteers are 
They’ve been rated highly trying the practice. 

W J J 

YOUR 
W€DDING PLRNN€R as car rolls 

Saturdav 
Planning the perfect wedding in- 
volves dozens of details. Make it 

easier on yourself by getting many 
of your needs in just one stop. 

dates naDkinS 

over 
a t  the 3865 Little Rd. also Slowed J 

a roll- down but was unable to stop 
Dodge and hit the Pistro car. 

Citv- There were no injuries. 

The State Police 
Caro post reported 
over Saturday, on 
Rd. near Bay 

e streamers e bells decorations e s b r w a r e  e cups 7 glasses e cake tops 
roll and individual table runners e concenlrated punch and much more . . I 

Forestville Rd. .r Billie D. Kerr, 33, of 6193 
Terry E. McKee, 30, of Lakeside Dr. was south- 

6536 injured Kelly when Rd. the was car slightly he was bound Sunday on when Cemetery a deer Came Rd. 

driving went off the east from the east shoulder and 
side of the road into the she Was unable to avoid it. 

Ross 0. McCallum, 22, of ditch and rolled over. 
Paul A. Langlois, 25, of 6095 Kelly Rd- was arrested 

Gagetown, was also injured Sunday for OWrating a veh- 
Saturday when his car flip- icle under the influence of 
ped on Colwood Rd. near alcohol- 
Bay City-Forestville Rd. Evelyn M- Turnbull of 
Langlois was southbound 4956 Little Rd. discovered 

icy road and left the pave- into Saturday and approxi- 
ment. His car came to rest mately $20 had been taken. 

Cake Fountalns 
Wishing Well- (for cards) 

Bndesmalds. Groomsmen 
and Cake fops For Your Cake1 

when he lost control on the her home had been broken 873-61 69 or 673-0444 

against A breaking a utility and pole. entering 1 FESTIVAL ‘86 
March 1 16 (?) 

was reported WednesdaK 
at 2311 Kingston Rd., Kings- 
ton, home of Oral J. Kaiser. 
The breaking and entering 
was discovered by k o n a  

Kaiser’s Henderson, 
neighbor, who is watching 
the home while Kaiser is in 
Florida. Kaiser’s car, a 
Pontiac Phoenix, was sto- 
len but has since been reco- 
vered. According to the 
state police a telephone was 
also taken. 

A Deckerville teen was 
minjured in a rollover on 
Bay City-Forestville Rd. 
tear the intersection of 
2emetery. The Tuscola 
Zounty Sheriff’s Depart- 
nent reports that Charles 
7. Walton, 17, was 
Westbound on Bay City- 
porestville Wednesday 
vhen he lost control on the 
cy litch road, and went rolled into over a small 

Slippery roads were to 
blame in a 2 car  mishap 
Thursday. Sarah M. Pistro, 
36, of Caro was traveling 
northeast on M-81 near 
Cass River Rd, when she 
slowed for a right turning 
car ahead of her and slid off 
the road. The car  following 
the Pistro vehicle driven by 
David A, Ertman, 24, of 

We‘re Challenging You Again! 
O u r  gwl  this March is $85,000 and as we did in December, we will stop pledging when we 
have $85,000 worth of pledges phoned in! Make your pledge early so you can enjoy 
uninterrupted programming, 

W worth watching is lV worth paying for! 
* SATURDAY, MARCH 15 * 

4:OO MICHIGAN OUTDOORS (R) 
440 MOTORWEEK 
5:20 PROFILES IN NATURE: ”Return of the 

Sea Otter“ 
6:OO A U  CREATURES GREAT AND SMALL 
7:OO DENNY GOODMAN: L E T S  DANCE: A 

MUSICALTRIDNE celebrates the music 
and fie man. 

930 W.C. FIELDS STMIGHTUP traces the life 
and coreer of the legendary 
comedian. 

12: 10 AUSTIN CITY LIMITS: Louise Mandrell/ 
Me1 &Daniel 

* SUNDAY, MARCH 16 * 
1:00 MOVIE: “The Music Man.“ with Robert 

heston OS Professor Harold Hill and 
Shirley Jones os Marion, the Librarian 

430 MOVIE: “The Corn Is Green” with 
Katharine Hepburn as the dedicated 
teacher preparing the mn of o cool  
miner for Oxford, 

4:45 AL JAFNAU: LIVE IN LONDON in a 
stylish cwnbination of JW, rhythm, 
and blues. 

6:OO GAIA OF STARS 1986, with host Bev- 
erly Sills, conductor James Levine and 
the Vienna Philharmonic in a rhree- 
hour entertainment extravaganza. 

1230 McLAUGHUN GROUP 

Phone In Your Pledae Early 
68619295 rl 

March 1 = 16 (?) 
I hi$ od mode possible by o gront from the Corporation for Public Broadcasting 



krpplernont To: C r r i  Ctty Chronlolo --- 
Cass CitylGA Food/rliner 

Phone: 872-264 B Store Hourr: 

Thurs. & Fd.; 8304:OO 
Ckrsed Sunday 

6121 Cas8 city Road-Cass Ci Ml'chch;g8n 48726 
Mon.=Wed., & & t i  8 8 W W  

f 
XGA TABLERITE@ Fresh Ground 

Hamburger I 

White Round 

Potatoes 

io lb. Bag 

Regular t3 Sugar Free Pepsi Free or Reg. U Diet 
Mt. Dew, Pepsi Light, Reg. t9 Diet Slice, r 

- 

Pepsi lCola I 

I Limit 2 -8 Pack -112 Liter Plus D w i t  
Limit one coupon per family. Coupon and $7.00 purchase required, excluding 
tobacco, alcoholic beverages or other coupon items. 
March 15, 1986. 

Coupon expires Sat 

ing tobacco. alcoholic 
items. Coupon expires 

Regulm or Boutique =White or Pastals 

Kleenex Facials 
All Layer Varieties 

Pillsbury Cake M i x  

Del Monte -Regular or No-Salt All Varieties -Juice or S Y ~ P  

Dole Pineapple Vegetables VCut Green Beans 
flF'rench Style Beans 
<Cream Style Corn 
VWhole Kernel Corn 
VSweet Peas 1C17 

02. Can 

FAME 
1/2% 

at , M-arch 15, 1986 

m n r f 4 1 ~ 1 ~ /  

. Limit purchase one coupon required, per excluding family. C 



Light N Crispy 

1 Vande Kamp 
Fish Stick or 

Fillets 

All Varieties 
Patties 0 Chunks 

Ty-n 
Chicken 

/* . 
AU Varieties 

Banquet 

Fruit Pies 

FAME Sliced 

Strawberries 

UozCtn. 

Light ’N Lively 
Cottage $139 Cheese....... 

$179  
Light *N Lively 4 Pack 

Yogurt a e a a a 0 a a 0 a a a 0 a a 

$189 Polar B’ars a a a a a a a a a 

9U Flavom 1 ct./30 oz. Pkg. 

1 

Txvpicana y@? Orazge 

Juice 

Eldorado 
Breaded Shrimp 

Basket 
$169 8 02. 

Cole’s All Varieties 
French Bread 

Pizzas 

i 

Freshlike 

$119 
Freshlike -4 ct. Pkg. 

Corn on the Cob *. . . . 
c 

All Shredded Vari. 
Fisher 

‘Mates’ 
$129 

12 02. P k g .  

Fisher Sliced 
Sandwich 

Mate  
$139 

16 02. Pkg. 

I - 
1 7 Frozen 

L a  Creme 

All Ready -2 Pk. 
Pillsbury 

Pie Crust 

S/I lb. Loaf Pkg. 
Aldon’s White 

Bread $139 Dough a e a e 

59c 
Aldon’s -it oz. Pkg. 

Dinner Rolls a . . . 
$139 Adon’s Muffins a a a 

15 02.16 Pack -All Varieties 

M o n t h  

1 lb. Pkg. 
Kraft Midget 

Colby $209 Longhorn . 
C. Style -Buttermilk or Buttered m 4  Pk. 

Pillsbury Biscuits a a 

Bread Stacks a a e . a a 

Pillsbury Soft -11 OZ. Pkg. 

All 8 oz. Varieties 
Dean’s 

Chip Dips 

=/sqc 
Bays English 

Muff  ins 

89C oz. 

L 
L 



Whole Round -FAME Quality 

Boneless 
Hams I 
$149  lb. 

Ib. 
Thorn Apple Valley Corned Beef -Mixed I BrlSket e m o e m o e m o m o m o m m  

IGA TABLERITEP Smoked 

rk Chops.. 0 0 

I 



All Varieties I1 

I All Layer Varieties Specialty Flavored I I  PiIIsbury Plus French's Potatoes 11 Cake Mixes 

I I 1 Instant Mashed -16 oz. Box I 1  21.5 oz. Box 

Pillsbury 
Brownie M i x  a .  a a .  a a 

Hungry Jack li Potatoes a a a a m o o  rn a a a 

Contadina 4 02. Cans 

Tomato 
Paste. a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a I 

Complete Buttermilk 
HunEry Jack 

Pancake M i x  

All Flavors 
FAME Pancake 

Contadina -28 02. Can 

Tomatoes a a a a. . .  . . . . . . 
Contadina -14.5 02. Can I Stewed Tomatoes. a .  a a b9' I 
Contadina -AU Vari el5 oz. Can 

PizzaSawce.. a a a a a a a . a 

It's our National 

I 
<Cut Green Beans 
<French Style Beans 
VCream Stvle Corn 
V Whole K k e l  Corn 
VSweet Peas 

Reg. or No Salt 

Del M o n t e  
II Vegetables 

seedless -1s 02. BOX 

Del M o n t e  Ralsins a .  rn a a li 

I Chef Boy Ar Dee 
Spaghetti Sauce, M i n i  Bites, I ABC-123, Roller Coasters or 

II Smurf Pastas II 
Glad Bags -75 ct. Pkg. 

Food Storage rn a a a . a a a I k- 
Chef Bow Ar Dee 

24 02. Loaf 
Oven Fresh King Size - 

White 
Bread.. . rn a a a . a a a m o o  I Pizza 

Crust M i x  

Chef Boy Ar Dee 

Evaporated 

Rich Choc. or Mini Marsh. 
Carnation 

1 W l O Z .  Box 

I I Mackinaw Milling -20 oz. Loaf I 1  
Cracked Wheat 
Bread a a a a a a a a a a a a a rn I I I Oven Fresh -6 ct. Pkg. I 1  

9941 Glazed 1. Buttermilk S th  a a a 



I Reg. or Boutique A ~ ~ o r t e d  

- Kleenex Downy 
Fabric 
Softener. . I Facials 

24 oz. Cleanser 

Mr. Clean e a a . . a a II 1 I -30 ct. - Rqg. or Thin - All Varieties I1 
s349JI New Freedom 

Maxi  Pads.. . . a a 

1 Free Wl3 -4 Pack 

Zest Soap e a a a a a a 0 

t!! d!!! K!! 

I I 3oc off Label - 50 02. Box - Reg. or Lemon I I  

Era Liquid. rn rn rn rn rn a a a a $399 

Auto Dish Detergent 

Cascade . . . . rn a a a a a a 

64 02. With Free Downy! 

Brand Sale. v 
- 

Just in Time for Easter! Plush I I 

I 

1 

Premium 14 02. Cans 

A 

Easter I I  
Bunnies 11 

*699JJ Each 

Super Heavy Duty - 'C' or 'D' Size - 2 PACK 

Eveready 
BatterSes . . a a a I 

1 I I 1  Super Heavy Duty - 'AA' Size - 4 Pack 

Latex Gloves rno . rn a a a 

Eveready 
Batterles . . e a a a a a a 

Shampoo . . . . . 
FAME - Assorted Sizes 1 Pair 

I All Varieties - 4 02. Cans I All Varieties - 4 02. Cans 

gFood m m m m m m m m m m m m o  

Friskles 
Cat Food Trigger 

Windex.. . I 
Quart Btl. 

Liquid Drain0 rn rn rn rn rn rn . . . 
Reg, or Lemon 4 02. Can II Endust Spray. m . .  . . a a a 

VSta Fresh Vitamin c $189 

s w  SchOck Super I1 Blades e 3 9ct.w. 

qz9 
$1- 

S.4- 02. Assorted Aero or 

AmdSolSdm a a e 0 0 

1.5 02. - Reg., XX or Aloe 

Arrid Rol lan .  rn a .  rn rn a e .  

Final Net Hair Spray. $249 Clair01 -We Off fnbel-8 02. 

-A- -- 
Tidy Cat 3 
Litter 

Liner 
LY&l 

Disinfectant 

12 02. 

Scott's For Wood 
Liquid 

Cold 
$299 I6 0% 

89:. 
Tidy Cat 3 

Litter 
4W off Label - I O  02. 

ea Breeze Antiseptic a 



Ham 

7 

Tender -Delicious 
I W imit X - 44 02. Btl. 

nu Cwpon per family Coupon and $7.00 
se required, excluding tobacco, alcoholic k rages or 0 t h  coupon items. Coupon expires 

-at.. March 15,-1986. 

California 
Broccoli, rn rn rn rn rn rn a 

U.S. No I -White Round 

Michigan 
Pot at Ges California Choice Seedless 

Navel $149 Oranges rn . a . rn a . 4 Ib. Bag 59:- Imported Thompson White 

Seedless 
Grapes a . a e .  rn . rn . rn 

I 
1 Yellow Medium 

79c. Slicing 
Tomatoes. . rn rn rn rn . rn a rn 

Fresh -Cello-Pack -6 02. 

- 
Indian River -Pink or White =32 Size 

Radishes -or 
Green Onions. . . Bunches 

. - - - - - -  Florida . .  

Grapefruit rn . rn . , 

!Baker# 

Vienna or 2 /$125 Italian Bread rn rn 

I Limit I = I Ib. pkg, 
Limit one cwpon per family. Coupon and $7 00 
pvrchaae required. excluding tobecco, rlcohblic 

Sat.. March 15. 1986. 
baveraget or other caupon items. Goupon 

---dW 
89' 

Plain w/Foil Pan i o  02. Pkg. 

Angel Food Cake rn rn rn a I 
Manetti Slaw 

6/S12! Iced Jelly 

Bismarks rn rn . a .  rn . a a I 
$228 

Homestyle -8**/23 02. 

Peach Pie rn a rn a rn a , rn rn a I 
Available Only At Stores With In-Store Bakeries. 

Tablets 4 ImdDelicat essexrpa 
$ 2 5 9  Sliced to Order 

Mary  Miles  $179 Boiled Ham rn rn rn rn rn rn rn Ib. t I =I&- Ct. Pke. 
on per family. Coupon and $7.00 

Leon's Freh 

Potato $139 Salad. rn rn rn rn a rn a rn rn Ib. 

Available Only At &ora W i t h  Delim. Nabisco - Regular 

Ore0 
Cookies 

$219 20 02. Pkg .  

,U Flavom - 6 ow6 Pack 
Wirnit one coupon per famlly. Coupon and $7.00 1 - :-:d 'purchase required, excluding tobacco alcoholic 

L. beverages or other coupon items. Cwion e x p l r - - l  
Sat., March 15. 1906 

c 
I I 
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